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PRESS:

3
4

5

(Gavel.)

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The Budget and Finance meeting

6

for the 15th of April, 2004, shall come to order.

7

This morning we have Mr. Kane, Ms. Johnson, Mr.

8

Mateo, Mr. Molina, and Ms. Tavares.

9

excused are Mr. Carroll, Mr. Nishiki, and Mr.

10

At this time

Pontanilla.

11

ITEM NO.1:

FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET (C.C. 03-265)

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, this morning we have three major

13

program areas to review.

Before we do, we shall

14

take testimony that has been requested.
When your name is called, please come

15
16

forward, state your name on the record; if you

17

represent an organization, that organization's name,

18

also.

At three minutes Staff will inform you of the

19

time.

You will have a minute to conclude your

20

comments.

21

And now we ask everyone if you have cell

22

phones, pagers, anything that interrupts this

23

meeting, we ask that it be turned off or in a silent

24

or vibration mode, please.

25

phone.

Better check my own
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Okay.

1
2
.1

With that, let us call up our first

person this morning, Alexa Basinger, please.

.

.

. BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY

4

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Good morning.

Good morning.
Good morning, Chair and Committee

7

Members.

I'm Alexa Betts Basinger representing

8

Lokahi Pacific and the Blue Hawaii Building Project,

9

Wailuku Small Business Center.

I know you already

10

have our letter dated February 20th, 2004, but I

11

wanted to come before you today to share a couple of

12

recent news articles that are particularly relevant

13

to the value of the Wailuku Small Business Center

14

Project.

15

From this Monday's "Maui News," "Eighty-four

16

percent of Focus Maui -- Focus Maui Nui's

17

participants identified sustainable economic

18

development as a key theme in planning for Maui

19

County."

20

And in the same Monday paper,

"Three

21

Maui-based firms made the list of the Top 25

22

businesses owned by women, published by 'Pacific

23

Business News':

24

Options, Carolee Higashino's A White Orchid Wedding,

25

and Tricia Morris' Hawaii's Premiere Mortgage

Jennifer Brittin's Employers
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1

Company."

2

business service companies.

3

All are traditional, professional, and

And from yesterday's "Maui News" regarding

4

the question:

5

economy?"

6

increase of some 600,000 self-employed people in

7

recent months."

8

9

"Are we losing or gaining jobs in our

"The Census Bureau ... has found an

Perhaps a trend to entrepreneurism.

The fastest growing job market in Hawaii
between 2001 and 2003 was in professional and

10

business services.

11

fastest growing segment of new jobs created is not

12

from large companies, but from small businesses.

13

The State's Labor Department predicts that an

14

additional 608 -- 6,820 jobs will be created

15

annually through 2010.

16

retail, food prep, wait staff and cashiering.

17

Likewise; in Maui County the

More than half will be in

The Wailuku Small Business Center will create

18

120 new businesses and 319 new jobs in Maui County

19

within ten years.

20

incubating traditional professional and business

21

services, rather than high-technology start-up

22

companies, and will actively encourage cultural

23

entrepreneurism ventures.

24
25

The center will focus on

A recent US Department of Commerce study of
the country's 700 plus business incubators found
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1

that about 87 percent of businesses that graduate

2

from incubator programs will still be in business

3

within five years, and that most of them would still
be in the same city.
The workforce development partnership

5

6

programs at the Wailuku Small Business Center are

7

specific to retail, food prep, wait staff and

8

cashiering.

9

at least 240 skilled workers over ten years to fill

10

These programs are expected to produce

the expected growth in this job market.

11

MR. TAGUCHI:

Three minutes.

12

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Most importantly, the Wailuku Small

13

Business Center is a self-sustaining operation.

14

This is a one-time request that will complete the

15

project.

16

to assure reaching self-sufficiency even sooner, and

17

ultimately the County of Maui is the beneficiary of

18

this project.

19

facility of its kind in the County of Maui and has

20

been sited in Wailuku to support revitalization.

21

Receiving the requested funds would help

The project will be in the only

In reviewing the Mayor's Office of Economic

22

Development grants and projects funded FY '02 and

23

'03 at in excess of $2 million, we believe that this

24

project and this request has at least equal merit

25

and substantially more measurable return on
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1

investment.

2

meets the stated goals of the Economic Development

3

Program of the County of Maui.

4
5

Construction is scheduled to begin in year
2004

6

MR. TAGUCHI:

7

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

8

9
10
11

And we also believe that this project

Four minutes.
-- so we urge this Committee to

support full funding of our request.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Basinger, what is the request, please,

if you could state it to the Committee this morning?
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

In the letter that was submitted to

12

you in February, the request is actually for

13

equipment for the commercial kitchen and equipment

14

for the small business incubator offices themselves.

15

And it is in the amount of 300 and -- Hold on a

16

second.

17

$324,756.

I've got it.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

It's broken down into phases.

Staff, did we get the -And if it is the equipment only, the

20

equipment, commercial kitchen equipment, $102,300;

21

and the work force development equipment, 55.7; and

22

the business incubator equipment, 103,128.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

please.

25

you.

May we receive a copy of that breakdown,
Thank you.

Staff will assist you.
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Members, questions for Ms. Basinger this

1

2
3

morning?

Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
I

4

Yeah.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

just wanted to point out,

~'m

sure you must

5

understand that during this time of the budget we

6

have tons of paper.

7

what you had sent us with the breakdown and all

8

that, it's not in a place that I can find it real

9

quickly.

10

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And while I

know I received

I understand that.
So I appreciate that you have a

12

copy of it here and can provide it for us so it kind

13

of refreshes our memory of, what it was.

14

you for that.

15

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

I actually have the letter itself,

16

too.

17

date was February 20th.

18

yesterday.

19
20
21

It's my computer version.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So thank

Okay.

But this

The

I just printed that out

We'll make copies for the members.

Any other questions, Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

What kind of collaboration

22

is going on with your project and Office of Economic

23

Development?

24
25

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

The Office of Economic Development,

we have worked together on other projects for them.
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1

We did ask for some funding for a part of the needs

2

of the center, but, of course, at that time they had

3

no appropriations available for us, and that's what

4

made us come to the Council.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.

Is this the same

6

project that -- where there's a drain line or

7

something involved?

8

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10
11

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Yes, it

is~

And a pro rata share?

I've been before you for Public

Works, yeah.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Yes, that's the one.

Okay.

We're paying for the new sewer

14

system --

IS

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

16

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

that connects to Vineyard in this

17

project.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
No.

Mr. Mateo.
No.

Ms. Johnson.

24

Mr. Kane.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, ma'am.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'm sorry.

You know, we have this

3

Business Resource Center that has opened in Maui

4

Mall under OED's program?

5

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7
8
9

Yes.
How is your program different than

what is going on there?
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Our program is not simply a resource

service or -- we actually incubate businesses.

10

They -- There are offices there.

11

company, say perhaps a graphic artist, they will

12

actually have their office there, they will have the

13

support of the other startups, they will have

14

support in their business plans, in financial

15

training, there will be monthly

16

sure they're following their business plan.

17

So a new start-up

m~etings

to make

And that's just on the professional and

18

business services side of the incubator.

What's

19

going to produce even more new businesses is on our

20

commercial kitchen side of the incubator, where, in

21

fact, we have this -- one of the first people who's

22

anxiously waiting to get in there.

23

make a fabulous chocolate chip cookie, and they're

24

going to be using the kitchen and marketing their

25

product.

He and his wife

And there are a whole level of value-added
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agricultural products that can be created and create
2

small businesses in the commercial kitchen.

3

venture to say that where there are -- therels room

4

for nine traditional businesses in the office

5

incubator at any given time, weill be incubating at

6

least 20 value-added food products.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We

And is the -- Are you also doing a

8

training program for wait help and cashiers?

9

mean, I know you mentioned that in your opening

10
11

I

remarks.
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Part of our partnership and part of

12

what makes this a self sustaining project is that

13

there is a retail store front in the building and

14

there is an indoor/outdoor cafe in the building.

15

Both of these will be work force development

16

projects where theylll be operated by regular

17

operators, but part of

18

with our nonprofit organization is that they provide

19

work force development training

part of their relationship

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES;

Okay.

21

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

in all those areas that are going

22

to be in demand.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other questions?

Ms. Johnson.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, Alexa, have you contacted or

2

been able to work through the redevelopment

3

organization for Wailuku?

4

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

The MRA?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Yes.

Yes.

They are solidly behind this

7

project.

I need to tell you that we have tremendous

8

support for this project.

9

project, and we have already secured almost 1.6

And it's a $2.1 million

10

million of that.

11

have State sources, and we have private sources.

12

What's missing is a funding source from the County,

13

and, actually, it -- the County benefits the most,

14

so that's why we have decided to come before you

15

for these actual line items in our budget.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So we have Federal sources, we

And are there loans that you have

17

secured or anything through the redevelopment

18

organization?

19

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

At the present time we have the same

20

request with Senator Inouye's office, and they are

21

moving on that.

22

agencies, the Department of Labor.

23

finger out everywhere because, yes, we can ascertain

24

loan funding for this final amount of money that we

25

need; we'd rather not.

We have also gone to other Federal
We have our

We would rather be able to
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1

start and reach self-sufficiency sooner than later

2

and have the program be vibrant sooner than later.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8
9
10
11
12

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Any other questions by the members?
Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
On your handout that we got where

it said -- has the funding SQurces summary -MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Yes.
where is the request that

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
you're asking today?
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

If you look at the bottom, project

13

projected completion sources, if we want to reach

14

the full estimate of this project -- Remember, we're

15

still estimate.

16

we'll get a firmer handle on the cost of

17

construction.

18

our funders for construction.

19

If we need more construction money, we're coming to

20

you, the County of Maui . . Of course, Lokahi Pacific

21

has small business loan funds.

22

Labor, the USDA, and others.

23

seeking this final amount of funding.

24
25

We go into construction in July and

But you can see EDA, who is one of

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We will be seeking

The Department of
So this is where we're

So it's all of these groups for

this 410,000?
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1

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

2

right.

3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We're not just coming here,

Okay.

And can you help us

understand what is EDA?
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

EDA is the Department of Commerce

Economic Development Administration.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And RDP is Rural

Development Program?
MS. BETTS BASINGER:

That's correct.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I don't even want to guess at what

11

the USDA RBEDG

12

We've got some alphabet soup going here.

13
14

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

you know, it's too early for soup.

You know, they're also economic

development arms of USDA.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

Okay.

And you can see on the top those

17

sources that are already committed, and they range

18

from Federal, State, to even the small foundations.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, help me understand, if you

20

have all of these groups and the total that you're

21

requesting is 410,000, what -- have you requested

22

the same request to all of these groups?

23

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

No.
So there's portions and we have

the biggest portion of this?
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1

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

No.

The EDA portion I believe would

2

be about 186,000.

They have a cap that's based on

3

shared resources.

And if you look again at the

4

the spreadsheet, what's broken down, for example, we

5

went to the Economic Development Office with just a

6

partial line item request.

7

was, you

8

we need, and that folks could decide that, well, we

9

want to -- we want to furnish the computers, or we

know~

And I think our thinking

we want to share with everyone what

10

want to furnish the ovens.

11

looks silly, but it's very detailed.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.

13
14

That's why it's -- it

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Excuse me.

Anyone else?

Any other

15

questions, Members, for Ms. Basinger this morning?

16

Okay.

17

testimony this morning.

Seeing none, thank you very much for your

18

MS. BETTS BASINGER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

Thank you.

Next person this morning is Sarah (sic)

Raisbeck.
Mr~

21

MS. RAISBECK:

Good morning,

Chair.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good morning.

23

MS. RAISBECK:

Good morning, Members.

I was eating my

24

breakfast at Jack's this morning reading my paper,

25

and I found a fascinating clipping that I wanted to
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1

share with you as soon as possible about the

2

American University of Hawaii scholarship for

3

residents.

4

for enrollment this evening and tomorrow morning.

5

And it says, "In recognition of the support received

6

from County Council of Maui;"

7

the ad.

R

been received from the County Council of Maui.

9

it financial?

10

They're going to be open to applications

is the first phrase in

And I wondered what kind of support has
Was

Was it a congratulatory resolution or

good wishes from individual Council members?
This is a very interesting program that I

11
12

will apply for because I've always wanted to have an

13

MBA.

14

university, I think having an MBA is a -- you know,

15

a little plus to people.

16

to people of Hawaiian origin and ancestry, members

17

of fire service and police force of Maui County,

18

working adults in full-time employment with

19

inadequate income -- I think you people qualify as

20

more than full-time employment with inadequate

21

income.

22

persons -- that's me -- people suffering from

23

physical challenges -- that's my sister -- political

24

refuges and stateless persons, people of developing

25

countries; you know, with less than average income

And although it will be an unaccredited

And they are offering it

-- single parents, veterans, retired
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1

legally re$ident in Maui County, young persons

2

working away from home or in charitable programs in

3

Maui County.
This sounds like a wonderful opportunity.

4

It

5

shouldn't be too burdensome.

They're going to do

6

independent studies paced at your own pace.

7

would be, as I say, extremely happy to have an MBA.

8

So I wanted to alert you to this opportunity and

9

some of your staffs might want to take advantage of

And I

10

it.

If they can meet the means test, of which all

11

decisions are final by the -- by the officers of the

12

university, you can get a pre-MBA or a PhD or

13

a degree in fire service management, a degree in

14

criminal justice, or a degree in hospitality

15

management.
So that's my question is, is the County

16
17

funding this?

18

lending his name to this and I wondered how much of

19

the funding for this private university, not

20

accredited, is from Japanese sources.

21
22

And, secondly, this Joe Tanaka is

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

I cannot, for the record,

23

recollect any specific appropriation to this

24

university program.

25

did apply for, be reviewed, and was approved to

So at this time, unless they
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1

receive grant funds; I can tell you there is nothing

2

in my three terms sitting here that I can ever

3

recall anything for this program, Ms. Raisbeck.

4

MS. RAISBECK:

Thank you.

I would emphasize that anyone

5

who wants to apply should go down either this

6

evening or tomorrow morning.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank

Thank you.

YOll.

Any questions for Ms. Raisbeck this morning?

8

Thank you very much, Sally.
Is there anyone else that would like to give

10
11

testimony this morning before the Chair?

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chairman.

Yes, ma'am.
Yeah.

Excuse me.

I'm glad Sally

15

brought that to our attention.

I'm a little

16

concerned about the opening statement, because it

17

says County Council of Maui.

18

further investigation as to what kind of support

19

they think they have gotten from the Maui County

20

Council.

21

remember, and I have maybe one more term of

22

history -- Of course my memory might have, you know,

23

lapsed to only last night.

24

be concerned about what appears to be false

25

advertising, so if we could maybe find out more

And I think this bears

And, you know, like you, sir, I cannot

But, you know, I would
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1

about why they're saying they have County Council

2

support.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We'll follow up on behalf of the

4

Committee.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
Chairman, might I recommend we send

8

someone to go around to these meetings today,

9

someone from Council Service, to investigate?

I

10

notice there's no telephone number, no address to

11

get more information from these people from the

12

so-called American University.

13

meetings published for today as well as tomorrow, so

14

I suggest that we send somebody down there to get

15

some information.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So they have

Thank you.
(Inaudible) .

What we'll do first is have our support

18

staff and -- contact the County Clerk's office.

19

There may have been a resolution in the past that

20

maybe none of us here this morning can recall.

21

we will do our due diligence and either verify or

22

not verify the information provided.

23

Okay.

Anyone else on this one?

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.
thank you.
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Okay.

1

2

MS. OHIGASHI:

Please come forward.

Good morning, everyone.

Stephanie

3

Ohigashi.

4

late last night and finishing the Makena thing.

5

know it was hard and arduous, but you've done it.

6

Congratulations.

7

And I just want to thank you for staying
I

I'm a volunteer member on the Maui

8

Redevelopment Agency, and I caMe before you,

9

Chairman Hokarna and Chairmc:m Kane, on April 8th
and I did represent myself

10

You were gone to HSAC

11

as a volunteer member at that time.

12

apologize for not being more exuberant and

13

enthusiastic.

14

says, "be more enthusiastic."

15

some passion about the Board that I serve on, and I

16

did request funding for the position of the

17

Executive Director.

18

back with some written, you know, documents for you.

19

And I wanted to

I got e-mail from Gil Agaran that
But, anyway, I have

I promised that I would come

I did want to ask your patience because

20

tomorrow we're having our monthly meeting and we

21

will install our new member, Sandi Amaral, we will

22

be electing our new Chair and Vice-Chair, and we

23

will be discussing what's taken place this month

24

with the budget request.

25

a little bit of patience for this whole process and

So I just want to ask for
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1

I want to come back, or maybe we'll come back as a

2

team if 11m successful in getting everybody to rally

3

around this cause, which I feel is very valuable.
And I want to get your attention to look at

4
S

what's in the gallery.

6

woman, man.

7

the powerhouses here today, all women.

9
10

Look at all these beautiful faces and

Thanks.

8
CHAIR HOKAMA:

This is the year of the

Any questions?

Any questions for Ms. Ohigashi this

morning?

11

MS. OHIGASHI:

All right.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

When is your meeting, please?

13

MS. OHIGASHI:

It's tomorrow at 1 o'clock in the Planning

14

Department.

15

and, you know --

16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I know Planning comes before you today

On behalf of the Committee, if we can get

some type of feedback

18

MS. OHIGASHI:

Yes.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- Monday.

20

MS. OHIGASHI:

Yes.

21
22
23

I'm going to try my best to get a

unified voice from the five of us to you by Monday.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

That will be helpful for us.

'rhank

you.

24

MS. OHIGASHI:

25

Hokama.

Thank you so much for your patience, Chair
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. . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

1

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other questions for Ms. Ohigashi?

If

3

not, can you please fill out the form for the staff

4

records, please.

Thank you.

Anyone else wishing to give testimony this

5
6

morning before we move on to the review of programs?

7

Seeing none, testimony is closed for the 15th of

8

April.
And sinGe it is the 15th of April, please be

9

10

aware it's more than just people's birthdays,

11

there's other things due by midnight tonight.

12

if you need extensions, I am informed you can make

13

phone calls to a certain number that will give a

14

confirmation number of an extension that has been

15

confirmed.
Okay.

16
17

And

Members, who do we have up next,

Staff, which program are we going to take up?

18

MS. SAKAMOTO:

Maui Visitors Bureau.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

20

We will now bring up the review of a request

21

as in regar<;l.s to MVB, better known as Maui Visitors

22

Bureau.

23

Vencl down.

24
25

I believe you -- Well, let's bring Ms.
I don't want to assume anything.

MAUl VISITORS
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

BURE~U

Chair.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Yes, ma'am.

Yes.

Weill ask her to join us and be

comfortable.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

S

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

please.

10
11
12
13
14
15

(Inaudible) .

Come join us next to the Budget Director,

First, thank you for joining us this morning,

8
9

Could she sit?

Ms. Vencl, as the Executive Director of the Maui
Visitors Bureau.
MS. VENCL:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

It's a pleasure to

be here.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Do you have any comments for the

Committee this morning before we start?
MS. VENCL:

I would like to -- at your pleasure, Mr.

16

Chair, I would like to share with you some opening

17

comments.

18

proceedings, I have listened to your direction about

19

how you would like people to at least begin with

20

their opening comments, and I hope that today I will

21

do that for you.

22

people to talk about the highlights of their

23

program, the difference in the budget, and the

24

challenges moving forward, so I would like to move

25

ahead in that direction.

As I have sat in some of these

I have listened to you ask for
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25

The highlights of the year for Maui Visitors

2

Bureau, of course, begin with my transition from the

3

Maui Hotel Association to the Maui Visitors Bureau.

4

For 14 years I have lobbied you for the dollars for

5

MVB without realizing totally the importance of that

6

investment.

7

doesn't know until one is in one's shoes.

8
9

I guess it's sufficient to say that one

There are many highlights for the Maui
Visitors Bureau this year,

Conde Nast again has

10

named us best island in the world for the tenth year

11

in a row.

12

an uncertain world.

13

spreading visitor arrivals throughout the year.

14

have increased spending and length of stay.

15

changing over videos presently to DVD's and

16

continuing to work on the technology issues and get

17

better with those.

18

every other Monday in Which Lanai and MolQkai

19

directors take part to determine the strategy and

20

what marketing, sales, and promotional opportunities

21

are there for Maui Visitors Bureau.

2?

launched a new campaign in health and wellness which

23

offers us yet anothe.r niche market.

24

our first ever in-house website conversion and

25

satisfaction survey, of which all of you have a

We have maintained our visitor numbers in
We continue to be successful in
We

We are

We now have a Director's meeting

We've just

We completed
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copy.
Maui Visitors Bureau has requested $3.5

2
3

million in this year's budget.

I consider that

4

level funding because while we received 3.6 last

5

year, I am totally aware that you folks gave us a

6

one-time $100,000 add.

As you know, the Mayor has

only put 3 million in his budget proposal.

What

8

will happen with that type of a budget cut?

What

9

will happen is someone else will be there and we

10

will not.

The competition is ready to take Maui's

11

market share of the visitors.

12

other destinations would love to topple Maui and

13

gain their visitors.

14

won't show up tomorrow and it won't show up even

15

next year.

16

so fortunate to have the kind of economic dollars in

17

our coffers that we do today.

You can be sure that

Whatever happens, though, it

It may show up in a year where we're not

Further, I guess the other thing that happens

18

19

in that kind of a scenario is that we lose, we lose

20

ground, we lose top of mind.

21

ground is lost, it takes time to build it back

22

again.

23

maintaining what it is that we have.

24

25

And once any of that

So you have to constantly be aware of

One of the specific challenges that I see
with a cut is not being able to be at the plate with
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1

other destinations, meaning even our own sister

2

islands when they partner with new contractors that

3

HTA has now given to us to deal with.

4

folks -- those folks meaning those new

5

contractors -- are selling Maui and Hawaii like

6

we've been never seen before, thus I need to be at

7

the plate.
I need to be in Australia, for example.

8
9

Those

There's a new Hawaiian Airlines direct flight from

10

Honolulu to Australia that begins the end of the

11

month.

12

all of our eggs in the West Coast basket or even in

13

the North America basket.

14

Japan contractor, is offering huge opportunities,

15

different kinds of opportunities, and without the

16

dollars, obviously I can't be there as a player.

17

we aren't -- if we aren't there, certainly, again,

18

our competitors will be.

19

There's a new market for us, takes us out of

JENSU(?), which is the

If

Finally, when you get down to the daily

20

operations, what does a cut like that mean?

21

means that we won't be able to host as many

22

journalists and writers as we do now.

23

kind of stuff that we don't have enough money to

24

buy.

25

islands that make people want to come.

It

That's the

That's the editorial that we get about our
We will not
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1

be able to do as many familiarization trips.

That's

2

when the travel agents come and they actually

3

experience our islands.

4

someone who has been here and can talk about it?

5

won't be able to do as much advertising.

6

simply put, we won't be top of mind.

Who better to sell than
We

And,

7

Challenges for the '05 and a couple years

8

beyond as I look ahead, .you know as well as I do

9

that we live in a very uncertain world.

Thankfully,

10

to our benefit, many of us still see us as a safe

11

place to visit.

12

to new opportunities.

13

considered as a loss of opportunity to maintain what

14

we're doing.

15

We have to always be ready to shift
Any loss of dollars should be

If Maui loses market share, Maui County will

16

lose dollars in their coffers not just from TAT, but

17

remember the trickle down effect.

18

property taxes, and our residents will suffer at

19

least loss of hours, if not jobs.

20

my job to help you to maintain a healthy economy

21

base for the Maui -- for Maui County.

22

brings in a steady 16 to $17 million a year in TAT

23

dollars.

24

equates to $2.4 billion annually in our economy.

25

Businesses, real

I feel that it is

$3.5 million

Using the DBEDT trickle down formula, that

Having said all that, let us not forget that
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1

we face challenges on our own island, and we're

2

certainly aware of that.

While our satisfaction

surveys were still very good, we know there's always
4

room for improvement.

We stand committed to work on

5

issues of traffic, lines at the airport, impacts of

6

cruise industry, or whatever else we see as concerns

7

for our community.

8

the State, the Administration, and the County

9

Council on any and all of these issues.

We will continue to work with

I thank you for the opportunity to be before

10
11

you today, and I welcome your questions and your

12

comments.

13

much for your past and your continued support.

14

know you have tough decisions to make, and I realize

15

that you'll do the best that you can.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And, most importantly, I thank you so
I

Mahalo.

Thank you for your opening comments, Ms.

17

Vencl.

18

Mr. Nishiki, and I am sorry he's not with us at this

19

time; however, I will be happy to have all members

20

have the opportunity to provide some comment and

21

pose questions to Ms. Vencl regarding the 2005

22

appropriation request.

23
24
25

Your presence was specifically requested by

Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, thank you.

Even if Mr.

Nishiki is not here, I remember what it was that
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he wanted to ask, or part of what he wanted to ask,

2

and it had to do with what Ms. Vencl has distributed

3

to us, which was that conversion study or -- yeah,

4

and satisfaction study.

5

us such a complete report on that.

6

And I thank you for sending

It was very interesting to read through the

7

report.

8

appropriate, could we have Ms. Vencl highlight

9

various parts of that report for us this morning?

10

And I was wondering, Mr. Chair, if it's

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

We'll provide her with that

11

opportunity.

First I will ask if anyone has a

12

question and a need for clarification on her opening

13

comments?

Mr. Pontanilla.

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Chairman.

Good morning, Terryl.
MS. VENCL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Hi, Danny.
I guess, you know, you referenced

the impacts of a reduction in your budget?

23

MS. VENCL:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

No.

Mr. Mateo.

20

22

No.

Yes, sir.
I think I -- Chairman, I don't even

know if this is the appropriate time to ask, so you
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can just cut my line if I'm out of order.

2

addition to what you identify as the impacts of the

3

reduction, I would be interested in knowing if, in

4

fact, the proposed budget is adopted that includes

5

this reduction, how does it -- how does that impact

6

Lanai and Molokai?

7

MS. VENCL:

But in

Right now I have, you know, tried to work out

8

and figure out where it would go, how we would cut.

9

I don't have a finalized version of that because I'm

10

hoping I don't have to go there, but basically I

11

think that everybody would have to take whatever the

12

cut is.

13

So right now I -- I think that the only fair thing

14

to do or fair way to do that would be that everybody

15

would pick up some of that slack, meaning not just

16

the two other islands, but also in each of the

17

departments.

18

down, the travel trade wholesalers would go down,

19

everybody would -- would pick up some of that.

20

It lOOks like it's about a IS-percent cut.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

For example, the advertising would go

Okay.

I guess -- I guess my only

21

concern would be, you know, like as -- you know, as

22

you attach to the documents that you had sent

23

relative to a satisfaction survey --

24

MS. VENCL:

Right.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

-- I was quite -- you know, reading
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1

on Molokai segment of it was quite interesting

2

because to me that just demonstrated the fact that

3

they're virtually -- this is an area that you need

4

to shore in on.

5

serious attention and try to see how we can help

6

this particular area.

7

attaching it to the document made it real clear

8

that we need to be focused in specific areas of the

9

County.

This is an area that we need to pay

And, you know, I think by you

And I was just interested, I guess more

10

concer'ned that the cuts would impact the two smaller

11

islands that could use even more support.

12

MS. VENCL:

May I comment, Mr. Chair.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MS. VENCL:

Please.

Okay.

Thank you, Danny.

And you're exactly

15

right, you know, none of us want to have to take any

16

sort of cut, but there are some things that are

17

being done differently in my office than previously

18

that shore up already Lanai and Molokai and I'm

19

really excited about a lot of it.

20

that Director's meeting that I mentioned where we're

21

all getting together.

22

strategy.

23

did for me for Molokai was it said, here's some

24

things that we want you to work on, and we'll do

25

that whether we have cuts or not.

Part of it is

We are all determining

What the surveyor the satisfaction study

That will happen.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURlr REPORTERS, INC.

(808) 524-2090

BF 04/15/04

33

1

And the other thing that I would like to talk

2

about with regard to both Molokai and Lanai is that

3

! just want everyone to understand that the dollars

4

that they get are absolutely for advertising, and

5

that many of the things that we do there are paid

6

for by MVB.

7

because, frankly, when I say MVB, that's all of us;

8

it's not just one of us.

9

fulfillment costs are not charged to three different

And I hate to separate it that way

But, for example,

10

islands.

Website costs are not charged to three

11

different islands.

12

need extra help, and I guess in my mind that's kind

13

of the way that we do it withobt saying that it's an

14

X amount of dollars.

So already we realize that they

And I know that there was a program in place

15
16

that the fulfillment costs would actually -- this is

17

before I arrived -- would actually be charged back

18

to the different islands, and I axed that because

19

they

20

So I am doing things to shore up even if we do have

21

to take a cut.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

MS. VENCL:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

they just don't have those kinds of dollars.

Thank you, Ms. Vencl.

You're welcome.
Thank you, Chairman.

Thank you.
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1
2

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, Terryl, I had a chance to

3

read through, too, and one of the statements that

4

you made had to do with Hawaii Tourism Authority and

5

some of the new markets that they're expanding to

6

and that they're selling Maui, Molokai, Lanai, you

7

know, the whole package.

8

of being our liaison who used to be, of course, you

9

know, in your position, will she be going on these

With Marsha Weinert kind

10

kinds of trips?

11

guess, budget, if you know, are they looking at in

12

expanding to those areas?

13

MS. VENCL:

Okay.

And what kind of financial,

I

Thank you, that's a very good -- very

14

good question, and people don't exactly understand

15

how this breakup happened.

16

some history.

17

entire contract for marketing, whatever that

18

contract nuinber was.

19

the market for only North America and Canada.

20

they took the dollars and they divided them with

21

four other new contractors in different

22

international geographic locations.

23

I receive have to be spread among all of those

24

places.

25

get their dollars, because we are a chapter of HVCB,

Let me just give you

It used to be that HVCB got the

At this point in time HVCB has
So

My dollars that

In other words, while with HVCB, when they
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we get a certain amount of dollars from that pot.

2

Not like that with the new contractors.

3

it is that I have in any pot of money, I have to

4

then spread over these new contractors.

So whatever

In answer to your question about Marsha, she

5
6

will not be on these trips.

7

office to help us in the visitor industry gain

8

knowledge and bridge through the different

9

departments that we touch.

10

travel agent.

11

even.

12

role.

So she's no longer a

She's no longer a travel advisor,

She's really kind of taken on a legislative

13
14

She is basically in an

Does that help?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

Now that helps me to

15

understand in terms of how you get your money.

16

Because you didn't address this in your

17

opening comments, I guess I'll save my other

18

questions for -- you know, for later because, you

19

know, we're just confined right now to your initial

20

comments.

21

MS. VENCL:

Okay.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MS. VENCL:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Yeah.
Mr. Kane.
Not on the opening comments.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

Molina.

3

Anyone else on opening comments?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah.

Thank you, Chair.

Mr.

I had a

4

long night last night, so -- plus a long week, so

5

the light just went on I wanted to ask a question on

6

one of Ms. Vencl's comments earlier.
You mentioned about the impacts if you have a

7
8

reduction cut as it relates to bringing more

9

journalists here to, I guess, experience Maui.

A

10

member of the community has been making allegations

11

that MVB is spending their funds on having so-called

12

parties.

13

MS. VENCL:

Can you comment on that allegation?

Certainly.

I'm sorry.

Certainly I can.

I

14

can't speak for anyone who has spoken about how they

15

interpret invoices, I gather is what happened,

16

someone looked at some invoices.

17

explain why someone has a large bill on their

18

American Express card, and that particular incident

19

I believe had to do what we call Destination Maui.

20

I can certainly

Destination Maui is a time when we take Maui,

21

Molokai, Lanai, and all of the partners that we can

22

get to go with us to leverage the costs; that would

23

be hotels, activities, anyone who's interested in

24

showing to travel agents on the mainland what it is

25

we have to offer.

So we schedule about six of them

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

37

BF 04/15/04

1

a year.

2

time.

3

agents together there

4

And we go to five cities, six cities at a
We'll start in one city, we'll pull travel

And, by the way, these travel agents are all

5

qualified.

They're not the little guys.

They're

6

the guys who make a difference for us and who bring

7

to us the type of visitor that we're looking for.

8

So these people are qualified.

9

They're invited to a luncheon or maybe a

10

reception, at which time we provide a video, we

11

provide actual commentary, hula, music, and then we

12

have a little mini trade show.

13

partners that go with us and they have little

14

tables, and then these travel agents are at some

15

point able to go there and find out more about a

16

particular hotel or a particular activity.

17

that's what those expenses are about.

18

We have all these

And so

So when you see, for example, an invoice that

19

says that we spent $45,000 in a trip, it's five

20

cities or six cities, not to mention the

21

transportation to get from one to another, and it's

22

taking our whole -- our whole culture and our whole

23

everything that we are out to those travel agents

24

who bring us business.

25

that they understand who we are, what's new, and

And we want to make sure
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1

there's always something new, and fill them with the

2

want to send their people here.

3

particular incident was about.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So that's what that

Thank you for that clarification.

5

So basically it's taking your work on the road and

6

it's not just per se a party or just a social event?

7

MS. VENCL:

Yes.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

MS. VENCL:

There's work behind it as well.

And one final comment, Mr. Molina.

Of that

10

45,000 in that particular case, probably 20 of that

11

came back to us because the partners paid their own

12

way.

13

off on our bill, and then they pay to go with us, so

14

that extends our dollar.

15

could probably only do two Destination Maui's a

16

year.

But we charge it, obviously we charge it all

If we didn't have that, we

So that's how we leverage the dollars.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

MS. VENCL:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

You're welcome.
Thank you, Chairman.

Any other questions on her opening

21

comments, Members?

27

know if you still can recall what Ms. Tavares had

23

requested regarding the conversion study, but if you

24

can give us some response, please.

25

MS. VENCL:

Surely.

Seeing none, Ms. Vencl, I don't

I'm very proud, first of all, that we
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1

did this in-house for the first time.

2

have to pay somebody to do this as we have in the

3

past.

4

marketing director, who's sitting in the gallery,

5

Lynn Erfer, she is the brain who is behind this.

6

And I brought her along in case you have any

7

questions that I can't answer.

And I have to give some credit to my

But I guess the first thing that struck me

8
9

We didn't

about this is the return.

My goodness, look at the

10

return that we got on the e-mails that we sent out.

11

We sent out some 40,000 e-mails.

12

information from 8,400 people on the island of Maui.

13

On the island of Molokai, we -- Specifically, now,

14

Molokai, not all three islands.

15

allnost -- We sent out 3,400 e-mails and got a 17.9

16

participation.

17

15-percent participation.

18

numbers, and I think that they verify and validate

19

the comments that follow.

20
21

We got back

We sent out

And in Lanai we had 2,300 with a
Those are excellent

Now, on conversion, I believe, if I remember
correctly --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair.

23

MS. VENCL:

we have increased

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

One second.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'm sorry.

I'm sorry.

The industry people
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1

all know what they're talking about when they say

2

"conversion," but could you, you know, kind of

3

review it for the lay person?

4

the fulfillment, because I know you talked about

5

that.

6

could help us understand a little more about that.

7

MS. VENCL:

And, also, what is

We sort of kind of know what that is.

Absolutely.

If you

First of all, fulfillment,

8

fulfillment is collateral.

Fulfillment is something

9

that people request when they call our 800 number or

10

they call our -- or they go on to our website.

11

they say, I'm thinking about a trip to Maui.

12

like to have some information.

13

We always give them a planner, which you have all

14

had in your packets, and that gives general, basic

15

information about everything.

16

say, what it is that you like to do?

17

vacation about?

18

honeymoon?

19

information about all those different specific

20

items, so we will make sure that those folks receive

21

those items.

22

Is it golf?

Is it family?

And
I'd

We do two things:

But oftentimes we'll
What's this

Is it weddings and

And we have brochures and

That's what fulfillment is.

Now, just so that you're aware, the call

23

center employs people on Molokai.

You folks,

24

of you who have been here a while know that we went

25

through great -- great strains to get that to happen
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1

and get that up and going.

So the calls are

2

answered on Molokai.

3

information to what is our fulfillment house, which

4

happens to be in Arizona.

5

Arizona?

6

stuff from the mainland when it's going to the

7

mainland, of course, and it's quicker for

8

our fulfilling our requests.

9

that it is there.

Molokai then refers the

You say, why is it in

Because it costs less to ship all of our

So that's the reason

So the folks in Molokai take all

10

the information, they send it to the Arizona place,

11

and it's shipped out from there.

12

I'm concerned, they can't get it fast enough.

13

that's how fulfillment works.

14

And I -- as far as
So

Did I answer that question for you?

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MS. VENCL:

Okay.

Yes.

Thank you.

Now, what is conversion?

Conversion is

17

when people have called either that 800 number or

18

gone on to our website and said, I want this

19

information; then we, in this study, called them

20

back, in this case it was e-mailed them back, and

21

said, did you come?

22

coming, or do you not want to come at all?

23

that's what conversion is.

24

those people who really requested information from

25

us, did they really come?

Are you still planning on
And so

It's finding out from
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1
2

So the conversion rate for all three islands
remains very high and over last year.

In

comparison, for example, for Maui island, it was
4

67.B percent over 62.5 percent.

5

39 over 3B.

6

here, I'm sorry I don't remember

7

not sure I have last

B
9

10
11
12
13

MS. ERFER:

And in Lanai -- Let me see the numbers
35.5

and I'm

the last one.
last year and

Terryl, it was

(inaudible) .
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Erfer, if you would like to join us,

you're more than welcome to.
MS. VENCL:

Come on down.

That's why I brought her,

answer that question.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MS. VENCL:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

In Molokai it was

Lanai.. went down.

I'm sorry.
I'm sorry.

Lanai went down from

what your thing was.

IB

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

MS. VENCL:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hang on.

You've got to get on the microphone.
Okay.

First I would ask to please identify

21

yourself for the record, as well as your role with

22

the organization, please.

23

MS. ERFER:

Aloha.

My name is Lynn Erfer.

I'm the

24

Director of Marketing for the Maui Visitors Bureau.

25

And the reason that you'll find in the Lanai
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1

information some of the comparisons are not made to

2

Lanai, but to Maui or Molokai instead, was because

3

the previous study that was done were the conversion

4

and satisfaction, there were only between two and

5

seven respondents, and that is not statisticqlly

6

significant sample, so the comparison is not

7

relevant.

8

pieces of information.

9

MS. VENCL:

So you don't find in Lanai some of those

Thank you.

10

Moving on, that's the real -- that's the

11

number we're always looking for when we look at

12

conversion.

13

again, we had in Maui County -- or in Maui island,

14

I'm sorry, we had 8,400 respondents, and of 8,400

15

respondents -- I'm looking for a key thing here that

16

I want to bring to your attention and I'm looking

17

for the exact number.

18

Moving on to the satisfaction study,

Lynn, if you can help me, how many -- of

19

those respondents, the things that they were

20

concerned about, if you will.

21

I'm sorry.

I've got it.

Our pages aren't numbered.

Let

22

me see what it is.

Page 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 -- Page 6.

23

If you look at the second paragraph, the second

24

bullet, all of our people basically rated us very

25

high still on satisfaction.

The second bullet will
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1

tell you that out of 8,400 respondents, this

2

paragraph tells you how many of those folks had a

3

problem or mentioned

4

75 mentioned issues with rental car companies; 48

5

people mentioned airport service; 47 people

6

mentioned lack of nighttime activities; 19 mentioned

7

accommodation experience.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MS. VENCL:

10

a problem while they were here:

And it's manini

The numbers are the other way.

I'm sorry?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The numbers are the other way.

11

The number's before the comma, so it's -- you know,

12

the rental car

13

MS. VENCL:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MS. VENCL:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17
18

Is 75.
-- problem is 75.

Yeah, right.

Isn't that what I said?
I think you said it was the other

number.
MS. ERFER:

But what Terryl was just trying to emphasize

19

that the percentage, if you calculate the percentage

20

of people who are giving us information about their

21

problem is far less than, you know, 1 percent, and

22

that's the thing that we're pointing out to you, is

23

that the numbers are extremely small.

24
25

She also maybe wants to mention to you that
over 90 percent of our people who answered our
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1

survey in Maui, Molokai, and Lanai would return to

2

Maui again and would recommend Maui to a friend.

3

MS. VENCL:

Absolutely.

4

MS. ERFER:

So that's kind of an important summary

5
6

statistic.
MS. VENCL:

I guess going back to those comments, while

7

they are very small in percentage, they're not to be

8

swept under the rug.

9

frankly,

We will address those.

And,

I have already addressed a couple of those

10

and mentioned to the car rentals that we had

11

information like this.

12

address those.

13

want anyone to go away with a bad experience.

14

we go well out of our way in our office to try to

15

make sure that the entire experience from the time

16

they land through their vacation and going out is a

17

good one.

18
19
20

And so we will continue to

However small they are, we don't
And

Is there anything else in particular that you
wanted me to cover, Charmaine, in this summation?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, I think that, you know, this

21

has been really good for us to review and, you know,

22

I haven't reviewed it in great detail, but just

23

going over it because I knew you were coming today.

24

I think the -- some of the implication part, if you

25

go through some of that, I know you kind of touched
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1

on it a little bit, but it's like all of us, when we

2

travel, if we have a good experience in a place, I

3

mean, when we come back, people always ask us, how

4

was your trip, right?

5

either, you know, good, bad, indifferent, or, God, I

6

would never go there again.

7

about it and the next time I go I'm going to do this

8

instead.

9

satisfaction element is extremely critical to what

And so we'll tell them it was

Or I liked this part

So I think we can't stress enough that a

10

happens.

So we can promote and market and do all

11

this kind of stuff, but if we don't deliver the

12

product, you're going to create a negative, I guess,

13

attitude about -- or perception regarding, you know,

14

like Maui in this case.
If you will recall, just recently in our

1~

16

favorite destination outside of Hawaii in Las Vegas

17

when they had that little California Hotel virus.

18

mean, I bet those -- those folks were absolutely

19

cringing over the impact it was going to have with

20

their Hawaii travel.

21

percentage the California Hotel occupancy is from

22

Hawaii, but it's got to be above 80 percent.

23

MS. VENCL:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Because I forget what

It's huge, yeah.
And to loose that market because

of this incident is -- I mean, it was just like a
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1

nightmare.

2

something like that happen in Hawaii.

3

would that do to our travel if it was found that it

4

was no longer, you know, safe, you could get sick

5

from being here?

6

know, the visitor bureau's most horrendous

7

nightmare.

this.

I mean, what

I mean, that's got to be -- you

But, you know, I

8
9

That would be similar to if we had

w~s

really pleased to read

And one question I had was on the responses

10

and the percentage of the responses, the percentage

11

seems all; you know, kind of small, but if you can

12

help us with statistically what is considered an

13

adequate response to a survey?

14

MS. VENCL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16
17

Yes.
If you'd go over those numbers for

us.
MS. VENCL:

I'd be happy to do that.

The response may

18

seem a bit small, but it actually is an excellent

19

result.

20

be adequate, and for Maui we got four times that;

21

for Molokai three times that; and for Lanai three

22

times that.

23

generalizations.

24

responses from 2002 and they're just our -- our

25

friends who have Internet addresses, yeah.

Statistically a return of 5 percent would

So it's more than adequate for
The only caveat

~s

that these are
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1

actually that's the most important thing to keep in

2

mind, is that these are Internet folks, yeah.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Yeah.

Thank you for that

information.

5

MS. VENCL:

Welcome.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, ma'am.
Yeah.

I'm kind of mystified about

8

the top complaint, rental car problems.

9

consists -- or constitutes a rental car problem?

10

They didn't have a car for them to rent, or what

11

was -- Do you know what those are?

12

MS. VENCL:

Yes, ma'am.

What

I spent several weekends reading

13

all those comments.

There were three main

14

components to rental car problems.

15

absolutely right, the car they thought they had

16

rented was not available on their arrival.

17

second top challenge was that the car was filled

18

with bugs and/or other unacceptable items, such as

19

mice, and they needed to return it.

20

It's a lot of fun to read these comments.

21

other problems with the rental cars were, frankly,

22

that people commented they were too expensive.

23

any comment that was negative was added to those 75,

24

but they mostly consisted of that:

25

filled with vermin, or not available.

One was, you're

It's very
And the

So

too expensive,
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Were you able to -- And you donit

2

have to say this out loud.

3

generally, were you able to pinpoint a problem

4

specific to a specific rental company, or was this

5

kind of across the board amongst all of the -- among

6

all of the rental companies that we have?

7

MS. VENCL:

I'll just ask you

No, ma'am, most of the responses were quite

8

general.

9

no, it was filled with cockroaches.

10
11

They would just write me a note saying,
They wouldn't

normally say who.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, they didn't identify.

So do

12

you folks have a -- you know my next question is

13

coming, right?

14

MS. ERFER:

I do.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Do you have a group where you meet

16

with the car rental companies and discuss these

17

comments that have been shared with you?

18

MS. VENCL:

Yes, Member Tavares, we do.

We meet not on a

19

particularly regular basis except for when we have

20

some particular issue, but immediately after seeing

21

these comments I called anq I said, what's happening

22

here?

23

explanations.

24

meeting with you folks and go over these and just

25

make sure that you understand what the concerns are.

And I had several different types of
And I said, I would like to have a
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1

And that we do -- And they're just like us, they

2

want to do everything they can to make sure that

3

they look the best in the eyes of the visitors,

4

because they want them to come back to their own car

5

rental.
One of the things that they talked to me

6

7

about -- They all do, by the way, pest control, and

8

they spend thousands and hundreds of thousands of

9

dollars to do that.

But we all know the climate and

10

the world that we live in here.

They do the best

11

they can.

12

better, so we will continue to work on that.

Not to say, again, that it can't be

We work with them also on issues of their

13
14

lines.

15

lines was that remembering the date that Lynn just

16

talked to you about, that this was 2002, folks, we'd

11

just come out of 9/11 and many of the shipments of

18

cars were delayed because of the 9/11 happening.

19

And so many of them were late, and they simply

20

didn't have the stock that they thought they would

21

have.

22

One of the explanations I got about the long

That was one of the explanations I got.
But we will continue on a regular basis to

23

work with these folks.

24

anyone brings a comment up to us, I have no problem

25

in sharing that and trying to make sure that they're

And certainly any time
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1
2
3
4

aware of it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Does the car rental -- Do the car

rental companies have an association?
MS. VENCL:

They do at the -- They have an official

5

association at the state level called CARTRALA and

6

they meet on a monthly basis, yeah.

7

think it's a

They do have the group of them here

8

locally meet

I'm not sure that it's as formalized

9

as the State association is, but they do meet on a

10

regular basis and they meet with the airport group

11

of people as well to make sure that the flow is as

12

good as it can be.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MS. VENCL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Now, locally I

Do you attend those meetings?

Yes, I do.
Okay.

So at your airport meetings

16

you talk about some of those other things regarding

17

the airport, like the airport security, the long

18

lines, and those kinds of things.

19

MS. VENCL:

Absolutely.

And as you may remember last

20

year, thank -- thanks to the money that we had from

21

you folks, we were actually able to do a greeter's

22

program last year..

23

August is just huge at the airport.

24

outgrown that airport, as you all know.

25

thankfully, we now have approvals to move ahead with

Because our June, July, and
And we've
And,
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1

construction, which brings me to my next comment.

2

That greeter's program last year was such a

3

phenomenal success.

4

from people, wow, somebody is meeting us at curbside

5

and saying, glad you came, hope you'll come again,

6

how can I get you to your airline?

7

airline?

8

through ago first.

9

because once you stand in that line and you get up

We got letters, we got comments

What is your

Let me show you that you have to go
Don't get in that airline line,

10

to the ticket agent and you haven't gone through

11

ag., guess what, you go to the end of the line

12

again.

13

have, so we have people out there.

14

uniform so they are noticeable.

15

they belong there and that they're probably people

16

they could ask questions to.

17

phenomenal.

18

know that I'll have the money for.

19

kind of -- that's a wonderful thing, but weighed

20

against advertising or other things, I'll have to

21

I'll have to do that, you know, in consideration of

22

this budget.

Those are experiences we don't want folks to
They're there in

People know that

The response was

That's one of the things that I don't
I mean, that's

23

Further, the music at the airport.

24

spend a lot of time at the airport, folks, and I

25

spend a lot of time in some of those lines.
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the~selves

1

watch people discuss among

what's going

2

on in our airport.

3

you ever seen live rnusic at any other airport you've

4

ever been to?

5

tap and they do this while they're standing in line.

6

And it's

7

for them to listen to the music while,

8

unfortunately, they're having to stand in a line,

9

which is just a part of our world these days.

And they say things like, have

Generally the answer is no.

you know, it's just

And they

it's a pleasure

So

10

everything that we can do making that departure

11

experience -- Because, you know, no matter how well

12

we've done when they arrive or even through their

13

entire vacation, if they leave here with a bad

14

experience at the airport, guess what they'll

15

remember and guess what they'll say as soon as they

16

get home?

17

know, that was the most terrible thing I've been

18

through.

19

work very closely with TSA, and I think I'm going to

20

have to work real closely with Wackenhut.

Oh, my goodness, how was that -- you

So we work very closely with DOT admin, we

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MS. VENCL:

Yes.

So we do those things on a regular basis.

23

If I could one more thing in the same line,

24

we're the first people who are called when there's

25

an incident, an emergency incident of whatever kind.
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Thankfully, we have Lani from the hotel association.

2

And in the last incident I was in New York; however,

3

I was on the phone the whole time.

4

my office.

5

once again, have as pleasant an experience leaving

6

as we can offer, all things considered.

7

part of that entire County of Maui Civil Defense and

I had Janet in

And they're there to help the visitors,

And we're

DOT's incident team.
And what we need to do and what our role is,

9

10

is to make sure that we communicate with the

11

visitors.

12

planes flying, don't go to the airport yet.

13

for us to tell you,

14

learning curve and did well, considering we had

15

never had to deal with this sort of thing before,

16

during 9/11.

17

You know, if they don't -- if there's no
Wait

And we had a -- we had a real

And after each of these kinds of incidences,

18

we go back, we review what we did, we review what

19

fell through the holes, and we make ourselves

20

better.

21

different incident and you never know what to

22

expect.

23

places for people to stay and we try, again, to make

24

it as pleasant as we can.

25

Having said that, every incident is a

But we do have people on board and we find

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.
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1
2

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

3
4

Mr. Kane.
Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Terryl, in going through this

5

particular report, I know that in the past when

6

Marsha was doing it, it was kind of in graphic form,

7

and, you know, we had like charts and, you know,

8

pictures.

9

look at all of the words and have a comparison to

Sometimes it's kind of hard to, you know,

10

what it wa$ then and what it is now,

11

one of the things that Marsha had kind of broken out

12

was where some of the monies were expended for

13

different things.

14

really important and I see some of the concerns

15

expressed in this area, has their dollar amount that

16

you're spending actually increased from what it was

17

before and then what it is now?

18

those amounts be in terms of actual dollars, if you

19

can give us that information?

20

MS. VENCL:

Certainly.

But I remember

And because Lanai and Molokai are

And what would

Member Johnson, the dollar amounts

21

for Lanai and Molokai have not changed in this

22

budget.

23

believe historically for two years, if I remember

21

correctly.

25

history and they have gotten more, but I have not

They have been the same as they have I

They have changed, you know, through
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2

changed them in this particular budget request.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So even though you've

3

got -- And if I remember, we did give additional

4

money last year, that didn't -- their budget stayed

5

flat, then?

6

MS. VENCL:

Exactly.

You know, that $100,000 was for a

7

particular something.

8

that is today, but it was for something in

9

particular.

10

I'd have to go research that to

remember what that was.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MS. VENCL:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

And I can't tell you what

It wasn't --

That was for --

Thank you.
The new market, right?

the new market from Houston, Texas

through the initiation of Continental Airlines.

16

MS. VENCL:

Thank you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Creating a nonstop service.
Okay.

Do you have any idea

19

what -- or can you get this information to us, what

20

actually is the breakout, you know, like if you

21

market Hana separately?

22

kind of understand in a pie chart form or, you know,

23

even just expressed in a list how much Lanai,

24

Molokai, Hana, you know, or if it's just Maui,

25

Molokai, and Lanai, how much in terms of dollars you

You know, so that we could

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
UH)R)

t:;?Ll-')nqn

57

BF 04/15/04

1
2

expend in those various markets.
MS. VENCL:

I can tell you off the top of my head what

3

their budget is.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

MS. VENCL:

6

I cannot tell you how much they really get in

total, because, as I mentioned before

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

MS. VENCL:

9

Uh-huh (affirmative response).

Right.

I have to go back and look because we pay

for some of those things as a whole as opposed to

10

just their particular islands.

11

that both Lanai and Molokai from the County budget

12

receive $200,000.

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But I can tell you

And that's split equally amongst

both of them?

15

MS. VENCL:

It's 200,000 each.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

MS. VENCL:

Correct.

Each.
And then their executive directors

18

and their board of directors determine how those

19

dollars are spent.

20

comment that I made earlier, because I have changed

21

the way that we do some of the things and we have

22

expertise in the office that I think is very

23

critical for Maui -- for Molokai and Lanai to share

24

in in our strategies, in our meetings, et cetera,

2::;

the fulfillment issue, I think that I am trying --

And I guess going back to a
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in my mind, without actually adding more particular

2

dollars, I'm trying to make sure that they're more

3

inclusive and that we share in ways that are not

4

right on the bottom line.

5

And, frankly, I have asked, because I know

6

that this is a concern, I have asked those ED's, are

7

they okay with what they're doing?

8

yes.

9

things that are not in their budget.

And they said

And they very much realize that there are many
So I guess if

10

I had to -- if I were to put more dollars in the

11

budget, then we would have to determine, you know,

12

does that then split up with costs.

13

But I did ask them, and they have not requested an

14

increase and they seem to be very happy with the way

15

things are rolling.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

I don't know.

And from the State level

17

through Hawaii Tourism Authority, have you had any

18

indication what amount is in your budget or what

19

will be coming this year?

20

down, any indication from the State side?

21

MS. VENCL:

Is it going to go up,

Yes, actually, I have.

I am told this year

22

for -- Remember, now, that you're on fiscal year,

23

the State's on a calendar year.

24

year my dollars for leisure are 2.975 and $100,000

25

for eMI; that's conventions, meetings, and

So for '04 calendar
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incentives market.

2

the way.

3

have to have a plan in place by June for the State

4

moving into calendar year '05, and that I should

~

expect level funding.

6

Okay.

Two separate budgets, by

I am told that we are beginning now and

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

All right.

And, finally, on -- on

7

the issue of I believe it was timeshares, you know,

8

because in here you basically -- You know, a

9

timeshare is differently marketed because it's not

10

something you're marketing maybe to a hotel guest or

11

bed-and-breakfast guest.

12

they have been expending in terms of marketing and

13

in terms of the, you know; encroachment on tourism

14

in general Qn a global scale impacted your efforts?

15

Has it helped?

16

MS. VENCL:

How has the capital that

Has it hurt?

Member Johnson, I think that it probably has

17

helped in that anyone who comes to Maui, whether

18

they're staying in timeshare or B & B or whatever,

19

bring certain amount of economic value to us.

20

the more that they can bring to us, you know, they

21

bring that -- those dollars.

22

frankly, with their marketing programs.

23

of out of my realm.

24

and my members and the people that we have here on

25

Maui.

So

I am not familiar,
That's kind

And I worry about my partners

I think that there's a lot done at a national
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level for timeshare; the Star Woods and many of

2

those who are in this for big business.

3

think that whatever they can do, just like whatever

4

my hotels do aside from what I do, helps the cause.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Well, does it concern you at all

that because with the ever encroaching --

7

MS. VENCL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

But I would

yeah.
-- timeshare business and the

conversions from existing hotel inventory that we've

10

had to timeshares, which, you know, don't have

11

conventions, they don't have the big food and

12

beverage, they don't have all of the ancillary

13

businesses like your Tehati Productions and the

14

florals and even just the same amenities, does that

15

concern you at all in terms of your loss of market

16

share and the ability to actually deliver what

17

you're trying to market?

18

MS. VENCL:

It's -- I'll tell you where my biggest concern

19

is with that, and I'll give you the example of

20

Kaanapali.

21

when you -- when -- Once upon time, the dream, the

22

vision for Kaanapali was to have all of those hotels

23

in a row so that we could split big conventions and

24

have, you know, several thousand people that just

25

one hotel couldn't hold.

My biggest concern is that we have

In breaking those up, it's
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hard to sell to a corporate or a businessperson,

2

well, there's -- you know, here's your hotel and

3

then you skip this one and then you can go over here

4

and spread out and that sort of thing.

5

exactly right about the F & B issue, that's
something that goes away.

And you're

Is it a concern for

7

people who have large conventions?

8

not any longer be the place for that if you're

9

looking at more than one or two hotels can hold, but

10
11

Kaanapali might

we have Wailea to fill that gap right now.
Further, I think that there is a place for

12

many different types of accommodations.

13

that in the timeshare business on the plus side that

14

they do have generally a higher occupancy.

15

they're sold and people aren't going to miss that

16

opportunity, they have a higher occupancy than

17

hotels do on a regular basis.

18

consistent, so it does bring that person here maybe

19

on a more consistent basis.

20

And I know

Because

It's consistent, more

So I guess in the mix, I'm -- I think that we

21

should provide all the different kinds of things

22

that we can.

23

If you're in the business I'm in, pay like I do.

24

And so I think that would help us with some of the

25

impacts, because I do think that they have the same

But you know my favorite mantra is:
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2

impacts as others.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And the finally thing, and

3

I can't remember, I think it was in information that

4

you had sent us, and it was a breakout, I think, of

5

the different expenditures like on -- I think some

6

was Hula Bowl and Extera --

7

MS. VENCL:

S

COUNCILMEMBER ,JOHNSON:

9

Right.
and the different events.

--

Because of the fact we also, through economic

10

development, support those same kinds of things with

11

our dollars, how is what you're dQing

12

because we

13

no double dipping.

14

balance, how is what youlre giving work with what

15

we're giving and is it in essence double dipping?

16

MS. VENCL:

alway~

You know,

and I know Mr. Chair always says
When welre trying to do this and

I don't believe that it is.

You're giving, if

17

I'm

If I'm not correct and I'm misstating, please

IS

let me know.

19

upgrades, that sort of thing.

20

the Office of Economic Development gives any

21

particular dollars in addition to mine to these

22

events.

23

those events because you're providing the correct

24

facilities, the upkeep, et cetera.

25

exposure.

The County is giving parks facilities,
I'm not aware that

So I see it as the County is helping us do

I'm providing

I'm providing the televised information.
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I'm providing the advertising and that sort of

2

thing.

3

very necessary roles in promoting and making sure

4

that people know about these events and come to

5

these events.

6

So I see it as two different roles, but two

So I don't see it as double dipping.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Because, you know, and the

only way that -- you know, obviously I don't know
8

the answer, either, because Ms. Araki has that

9

information.

But I think generally what we have

10

tried to do is, you know, for giving grants for

11

economic development or for giving seed money for

12

something new, a new event that's going to start,

13

it's usually done, you know, in a grant setting.

14

yours is not a grant, though, yours is just money in

15

advertising; is that

16

MS. VENCL:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

MS. VENCL:

corr~ct?

So

Or--

It's its own line item, yes.

Yes.

Oh.

I might be able to clarify just one more

19

thing.

When someone comes to Ms. Araki's office to

20

discuss an event of one sort or another, I am -- I

21

am very proud that she always calls me and includes

22

me.

23

and this part is yours, and we come to some

24

conclusion to try to make these things work and

25

avoid double dipping and avoid duplication.

And amongst us, we determine this part is yours
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

/

MS. V8NCL:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

You're welcome.
Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you.

I guess going

5

back to discussion with Member Tavares, the

6

particular item was the greeters program.

7

MS. VENCL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

Yes.
Why would that not be included in

either your advertising budget or your promotion

10

budget, because, in fact, this is one of the most

11

successful means of advertising and promoting, so

12

that the inclusion of this particular program would

13

not have to compete with those two budgetary items?

14

Can you just kind of comment on that?

15

MS. VENCL:

Sure.

Last year is the first year we had this

16

issue, if you will.

We probably had it before, but

17

last is the first year we were smart enough to

18

address it, let's put it that way.

19

that it was a phenomenal success, I have basically

20

said, yes, we will cover that for this year with my

21

request.

22

is.

2J

particular item.

24

even advertising for us because people go back and

25

advertise what kind of trip they had.

And having known

And it's buried in contingency, is what it

It's there, it's just not spelled out on any
But you're right, it is actually

But I'm
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committed to that -- to that program.

2

it's -- we've learned that it's an exceptional

3

program and we want to continue to do it.

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And I think

But your contingency for '05 has

gone down considerably as well?

6

MS. VENCL:

Yes, it has.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So whatever it cost to run that --

8

this particular greeters program is recognized in

9

this 70,076 figure that you're projecting?

10

MS. VENCL:

Yes, sir.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
Thank you, Chairman.

14

As I'm looking at page 5 of your study under

15

the heading of Recommending Maui to a Friend, I was

16

pleased to see that one of the reasons for,

17

recommending coming to Maui included the quality of

18

service and aloha spirit.

19

the infamous incident I think back on February 29th

20

with the burning car at the airport.

21

lot of -- definitely Maui got a lot of media free

22

exposure because of that.

23

like that can be used as a plus in terms of visitors

24

coming here, because it's important to see how

25

locally this type of incident is handled.

I guess,

And I want to go back to

Now, you got a

And I think something
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course, your entity plays a big part in this.
I had just returned from the mainland that

2
oJ

?

day on a personal trip, so I was one of the incoming

4

visitors that had to experience that.

5

say, you -- you mentioned earlier about working with

6

the -- And I'm glad you brought up the fact about

7

working with the airport and their people skills,

8

DOT, Wackenhut, and I agree I think you should

9

continue doing that because the security personnel

And I must

10

there, well, they didn't seem to exhibit the

11

so-called aloha spirit, at least in my experience

12

there.

13

of confusion going on.

14

difficult time determining which buses to take -- to

15

have visitors take to the airport, because we were

16

put on a bus that took us instead to the car rental

17

baseyard and we wanted to get to the War Memorial.

18

But it was understandable, there was a lot
And I think they had a

But I did see one of the bus drivers -- I

19

believe Roberts volunteered their buses.

20

drivers finally just put his foot down, because,

21

understandably, you have a lot of visitors who are

22

agitated and upset, and he had to let lose of the

23

aloha spirit for a little bit and just tell people

24

basically calm down in his own interesting way.

25

So I could definitely -- Rather big fellow and he
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told them basically how he felt and to settle down.

2

So we're all human.

3

But I must say when we were taken to the War

4

Memorial, it was a very nice and pleasant

5

experience.

6

nice, but I

7

folks did a really good job there.

8

9

I didn't want to leave, it was that
eventually my ride came.

So you

And first impressions and last impressions
are so important to our industry here.

But I guess

10

we can give your comments on that, because I thought

11

with the media exposure we got in that incident was

12

so critical to how people would perceive Maui and

13

making that recommendation to a friend to come here.

14

If you will, Terryl.

15

MS. VENCL:

Surely.

Member Molina, I was called, as I

16

said, when I was -- I'd just landed in New York City

17

when it happened.

18

immediately that I.,ani and Janet were on the

19

situation here.

20

media, what happens with an incident like that and

21

if the media gets ahold of it, the most important

22

thing is to, one, to be honest, quite frankly,

23

step to the plate about it, whatever it is, and to

24

waylay any fears that people have.

25

And I was

c~lled

and I knew

But what happened with regard to

and

And I -- What I recall about that evening at
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12:30 at night was I received a call from the "Maui

2

News."

3

think this is going to keep people from coming to

4

Maui and scare them away?

5

bad things happen everywhere, unfortunate things

6

happen everywhere you go.

7

response in place, And I believe that we do that.

8

Can we improve?

9

but I think that that's the key.

And the question they asked me was, do you

And my response was, no,

The key is to have the

We'll always be able to improve,

And so I -- I don't have a philosophy that

10

11

says let's don't talk about it or let's hide it or

12

whatever.

13

and you work on making it as best -- the best

14

situation that you can.

15

I believe that you just say it how it is

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Now, as part of your contingency

16

plans when dealing with this -- Obviously this has

17

an impact on your budget as well, so, therefore,

18

would it be safe to say that if we were to have your

19

budget reduced, this would impact your contingency

20

plans for incidents like this as well?

21

MS. VENCL:

I guess in my mind, Mr. Molina, yeah, there

22

would be. things t.hat we couldn't do.

23

we might not be

24

airline ticket to get out of here if they're -- you

25

know, they're in critical condition.

~ble

For example,

to help people subsidize an

We have all
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kinds of things that happen to us that you folks r

2

you know, don't always know.

3

sorts of cases, it might impact.

4

the service, no.

5

that's what need be.

6

course, your people work and keep all of that open.

7

So as far as the human touch, as far as the ability

8

to make the calls to the properties, ask them to

9

give us discount rates for people who are stuck, all

10

So, yeah, in those
But with regard to

My people work 24 hours a day, if
With regard to the shelter, of

that sort of thing will never change, regardless.
But, yes, there are things that we need

11

12

dollars for.

13

has done really -- something really extraordinary

14

for us and we just

15

thank them with leis.

·16

Sometimes it might be is that someone

you know, we just want to
Or the thing that might

happen is that if I don't have continued dollars,

17

for example, for the music at the airport.

18

know, we will continue to do all that we can, but

19

maybe i t ' l l be two days instead of six days.

Those

2G

are the kinds of things that I'm looking at.

So

21

some of the people would realize how good that is,

22

and some of them might not have that experience.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Well,

You

Uh-huh (affirmative response).

I think overall you folks did a real good job.
One more question.

On page 6 regarding
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implications, your information on the Internet is

2

Do you have any plans, I guess, to continue to

3

upgrade your website and funding to do so?

4

comment on that?

5

implies, and I can agree with it, more and more

6

people are booking via the Internet.

7

the entity -- your entity itself having the need to,

8

again, upgrade your site and funding that goes with

9

it?

Can you

Because as this -- this survey

So do you see

10

MS. VENCL:

11

MVB.

12

technology and I felt that we didn't do enough with

13

the E-campaigns.

14

Lynn for this position, I asked her how she felt

1.S

about that sort Of thing, because I believe that

16

that's -- You know, what happens, going back to the

17

incident, if we have an incident and we have

18

people -- For example, a group of people that's

19

going to do a Destination Maui, it takes a lot of

20

effort and dollars to pick them up from one area

21

that might

22

another area.

23

We began that process as soon as I came into
I felt that we dtdn't do enough with

And, frankly, when I interviewed

we can't go to now and move them to

If you're dOing

E~marketing

campaigns, boy,

24

they can change in an instant and you can grab.

25

there's other things going on across the nation or
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world where something is happening there and they

2

don't -- maybe they don't want to go to the

3

Caribbean now because something is going on, I can

4

say quickly, come to Maui.

5

high point.

6

budget for next year and I really hope that we don't

7

have to cut on that.

And that is something that is in our

Now, I would like to let Lynn address some of

8
9

So, yes, that has been a

the things that she really does have planned,

10

because I think you'll see -- I think we have a

11

wonderful website and we always have, but, boy, I

12

think you're going to see some phenomenal changes

13

coming down the pike with the right dollars to do

14

it.
You want to share?

15
16

MS. ERFER:

Sure.

I would like to just clear up a little

17

bit.

18

Internet is to provide leads.

19

booking.

20

destination itself of Maui, Molokai, and Lanai.

21

if you're not familiar, we actually support all

22

three islands.

23

connecting tabs from the Maui website to the Lanai

24

and the Molokai sites.

25

supported and up to date.

The Maui Visitor Bureau's main focus on the
We don't do any

We don't actually sell anything except the
And

Each have their own website with

They're all equally
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And what we're planning for the future is

2

some really wonderful things.

3

almost 80,000 consumers and they just got their

4

first "Maul. Insider" newsletter.

5

one to send them every quarter so we can stay top of

6

mind with those people who are either planning to

7

come or have come and we want them to come again.

8
9

We have a database of

And we're planning

The other thing that the Visitors Bureau was
not doing was other kinds of E-marketing.

We know

10

that the wedding -- I haven't spoken about weddings

11

and honeymoons, but we know that's one of our most

12

wonderful markets.

13

consistently 23 percent for Maui and Lanai of our

14

visitors are here celebrating a wedding,

15

anniversary, or honeymoon, and so that's a market

IG

we're aggressively pursuing.

17

marketing through them.

18

campaign.

19

going, but I'm happy to report, for example, the

20

Knot is number 10 in our links for March, which is

21

really fabulous.

22

of wedding and honeymoon traffic to our site.

23

that's the kind of thing we're going to do more of.

24

We're going to bring in mOre really fabulous leads,

25

especially for wedding and honeymoons, which, in

And the survey showed very

We're doing web

We just started that

It takes a little while to get everything

So that means we're getting a lot
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turn, are going to go all our partners and small

2

businesses here in Maui.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
innovations.

5

Great.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

S
9

Nice to hear that, those

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

You know, when you do your surveys, I know
you mentioned that it -- the questions are very

10

general and it doesn't pinpoint hotels or rental

11

cars, but if they do mention a vend6r, do you pass

12

that information directly to the vendor?

13

in other words, I have mice and rats in my car and

14

so happy and I mentioned a rental car; do you pass

15

that information to that rental car agency?

You know,

16

MS. VENCL:

Actually, you know the answer to that.

17

MS. ERFER:

Yeah.

18

MS. VENCL:

Go ahead.

19

MS. ERFER:

Yes, if someone is mentioned specifically, we

20

will share that information with them; but I have to

21

tell you that most of the comments were general.

22

People would write like -- you have some of them,

23

but people would write funny things like there

24

wasn't much nightlife, but we didn't really

25

wasn't much nightlife, but we didn't really care, we
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just went to bed early because we were so tired from

2

all the activities we did.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

MS. ERFER:

Yeah, I saw that.

So mostly the comments are like that.

They're

5

not generally pinpointing a specific property or

6

vendor.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Fine.

And, you know,

8

whenever we have traffic accidents on H'Piiiani that

9

causes a backup, do we do anything special for

10

visitors that are leaving Maui at the airport when

11

they get there to reduce the stress level?

12

MS. ERFER:

Member Pontanilla, yes, we do.

First of all,

13

we try to communicate with them whatever it is the

14

communication we have is.

15

that they know the road's closed.

16

allowed to go the back way, they can do that.

17

tell them whatever we're told.

18

that -- head that off as much as possible.

19

So we try to make sure
If they're
We

So hopefully we head

The people who sometimes get stuck and miss

20

their flights, we will ask our properties and our

21

partners to give them a break, for example, on their

22

room night.

23

they call us and ask us for assistance, we'll work

24

with the airline to change their reservation.

25

and large, they're -- part of the information

We will work, if we -- if we can, if
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they're given, they are told to call their airline

2

before they do anything and check to make sure --

3

the airline will then assist them in changing their

4

reservation and making sure that they get out.

5

yes, we do everything that we can to assist them.

But,

We have many times back in my -- with myoId

6

7

hat on, I belonged to several task forces over the

8

years who have tried to create a plan for moving

9

people by boat from Lahaina to Ma'alaea and then

10

busing them to the airport in the case of a road

11

closure.

12

who's involved will step to the plate and make it

13

happen.

14

how long it would take to put the plan into action

15

and actually make things happen for someone who was

16

stuck -- A road closure is generally five hours.

17

the time we could call a plan into action and get

18

them back over to Ma'alaea, it wouldn't be much

19

different, unfortunately, because they're going to

20

be at the resort.

21

get your people on board, a bus got to go pick them

22

up, we've got to get the bus through the traffic

23

that's backed up through Lahaina, get them to a

24

dock, and then put them on a boat.

25

My experience has been that everybody

The problem is that we -- if you look at

By

So we've got to tell the resorts,

And, unfortunately, I haven't found a good
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way to deal with that situation.

We're always

2

looking, we're always talking, and we will continue

3

to do that.

4

I haven't made it, that's it.

5

difficult.

But if there's a place that I feel like

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MS. VENCL:

It's just very

Thank you.

May I further respond to your issue of a

8

particular complaint.

I know you were talking about

9

the survey, but I do want you to realize that we do

10

have complaints that come to our office.

11

considering the number of people who come through, I

12

think it's a small percentage, but I want to share

13

with you that there is somebody in my office who

14

deals with that.

15

great deal of her daytime sometimes, particularly in

16

bad weather, dealing with people who have gone out

17

into the water and have been hurt, need to move,

18

need to get bags to Honolulu because someone has

19

been flown there for emergency services.

20

on a regular basis.

21

Again,

My office manager, Janet, spends a

We do that

Now, if we get a complaint about a particular

22

entity, be it a rental car, be it a property, be it

23

an activity; we make a call to that entity and say,

24

we have gotten this complaint.

25

two sides to the story, but what we do is do the

Generally there's
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best that we Can to work it out.

And I have to say

2

that almost never do we go away with an unsatisfied

3

customer.

4

didn't want to be in to begin with, but we do all

5

that we can to hand hold and help them and offer

6

them a gift, offer them whatever -- however the

7

situation and whatever the situation calls for.

8

that does happen on a daily basis in our office and

9

we deal with it.

It might have been a situation they

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So

Thanks.

Thank you.
Do you feel, Members, you need more questions

12
13

to be posed to the Bureau this morning?

Seeing

14

none, we thank the presence of Ms. Vencl and Ms.

15

Erfer and the information provided.
We shall take a recess to allow Prosecuting

16
17

Attorneys time to appear before this Committee.

18

Recess until 11:00 a.m ..

19

MS. VENCL:

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(gavel.)

Mahalo.

10:49 a.m.
11:10 a.m.
(Gavel.)

We shall bring this meeting back

23

to order.

24

Tengan with us with Mr. Steel also to assist the

25

Department's review.

This morning we have Prosecuting Attorney

May we ask the Prosecuting
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Attorney to give her opening comments regarding the

2

budget request for this year, please.

3
4

DEPARTMENT OF THE

MS. TENGAN:

PROSECU~ING

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

ATTORNEY

My comments are

The budget that we have

5

really very brief.

6

submitted to you is not flat, but it is a 11,000

7

more, only, than the last year.

And this is

primarily due to our trying to return to the pre-'04
9

10
11

level in administration operations that we had cut
last year.
We did try to take some of the comments we

12

received in the budget submission last year to

13

heart, and that is why you will find that we have

14

tried to -- you'll see that the expenses are more

15

or we've tried to show expenses a little more

16

accurately, probably more accurately than we have

17

done in several years.

18

There is an increase in the administration

19

operations from the 23,000 that it was in '04 to the

20

88,000 that we are requesting this year, but that is

21

offset by a decrease in salary expenses in the

22

general prosecution area.

23

to our loss during the year of some senior

24

attorneys, a couple of senior attorneys, and then we

25

have rehired entry-level people to try and train

And that decrease is due
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them, you know, better in our functions and

2

operations.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

3

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

Thank you.
Mr. Steel, any comments?

6

MR. STEEL:

Not at this time.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

8

Can you give us just some comments, please,

9

on your approximate $1.3 million of grant revenue,

10
11

please?
MS. TENGAN:

Well, we have various sources of revenue.

We

Generally speaking, we try to get whatever

12

try to

13

grants we possibly can.

14

done that, but the grants that are reflected in our

15

revenue are our sources that we've had for several

16

years.

17

from the State through the AG VOCA funds, funds for

18

victims, and the Community Prosecution Program that

19

we have this year is Federal Byrne grant funds.

20

Over the last year we've

Our grant revenue is, generally speaking,

We have also the Criminal -- Career Criminal

21

Prosecution Fund, which funds three senior-level

22

attorneys and two clerical positions.

23

funds, some of oUr grant funds go to the

24

Victim/Witness A$sistance Program, which funds one

25

clerical person and three victim/witness counselors.

Some of our
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That would be in your 17-13 -- 17-13 and 17-14.
Then we have the Special Needs Advocacy

2

3

Program, which funds one clerical person in the

4

victim/witness unit and two victim/witness

5

counselors.

6

administered through the AG, but actually involve

7

some Federal

8

different grant periods.

And those funds, I guess, are

E'ederal VOCA funds,

I believe, for

And then we have our Asset Forfeiture

9

10

Program, which is an account to receive funds for

11

which we may be eligible through a sharing program

12

which is both Federal and State for asset forfeiture

13

funds.

14

Then we have Local Law Enforcement Block

15

Grant, excuse me, which is a fund or an account that

16

we get only about every other year.

17

will get it, like last year they got it, this year

18

we'll get it.

19

State and Federal funds have been gradually

20

decreasing.

21

going to be decreased 5 percent, I believe, just

22

you know, just recently.

23

gradually declining source for those types of funds.

24
25

One year Police

The funds -- In all of these areas,

Like our SNAP and our VOCA funds are

And so we look at a

The Local Law Enforcement Block Grant, which
is a Federal fund, we also anticipate that we're

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT R8PORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

81

BF 04/15/04

we would receive only half.

Whereas

1

receiving

2

last time we got it, about the year before last, was

3

about $90,000, we're anticipating that it's going to

4

be approximately half.

5

know until such time as we get it.

6

at, you know, something like 45,000, but that figure

7

is only speculative.

8

And there's really no way to
So we're looking

Then another source or a grant revenue goes

9

to fund a domestic violence investigator, that's one

10

of the four investigator positions that we have, and

11

he is a -- that position is solely dedicated to the

12

investigation and assistance with regard to the

13

Domestic Violence Program.

14

And then we have funds for the

15

Defendant/Witness Trial Program.

16

to handle reimbursement from the State for certain

17

trial expenses, like if we have to pay for expert

18

witnesses or we fly people from the mainland, you

19

know, wherever it is a reimbursable type of

20

situation.

21

This is an account

They're not all, but certain ones are.

And the Prosecutors Training Program is an

22

account that gives us a place to put grant funds for

23

trainings that we try to put on.

24

looks for grant funds or if the Finance Director

2J

says, you know, here's a website.

Mr. Steel here

We had one
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training at one time where there was a website

2

dedicated to grant funding which we participated in,

3

but we found that, you know, most of those funds

4

were ones that we were already aware of or had

5

attempted.

6

But, for example, we have in the past tried

7

to obtain and have obtained grant funds for the

8

purpose of giving trainings.

9

put on was through, I guess, the Department of

One that we actually

10

Traffic -- DOT.

11

Lethal Weapon, which was negligent homicide.

12

brought a few experts over from the mainland and had

13

a training here to train police and prosecutors in

14

impaired driving and negligent homicide.

15

And we put on a training called
And we

Another training that we -- for example, that

16

this would be used for which we put on was a

17

training on the use of a special camera and maybe

18

even the purchase of the camera on subcutaneous

19

tissue injuries, because -- And that goes to certain

20

domestic violence types of cases because sometimes

21

when a person is struck and injured, that injury is

22

not immediately necessary externally, but is -- can

23

be viewed on the subcutaneous tissues.

24

was a special camera that we bought that was very

25

expensive that would help police and prosecutors

And there
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1

in this type of -- type of case, so that's what

2

that's for.
And then, of course, there's a Byrne grant

3
4

Community Prosecution, which is Federal funding
for -- that we use for our Community Prosecutor.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.
Under Administration Program for the

7
8

Department, Members, as the Prosecutor did state,

9

she has basically an adjustment under Operations to

10

more accurately reflect the needs of her

11

Administrative Program.
Questions for the Prosecutor?

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

Mr. Kane.

Not under administration A/B account.

Ms. Johnson.
No.

Mr. Mateo.
No.

Mr. Molina.
No.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

The only question I have is in regards to

23

training on page details 17-3 as well as the program

24

17-4, trying to tie in both, you know, the

25

performance measure and the detail.

The thousand
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dollars that is being requested, is that sufficient

2

to provide training in the coming year?

3

MS. TENGAN:

Which number is that, sir?

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

On page 17-3 on the details,

5

and, looking down, it's 6210, almost to the bottom

6

of the page.

7

whereas in '05 you show $1,000.

8

four --

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

For '04, you know, you show zero down
One, two, three;

What is the object code, please?

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Sub on Other Costs, 6230.

11

MS. TENGAN:

I see it.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PON'l'ANILLA:

13

MS. TENGAN:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

MS. TENGAN:

16
17

6230.

Okay.

Okay.

Okay.

I'm sorry.

I'm sorry.
Late nights.

The Registration and Training Fees,

and your question was?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Is that $1,000 sufficient to

18

provide training for the prosecutors to address your

19

program measure On the program sheet 17-4, to meet

20

that measurement?

21

MS. TENGAN:

For the admin. program, it probably --

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MS. TENGAN:

It is?

It probably is, because we try not to -- you

24

know, neither Ben nor I have been -- We both went to

25

trainings, but we try to as much as possible, you

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
IROR)

S?4-?OQO

85

BF 04/15/04

1

know, minimize that and, generally speaking, I try

2

to get free training.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Okay.

And then on

4

program sheet 17-4, the l-A activity and performance

5

measure, have the Department already purchased and

b

implement the automated case tracking system?

7

MS. TENGAN:

Yes, sir, we have.

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

MS. TENGAN:

You did.

Okay.

We're implementing -- We're in the purpose
I mean, I'm sorry, we're in the process

10

right now

11

right now of training and data entry.

And right now

12

with regard to activity l-A, we are

Well, yes,

13

I'm sorry, that's where we are with regard to the

14

case management system.

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANIL1A:

Okay.

Fine.

Yeah, I noticed

16

the increase of your dollar amount in regards to '04

17

to '05.

18

appropriate actions to correct the conditions of

19

'04, so glad to see that.

And, you know, at least you did some

20

MS. TENGAN:

Thank you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

Thank you, Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
Yes, thank you.

I guess it would be under
Chair.

Adm~nistrationr

My question is about the Criminal Justice
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Information System that we hear about from --

2

through the Police Department.

3

participate in or access that database, Criminal

4

Justice Information System?

5

MS. TENGAN:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MS. TENGAN:

Yes, we do.
How do you do that?

Through the computer.

8

access it.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

MS. TENGAN:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We log on and we

And who maintains your computers?

We and MIS maintain the computers.
Okay.

Thank you.

Did you need -- Excuse me.

12
13

Does your office

Can I go back to

that?

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Sure.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Did you need special training on

16

accessing that system and how long have you been

17

using the CJIS?

18
19

MS. TENGAN:

It used to be called an OBTS.

The CJISis

probably within the last two years.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MS. TENGAN;

Okay.

Within the last two years that it changed its

22

name, anyway, and became what it is.

Ahd it has a

23

little different look to it, but we've been going

24

into the OBTS and that basically data -- database

25

for arrests and convictions, basically is what we
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use it for, for -- you know, for a long time.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MS. TENGAN:

4
5

Yeah.

Building your cases and stuff?

That basically is where we get the

criminal history of an individual.
COVNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And do you -- do you have to be

6

certified to access that system or certain clearance

7

that you need in order to access the database?

8

MS. TENGAN:

Certain people have more user skills and I

9

think have different degree of usage of it, but we

10

can from the desktop access it to find information

11

on an individual.

12

passwords and things like that, so it's a secure

13

system.

14
15
16

But we have a log in and

And we don't input, really, into that.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Okay.

But do you -- Did

you have to get FBI clearance to use that system?
MS. TENGAN:

No.

I'm looking at my office manager, who is

11

doing this, and she would know, because she really

18

is the person most knowledgeable about our

19

that, but we don't -- we don't have to get

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MS. TENGAN:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23
24
25

So are you --

-- FBI clearance.
Okay.

Are you accessing

information that is public information?
MS. TENGAN:

No, it's not public information.

It's

Criminal Justice Information System, which is
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1

not public information.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MS. TENGAN:

4

Okay.

So the man on the street wouldn't be able to

get into it.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

All right.

Thank you.

Let me ask -- Okay.

You made me think

7

about something else then, Ms. Tavares.

With your

8

implementation of the case tracking system, Ms.

9

Tengan, at this time do you have some kind of data

10

you could share with us as far as how it's either

11

reduced or freed up a percentage of your staff time

12

for other assignments now that certain things are

13

being automatically done through the system?

14

MS. TENGAN:

Right now I would say it hasn't freed up time

15

yet, because we're in the process of data entry

16

and --

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MS. TENGAN:

Okay.
So we're very early in the process and if

19

anything they're probably more -- you know, a little

20

more busy because we have to put this information

21

in.

22

stage of that.

23

of we have to create formats for reports so that we

24

can really address the performance measures that

25

are -- Because, if anything, the performance measure

Once the information

We're still at an early

And, also, we're at the early stage
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1

shows us is how we were lacking in keeping our

2

statistics and reporting them and that kind of

3

thing.

4

would address these things better, we actually have

5

to create report formats, and that requires still

6

working.

7

have to think ahead to identify fields to put in and

8

then work with the company to make that format.

And in order to get the reports that we feel

So that's a lot of thinking, because you

9

So at this pOint in time, you know, I don't

10

think it's saving us time, but we've just started.

11

And down the road, we will be able to get more

12

reliable information, for example, because we keep a

13

record of cases that we log in, you know, on a

14

logbook, a big logbook, and that's not the best way

15

to do it because

16

happens.

17

computer as well, but if you have -- you know,

18

alternate systems.

19

down the road.

20

have to say we're not saving time.

21

the preliminary, basic, necessary work.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

if there's a fire, something

And, of course, there are risks with

But that's one way it will help

But at this present time, I would
We're busy doing

So the vendor -- I'm just assuming this,

23

then, Ms. Tengan.

The vendor scope of work was not

24

to prepare all of these things, implement it, do a

25

training of knowledge transfer, and then -- or was
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1

the vendor scope of service to provide your

2

Department with all those functionS?

3

MS. TENGAN:

They are.

It is.

There is, I think, some

4

sort of limit on the reports.

5

helping us also prepare the reports, but we have to

6

sit down and think of the information and the fields

7

that we need to have addressed in these reports.

8

They also do

9

then we conduct our own train the trainers.

10
11

And maybe they are

have helped us with training, and
So the

people that are trained then train others.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Uh-huh.

When -- Since for next budget year

12

your projection is 30 percent of implementation of

13

the system, what would be your time frame for 100

14

percent?
Well

15

MS. TENGAN:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MS. TENGAN:

For your 1-A.
Yeah.

That figure is just kind of -- kind of

18

speCUlative.

We certainly hope by the end of '05

19

that we are further along then than 30 percent.

20

And, you know, I hope we're done, because we really

21

need to be, you know,

22

available for us and our merging of documents and

23

the expediting in those documents.

24

we're really hoping that we're further along than 30

25

and we're planning on being as close to 100 as we

hav~ng

our statistics

So, you know,
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can be.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Would your need for support come under your

3

contractual service sub account in your

4

administrative budget, is that the $8,000, or would

5

it come from services/contracts?

6

since you are making the investment in doing this

7

automatic case tracking program, I'd like to make

8

sure you have every chance of success by ensuring

9

you have sufficient resources to accomplish your

10

goal.

11

MS. TENGAN:

12
13

Actually, with

I just ask that

You mean support training

or annual maintenance or something like that?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And, again, I just ask that without being

14

able to verify what is your scope of service from

15

your vendor,

16

contract of services and so those costs have already

17

been incorporated in the contract amount?

18

MS. TENGAN:

Is that already within the existing

Our -- We purchased that system with asset

19

forfeiture funds, and we intend to support it

20

with -- our yearly maintenance with asset forfeiture

21

funds.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Who maintains that account for your

23

Department, please?

Is someone -- Is it internally

24

or Finance maintains those accounts, what flows in

25

and what flows out, on asset forfeiture monies?
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MS.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

We do.

T~NGAN:

MS. TENGAN:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I believe it's something like 180,000.
Okay.

I know you have specific parameters

on what you can use your monies for --

7

MS. TENGAN:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

What's your current amount of funds

in your account?

4

6

Okay.

Exactly.
-- and we understand that, such as the

Police Department.

So the uses that -- to

10

accomplish this program that is, again, qualified

11

under the forfeiture expenses?

12

MS. TENGAN:

Yes, it does.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

Thank you for that comment.
Mr. Kane, questions for the Prosecutor?

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

No.

Ms. Johnson.
Mr. Mateo.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

No.

Mr. Molina.
Mr. Pontanilla.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

No.

Ms. Tavares.

Okay.

No.
If you do have questions, forward it

to the Chair, please, we will then provide an
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1

opportunity for the Prosecutor to respond.
So at this time, Ms. Tengan, basically you

2
3

have full level staffing in your Administrative

4

portion?

5

MS. TENGAN:

Yes, sir.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

If not, Members, let us move to

Any further comments, Ms.

7

General Prosecution.

8

Tengan or Mr. Steel, regarding this division of the
Department?

10
11

12

13
14

MS. TENGAN:

I have none at this time, and nor does Mr.

Steel.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

How's your staffing?

You're pretty much in

good shape within this program area?
MS. TENGAN:

You have --

Well, generally speaking, I feel that our

15

clerical staffing is fine.

16

need another investigator and another one or two

17

attorneys, but that is an issue that, you know,

18

kind of tried to delay dealing with because we don't

19

have, really, room to put them, and if we did, then

20

we would have to find a new building, and then that

21

would be a whole, you know,

22

reality, the fact of the matter is that we need

23

another couple of attorneys and one investigator.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I feel that we really

'nother issue.

I've

But in

Of your total current authorization,

you are at full employment, or do you have
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1

vacancies?

2

MS. TENGAN:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4
5

We are at full employment.
Mr. Kane, questions for the Prosecutor

under Prosecution Program.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

Just one under the

6

details of 17-4.

I haven't been around too long,

7

but it's the first time I've seen a deputy with a

8

pay scale relatively low to everybody else.

9

referencing the 44,136.

And I'm

So that represents your

10

opening comments, Ms. Tengan, about your turnover

11

and that -- your new hires on the entrY-level, that

12

one in particular as well.as -- And it's about

13

halfway down the page, PA 0044.

14

MS. TENGAN:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16
17

Uh-huh.
That's -- that's an example of your

opening comments highlighted?
MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

Because one of our attorneys -- We had

18

two senior attorneys that left this year.

19

opened up a vacancy, people were rotated, and I've

20

been choosing, unless there was a reason to do

21

otherwise, to hire an entry-level, and that goes to

22

that issue.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

That

So that 44,136, that is

24

that is the entry-level for Prosecuting -- Deputy

25

Prosecuting Attorney?
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MS. TENGAN:

Actually, no, it's not.

Our entry-level is

2

really -- it has been in the last few years about

3

41, and I've been bringing people in at about 43.

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you for that

clarification.

6

And then the other one is on the next page,

7

on 17-5, and it's under the two legal clerks, PA

8

0056 and PA 0021.

9

SR-I0A, that is a new hire replacing somebody who

10

Actually, the -21 clerk, the

left or some turnover component?

11

MS. TENGAN:

What was the code on that again, sir?

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Code is PA 20 -- 0021, Legal Clerk I,

13

about at the bottom of the list of -- the last Legal

14

Clerk before you get to Law Clerks, SR-I0A.

15

MS. TENGAN:

Oh, okay.

I'm going to let Mr. Steel answer

16

that because he -- you know, he has a lot of

17

knowledge regarding, but that has to do with our

18

summer law clerks.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MR. STEEL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

MS. TENGAN:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24
25

Okay,

Thank you.

PAT 20?
PA 0021, sir.

021.
And that's when it went from 32,448

to 22,812.
MR. STEEL:

Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And nothing specific,

All it is is

2

just trying to understand if you folks had some

3

turnover or

4

please.

5

MR. STEEL:

some general comments, if you would,

In all the law clerk positions, they're --

6

they have been for a long time been budgeted at

7

5,200.

8

are summer law clerks.

9

These are for under 90-day positions.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, excuse me, sir.

I'm talking

10

about -- And forgive me, Mr. Steel.

11

right above the Law Clerks.

12

MR. STEEL:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

MR. STEEL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16
17

These

It's the one

It's the Legal Clerk I.

Oh, Legal Clark I, okay.
And there's a change in

Yes, we did.
-- income of $10,000.

So if you can

just give me a general comment on that.
MR. STEEL:

We had a retirement, and so when we do have a

18

retirement of a senior clerical position, typically

19

we'll downgrade that position to something lower.

20

And in this case it looks like we -- Clerk Typist II

21

is the lowest, and it -- Whenever somebody retires,

22

it creates a chain reaction.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MR. STEEL:

25

Yeah.

And so people can move up.

And in this case,

this position was downgraded to a Legal Clerk I so
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1

that one of our current Clerk Typists II could be

2

promoted.

3

position

4

person retired from.

5

complicated thing, but that's essentially how it

6

works.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then we created a Clerk Typist II
beh~nd

that from the position that the
Anyway, it's kind of a

I think your general comment about

8

chain reaction kind of explains the details.

And

9

so -- And my finp.l comment is just noticing that

10

right above that, the Legal Clerk III that you have,

11

SR-14B, Code No. 0056, there is a very slight

12

decrease in pay, and I'm assuming that because of

13

that shuffle, that that occurred?

14

up and --

15

MR. STEEL:

Somebody moved

Well, in actual fact, the Legal Clerk -- I

16

mean, generally speaking, the clerical staff, the

17

way we do their computations for their salary is

18

based upon what they're actually going to receive.

19

And so depending upon if they get a movement or if

20

they're -- depending on what's going on with that

21

particular position, if there's a shift from one

22

person to another with a different salary or

23

whatever, anyway, so things slightly change from

24

year to year.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Even in a situation like this where
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it's showing a subtle decrease?

2

MR. STEEL:

Could be.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

MR. STEEL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE,

Uh-huh.

cv

7

You get that occasionally?

Yeah, okay.

Thank you, Chair, that's fine for me for now.
I yield.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You mentioned, Davelyn, about the

10

building that you're in in terms of the space.

11

I know we're all getting crowded and more crowded.

12

But I know at one time you kind of had a -- I think

13

it was an issue with some -- I don't know if it was

14

mold or, you know, other problems in your building.

15

Has that resolved itself and are you -- I guess I

16

won't say happy in your surroundings, but, you know,

17

there's no more safety hazard or anything of that

18

sort in your building?

19

MS. TENGAN:

And

There were -- We have -- There are two issues

20

with mold, one -- Well, the answer to your question

21

is we are happy in our building.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MS. TENGAN:

Okay.

We like our building.

The Administration has

24

made efforts, has sent people when we've been made

25

complaints about air quality in our building.
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1

there -- there have been some.

Those complaints

2

have been responded to very quickly.

3

issue with mold was as to the post office where we

4

store our old files, and that was the severe issue

5

with mold

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

MS. TENGAN:

The other

Okay.

and other kind of unsafe conditions.

That

8

continues to be a struggle because we can -- but the

9

Administration has also responded to that and there

10

have been efforts to clean that and actually to keep

11

us out at one point so -- when it became unsafe in

12

their eyes.

13

clean and to remedy that.

14

condition that can ever be truly remedied in a

15

building of that age.

16

every time it rains it gets like flooded through

17

there.

18

reason for our other management tool of the

19

archiving system.

20

building that we are in and we are happy in it.

21

But there were efforts subsequently to
It's probably not a

And I think the situation,

And so we are working -- that is the other

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But generally we like our

Okay.

the

And do you have any plans

22

or -- you know, obviously, if your -- the population

23

is going to grow, would you have any recommendations

24

or any wishes if your Department were to relocate,

25

you know, to provide additional room or, let's say,
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have offices nearby where you could handle excess

2

staff that might be brought on board?

3

any thoughts about where that might be?

4

MS. TENGAN:

Have you had

It should be somewhere close to the

5

courthouse because very frequehtly we have to

6

respond quickly to the courthouse.
also for our staff.

It's convenient

Sometimes we have -- Almost

8

every attorney, given the caseload, has one of those

9

little, you know, rolling stewardess-type carts

10

because we have so many files to take over.

11

have large pieces of equipment on occasion, and, you

12

know, an Elmo, sometimes it has to be brought in for

13

evidentiary purposes.

14

sometimes bring large amounts of evidence.

15

should be a location that is close to the

16

courthouse, and that would be the primary

17

consideration for us.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

We also

Our investigators have to
So it

And have you -- Because I

19

know this is going on in some of the building

20

renovations in the smaller homes here in Wailuku.

21

As people pass away or, you know, they don't want to

22

keep their property and they're looking for

23

something larger, have you considered converting one

24

of these older homes that is near the courthouse

25

into some kind of a facility that you might be able

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

101

BF 04/15/04

1

to expand, or haven't you really thought about doing

2

that?

3

attorneys, have done that.

4

razed some of the other buildings and put up

5

two-story.

6

But have you kind of looked at that as to the

7

feasibility, or aren't you --

8
9

MS. TENGAN:

I know a number of other attorneys, private

Not that I agree or disagree with that.

No, I haven't.

I haven't thought about it,

but that's not a bad idea.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

MS. TENGAN:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO;

14

You know, they've even

All right.

I'll think about that.
Thanks very much.

Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning.

15

MS. TENGAN:

Hi.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I guess in the highlights you

17

identify the Community Prosecutors Program,

18

Prosecution Program?

19

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I guess the success of that

21

particular program -- Are you at this point

22

considering spreading that to other districts that

23

could also utilize the same service?

24

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And where is that at this point and
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1
2

can you comment?
MS. TENGAN:

I kind of set a kind of four-year plan so

3

that each year we do something different.

4

second year we have slated to either move into

5

another subject

6

it's in year 2 or 3 that that might be happening.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

ar~a

Okay.

The

and/or geographical area.

And at this particular point,

8

that program, it's reached all of your, I guess,

9

anticipated projections?

10

MS. TENGAN:

So

So far we are on schedule with that program,

11

which we are still in the data collection and --

12

data collection stage, and introducing the Community

13

Prosecutor to the community and getting ideas about

14

what they want to see changed.

15

or in that area we are supposed to decide our two or

16

three areas of -- that we will work in, our primary

17

target areas.

18

The other two we're not sure.

19

there have been a lot of suggestions about drugs as

20

a problem area, but there is a range of comments

21

from people from speeding to, you know, to the other

22

end of the spectrum.

23

and look and decide on a couple of areas, and then

24

approach it with action plans, focus groups, and

25

community meetings.

On or about May 1st

One of those areas will be drugs.
Because people in

So we have to just sit down
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2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

And, lastly, in

your program; 17-6, referencing your performance
measures relative to felony, misdemeanor, and family

4

court cases, when you look across to that for your

5

'03 actuals,

6

reason why you're using the same figure?

7

standard?

8

across the board?

9
10

11

MS. TENGAN:

'04 and '05 projections, is there a

Is that the maximum?

Is that a

Why is it like

Which figure is that, sir?

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

When you look at the felony cases,

the cases received '03 --

12

MS. TENGAN:

Yeah.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

MS. TENGAN:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

'04 and 'OS, is that a norm?

The 4,868.
Yeah.

And then same thing for

16

misdemeanors, 5,282 and the same thing for family,

17

1,480.

18

MS. TENGAN:

Would
No, we just use -- we just use the last year

19

as a basis of projection.

Sort of like, you know,

20

when you do your taxes, you take your last year end

21

year amount.

22

can't really tell what -- The '04, I don't know why

23

we just had an '04 projection, but 'OS, that's what

24

would be the reason.

25

figure, and it could be more or less than that.

Because otherwise it's speculative, we

We're just taking our base
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1

the trend has been to increase, so we would expect

2

it to increase somewhat.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

4

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina.
Yeah, Chairman.

Let's see.

7

I'm done.

Ms. Tengan, the -- under our

8

budget details, 17-6, just if you could reiterate

9

for us for miscellaneous supplies you had a $1,200

10

appropriation in '03 and down to 500 in '04 and now

11

you're looking at $1,500.

12

for, again?

13

MS. TENGAN:

What are these supplies

These are for things such as file cabinets,

14

chairs, book shelves.

15

because, you know, we were cutting --

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

MS. TENGAN:

And the $500 in '04 was

Correct.

-- on operations,

But the actual figures

18

So we went baCk -- This is an example of what I

19

said, we're trying to get more of what we actually

20

spend, because in '01 we actually spent $4,839, and

21

in '02 we actually spent $5,500 in this area.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And on our program budget,

23

17- -- 17-7 under activity 1-B, performance measure,

24

regarding number of assignments completed, it looks

25

like you're pretty well ahead of schedule, I guess,
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1

based on your '04 projections for 'OS, so I think

2

Any comments there?

3

you had 787 projected completed.

4
5

6
7

MS. TENGAN:

I think it seems like you're

If I may -- Oh, we have -- My only comment is

that we have very excellent investigators.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, good.

I want to just

compliment you folks on that.

8

MS. TENGAN:

Thank you.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

I'm looking at one of the handouts we got

14

this morning.

This is the Department of Prosecuting

15

Attorney, Staff Attorneys Roster as of July 1st.

16

MS. TENGAN:

Okay.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

MS. TENGAN:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

21

MR. STEEL:

Yeah.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. STEEL:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

MR. STEEL:

'04.

Misprint or --

Is this what?
As of July 1st?

This is what we were asked to produce.
Oh, Qkay.

Projected at that time.
Oh, projected.

Yeah.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

to have one vacant?

3

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

And you projected you're going

That will be -- that is our attorney

4

who has been selected for the next district family

5

court judge.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MS. TENGAN:

Oh, okay.

And so as of this time, we

-~

you know, we're

8

going to start to look, but that would be -- around

9

that time it will be vacant.

10

Hopefully we'll have a

new person in by that time.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Good.

(Inaudible) .
On 17-6, this is in regards to

14

the County matching fund.

15

matching fund I -- was 129,798, in '05 it's being

16

projected to be 92,590.

17

grants being received for the County matching funds?

18

MR. STEEL:

19

MS. TENGAN:

20

MR. STEEL:

In '04 the County

Are you anticipating less

In 2004.
I'll let Mr. Steel answer that.
Actually, it's a result of more grant funds

21

being received.

The amount of 129 included a

22

shortfall in our Career Criminal Prosecution

23

Program, which we have every year, because that's a

24

State-funded program.

25

Block Grant that we receive, we use -- That's a

The Local Law Enforcement
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1

Federal grant.

We used to subsidize that particular

2

program.

3

receive 45,000 in Federal funds to subsidize the

4

CCP, consequently, we will need less matching

5

funds --

We will -- We are projecting that we'll

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. STEEL:

8
9

-- from the County because we'll be using

Federal funds.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

10

MR. STEEL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

MR. STEEL:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

Less matching funds.

Is there --

That's one reason for that
Okay.

-- but that's a substantial one.
Is there a possibility of

having a list of those funds that you receive?

15

MR. STEEL:

I'm sorry.

What's the question?

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah.

Is it possible to have

17

copies of the -- or a list of the grant funds that

18

you receive on Federal -- funds?

19
20
21

MR. STEEL:

We do that on a quarterly basis.

We provide

that to the Budget Director.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

Okay.

Fine.

Budget Director, can we have a copy of that?

23

MR. AGSALOG:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Agsalog.
Mr. Chair, all those grants that they
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1

receive would be listed in Appendix A of our budget

2

ordinance.

3

middle that I come down to you for budget

4

amendments.

5

amount, they also give us a notification.

6

one is addressed to the Council Chair.

And only the one that they get in the

And then when they receive the actual

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Mr. Chair.

MS. KOLLER:

Okay.

Fine.

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Tamara.
Yes, Mr. Chair, thank you.

The Council does

11

receive a listing of grants from both the

12

Prosecutor's Office and the Police.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MS. KOLLER:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MS. KOLLER:

20

I think

Use your microphone.

(Inaudible) .

You need to be -(Inaudible) .

Oh, it's turned on.

Can you hear me now?

Yeah.
Oh, okay.

I'm sorry.

The Council does receive a listing of the

21

both the forfeiture funds and grants that are

22

received.

23

a report and generally has been filed and not

24

referred directly to Committee.

25

quarterly report has the -- we have a listing of

That goes on the Council agenda and it's

We also in the
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2

grants that are received.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you.

On 17-8, I don't know if this is a typo.

3

On

4

the program budget for -- Let's see.

5

resources grant revenue, fiscal year you show 13.5

6

as far as the E/P, fiscal year 12.5, and the request

7

now is 13.5.

8

9
10
11
12
13

MS. TENGAN:

Is the 12.5 a typo?

You know, there is a clerk -- Oh.

is a grant revenue.
MR. STEEL:

Okay.

Well, this

13.5 is the 12.5 --

Do you want a detail of the -- of which

programs have employees in them, which grant funds?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

This says program resources

grant revenue under General Prosecution Program.
Oh, on the grant funds

14

MR. STEEL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

MR. STEEL:

17

On the program

Yeah.

-- we added the Community Prosecution Attorney

this year, so that's the difference the two.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

MR. STEEL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

MS. TENGAN:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. STEEL:

Between '04 and '05?

Between 12.5 and 13.5.
Okay.

Fine.

But--

Oh, that, yeah.

But in '03 you had 13.5.
Okay.

Now I understand what

24

you're saying.

25

a back and forth thing between the Department and

There was a process that was kind of
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1

the Budget Director's Office, and there were, I

2

think, some miscommunications and some typos that

3

came out.

4

we did not increase or decrease between 2003 and

5

2004 our grant revenue positions.

6

basically.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8
9

And this was a mistake, I think, because

Okay.

Good.

So it's a typo,

Thank you.

Just a comment, and I'm glad, you know, you
have that community outreach PA out in Kihei.

I

10

understand that she's our new -- I've been out to

11

the Lions Club.

12

for our new Kihei Lions Club.

13

much for providing us that resource.

14

MS. TENGAN:

She's our new Lions Club president
So thank you very

Thank you.

15

Mr. Chairman.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MS. TENGAN:

Ms. Tengan.
While we are on that page, there is a

18

clerical error that I do want to bring to the

19

attention of the Committee, and that's on 17-8 on

20

the program budget.

21

appropriation says 48.9, but should be 49.9.

22

a clerical error.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

At the top of the page, FY 2004

Thank you for that notification.
Mr. Pontanilla, are you

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, I'm done.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

-- done?
Ms. Tavares.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5
6

Thank you.

Okay.

Oh, okay.

No.

Other questi.ons i.n this area?

Mr.

Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

Just clarification, Chair.

7

think you asked the question about full -- I mean

8

full employment, so we got this handout and it is

9

showing one vacancy.

10

MS. TENGAN:

If you can just clarify.

It's not vacant yet.

We are fully staffed at

11

this time, but that is Simone Pollack.

12

leaving at the end of May and -- But since we were

13

asked for as of 7/1/04

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

MS. TENGAN:

16
17

I

She will be

Yeah.

we weren't really sure whether it would be

filled at that point in time.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

Thank you.

And then the other two, which one of them I

19

thought -- one of them I touched on specifically,

20

the zeros; those stand for new hires, correct, and

21

so they're there already?

22

MR. STEEL:

Yeah.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

They're less than one year licensed.
Yeah, yeah, yeah.

24

Thank you, Mr. Steel.

25

Chair, thank you.

They just started.

Thank you, Ms. Tengan.
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1
2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Ms. Johnson, additional questions

for Department?

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Mateo.
No.

Mr. Molina.
No.

Mr. Pontanilla.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

I had a question on

~-

12

your performance measures, you don't report your

13

success rate, but then I look at your goals, and

14

that's not one of your goals.

15

MS. TENGAN:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

to court.

18

MS. TENGAN:

on

Yes.
The goal is just to get the case

The goal is to dispose of it appropriately,

19

and that's why we don't go to success rate, because,

20

you know, there are ethical issues in trying to

21

you know, in having the conviction as the goal.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MS. TENGAN:

Yeah.

The conViction is not the goal.

The fair

24

treatment of people and the appropriate disposition,

25

whether it be to dismiss or to nolle pros or to
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1
2

forward it by way of prosecution, that is the goal.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You know, I'm happy to see that,

3

actually, because the first thing I was looking for

4

was where's that number, you know, of convictions,

5

and I think I watch too much TV in that area.

6

yeah, I totally agree that what it is is the

7

process, you want people to feel that their cases

8

are being handled.

9

But,

When you talked about putting off your

10

request for additional two prosecutors and one

11

investigator, what does this -- what does this do to

12

your workload for your staff?

13

average caseload now?

14

you don't have that.

15

MS. TENGAN:

I mean, what's their

Do you have that there?

No,

Well, it's -- YeCl.h, I don't have it here, but

16

the average caseload for -- Actually, I'm going to

17

ask Mr. Rivera to come down, because he's the

18

circuit court supervisor and he has a better idea

19

just of the average.

20

regard to the felony attorneys.

21

having a different kind of caseload because I'm

22

have made a couple of adjustments.

23

reflected anywhere here is I have instituted a drug

24

team.

25

I want to be accurate with
But people are

And what's not

Given the discussions and meetings that we
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1

had over the last year and the very clear need for

2

our office to, you know, to respond to drugs in

3

a more focused way, I think, I have taken three

4

felony attorneys from the courtrooms -- I mean,

5

they'll still be in the courtrooms, but they will

6

not take the general range of case and they will be

7

handling only drugs.

8
9

And they will be handling drugs from the
beginning to the end, from screening to trial, and

10

working closely with police.

11

training.

12

dogs, how to do tests, so that we can truly function

13

as a team with the police and address drug crimes.

14

And they're handling all the drug cases.

15

that the other cases that the three attorneys would

16

normally have had in a felony courtroom are put on

17

to two people, so now their caseload is changing,

18

and, you know, that's more stress, more need for

19

organization and more of a caseload, actually.

20

They're taking

They're going to learn how they run the

That means

So I'm going to ask Mr. Rivera to just

21

respond in terms of

22

caseload is like for -- for felony attorneys.

23

to answer you what the actual

For the district attorneys, the caseloads are

24

crushing.

25

1,200 and thousands.

You see the numbers there.

They are

They -- And I most worry about
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1

those people.

So the attorney positions that I

2

would like to see are in the area of family and

3

district court, because I feel that it's excessive.

4

But at this point in terms of your question, what it

5

will do to the people, our next

6

with the staff is try to -- and we're starting on

7

Monday to look at the types of procedures, practices

8

and cases we do in family and district court and see

9

what we can cut.

my next project

For example, there are hundreds and hundreds

10
11

of contempt of court cases and that takes a lot of

12

time.

13

people don't go to court, they don't go to trial,

14

and they deserve to be maybe in jail for a while.

15

Sometimes those cases have, you know, ten hours of

16

work and only a $25 fine at the end of it.

17

we have to look of how to -- we have to focus on

18

what -- direct our efforts better so as not exhaust

19

and overstress and burn out the clerical and

20

district court attorneys.

Sometimes those cases are important, those

But I'll let Mr. Rivera answer as to caseload

21

22

So maybe

for the felonies.

23

MR. RIVERA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good morning, Ms. Tavares.
Good morning.

Mr. Rivera, identify yourself, your role in
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1
2
3

the Department, please.
MR. RIVERA:

Thank you.

I'm the Circuit Court Supervisor,

Deputy Prosecutor Robert Rivera.

4

We have ten circuit court attorneys doing

5

felony work right now,

Of the six attorneys that

6

are handling the bulk of the felonies, they're

7

averaging approximately 30 to 40 cases a month.

8

that's anticipated to go up about ten cases per

9

deputy in the next months because of our new drug

And

The new drug unit, they'll be

10

unit we do have.

11

doing vertical prosecution, which means they handle

12

a case from its inception all the way through

13

disposition, so we are anticipating they'll be

14

having maybe 60 to 70 cases per person per month.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17
18

Ms. Tavares.
That's like more than two per day

that you're working on.
MR. RIVERA:

Oftentimes it's like six per day.

Sometimes

19

it can go down to one, but it's -- it really doesn't

20

average to a certain number because some -- one case

21

may take an entire month and the other caseS will

22

have to go on the back butner if that case involves

23

homicide or some kind of serious crime that requires

24

a lot more work to it.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Maybe you could -- I'm sorry, Mr.
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Chair.

-- could help me understand.

2

in your organization of your Department, do you have

3

specific attorneys assigned to specific areas, like

4

felony cases; misdemeanor; family court, adult;

5

family court, juvenile?

6

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

When your

Yes, we do.
So do you have a quick rundown?

8

mean, he talked about now six attorneys in the

q

felony cases, that work with felony?

10

MS. TENGAN:

There are -- There are ten -- three in each

11

of three courtrooms and Robert, the circuit court

12

supervisor.

13

There are four screening attorneys.

14

DV attorneys, that's family court.

15

juvenile prosecutor and there's four district court

16

attorneys.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MS. TENGAN:

There are three appellate attorneys.
There are two
There's one

Okay.

Actually, five, excuse me.

There's four line

19

attorneys and a supervisor, but basically the

20

supervisor is doing line duties.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So are you -- are you satisfied

22

with the -- you know, your statistic about the

23

number of cases charged and the number of pending

24

cases?

25

MS. TENGAN:

I

I'm satisfied with the statistic on the
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1

charged.

2

think Qur discussions earlier on performance

3

measures highlight it because we don't show what's

4

pending from when, and that's something that we now

5

know we clearly have to address.

6

I'm not satisfied with the pending.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I

So you would talk about further

7

breaking down pending for -- you know, like how they

8

do on our bills?

9

MS. TENGAN:

That's what

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MS. TENGAN:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MS. TENGAN:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Over due 30 days, 30 to 60 --

Yes.
-- 60 to 90 --

Yes.

15

that kind of thing?

Yeah, because I -- Never mind.

16

you for that.

17

making, Mr. Chair.

18
19

I had one more question that I wanted to
ask -CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

24
25

Thank

Probably discussion in decision

20

23

Yeah.

Sure.
-- it that's okay.

What is your Department's relationship with
Women Helping Women?
MS. TENGAN:

We work closely with Women Helping Women.

give them 20-something thousand dollars a year
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1

through our victim/witness grant funds.

2

we refer cases to them as well as Domestic Violence

3

Hotline.

4

Force.

5

Domestic -- DVCLH.

6

the Domestic Violence Task Force.

7

meetings.

We sit on the Domestic Violence Task
I am a member of the Advisory Committee of
well, she's in

Stacy Moniz is

Ben attends those

I attend the DVCLH.

We are an active part of Grants to Enforce

8
9

And

Arrest Policies, which basically is a grant for

10

stalking funds and that has been an important area.

11

I've had two people attend a training with me on

12

stalking this past year put out by that.

13

involves all these groups, the DVCLH as well as

14

Women Helping Women.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And that

Which brings to mind, if someone

16

thinks they're being stalked or being harassed by an

17

unknown person, do they contact the police or you?

18

MS. TENGAN:

Police.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Police first.

Okay.

Does Women

20

Helping Women have any role in that particular kind

21

of case?

22

MS. TENGAN:

They -- I don't know actually if they do.

23

Certainly they're always there, available for

24

advocacy and advice.

25

Well, no, they help people with restraining

I think they don't do like

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

120

BF 04/15/04

1

orders --

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MS. TENGAN:

Yeah.

Uh-huh.

as well as domestic violence.

The basic

4

difference is that DVCLH does something with regard

5

to actually the divorce procedures if that is

6

decided upon by the victim.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And some -- We heard from Stacy

8

Moniz, and sometimes the staff at Women Helping

9

Women, they're asked to appear in court?

10

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MS. TENGAN:

Okay.

I don't know so much in our cases, not in

13

criminal proceedings.

14

as an expert in -- When we have abuse trials, she is

15

brought in as an expert to describe to the jurors

16

the cycle of violence and the different -- the

17

phenomena

18

minimization, denial, to explain to people how it is

19

that, you know, a woman can actually be harmed in

20

that way and then say, no, it didn't happen.

21
22

23

Stacy Moniz herself is used

not phenomena, but recantation,

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you for that

information.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

A couple of quick questions, Prosecutor.

24

Can one case have

25

category?

be filed under more than one
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MS. TENGAN:

It shouldn't be.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So -- And I just ask that, you know, let's

3

take an adult trying to either solicit or sell

4

illegal drugs, and part of the case you find that

5

he's been abusing his spouse and children and so

6

there's other related counts, I guess, as an

7

attorney would call.

How would you document that

8

under what category?

Since it could be under your

9

family courts for the juveniles; you have illegal

10

drugs, that might be a felony; and you've got a

11

domestic spouse abuse case also tied up; how does

12

your Department handle those kind of account

13

accounting by the caseload work?

14

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

I have to take back my answer.

When I

15

said it shouldn't be, I thought you were talking

16

about if it could be filed under more than one

17

category under the performance measures, which

18

clearly it shouldn't be.

19

some cases an action can lead to two different

20

offenses.

21

Welfare fraud might involve both Welfare fraud and

22

theft, and both are chargeable under the law.

23

that might be also -- that's also the case with

24

abuse.

25

also be an assault.

But some cases have -- In

For example, in the area Welfare fraud,

And

Abuse could be charged as an abuse, it could
Generally speaking, we will
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1

select the area that -- and sometimes we'll go with

2

both if the law allows it because that's what one

3

does.

4

we'll generally go with the higher level offense.

5

If we have to choose for some reason, then

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you for that explanation.

And

I can appreciate your adjusting your program whereby
7

now you have a person like Mr. Rivera assisting you

8

at the courts.

9

thing, the caseloads of the attorneys are impacted

Help us

help us understand one

10

by the courts and their scheduling for trial, or is

11

it the other way around?

12

affects the attorney's then schedule?

13

MS. TENGAN:

The court's schedule

The answer is that both of those things

14

affect.

An attorneY's caseload is affected by the

15

reports generated by -- Well, affected first by the

16

offences committed and the reports generated by

17

police which come up to us which we then intake and

18

decide to charge or not charge or request follow-up

19

for.

20

impacted by the way the court schedules its cases.

21

For example, a trial, and a court every Monday, for

22

example, with regard to felonies, will have a trial

23

date and that court will schedule -- has set in

24

advance of that a trial date on all the cases it

25

receives On a certain day.

The caseload of the attorney, however, is also

So that a single felony
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1

attorney can have three, four, five jury trials set

2

for the same day.

3

sometimes

4

are fewer cases.

5

the attorney's caseload is impacted both by cases

6

they received and by the court's scheduling of its

7

calendar.

8

9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And sometimes that happens and

sometimes it doesn't.

Sometimes there

But the answer is that

I'm sure continuances also impact the

ability of you to deal with your caseload, also, Ms.
Tengan?

11

MS. TENGAN:

That's

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

cor~ect.

Let's see.

Anything else, Members?

I

13

think the Prosecutor has managed her Department very

14

well.

15

expanded positions and you can move us to another

16

area and then we could look at what we would do with

17

that building.

And I was hoping she would say give us the

Any other questions for Ms. Tengan or her

18

19

resource people that she has present?

20

team here.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22
23
24

25

Ms. Tavares.
Mr. Chair, who requested this

chart, the one on the projected
CHAIR HOKAMA:

She has her

on the roster?

I believe -- I believe it came under my

signature.
MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair, that was provided by the
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1

Department of· Prosecuting Attorney.

2

requested that in a letter.

3

Corporations Counsel and Deputies Prosecuting

4

Attorney is set by code, and we needed to have that

5

information to make sure that the salary level

6

that's budgeted is within the range.

I

8

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The salaries for Deputy

This form doesn't have anything

about salaries in it.
MS. KOLLER:

Their salary is based on years of experience.

10

I can provide --

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MS. KOLLER:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOI<AMA:

16

We had

Oh, you have to match them up:

Yep.
Yeah, we have to match them up.

Yeah.

Oh t okay.

I'm sorry.

Thank you.

That is under our Administration

portion of the Code, Members.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

Chapter 2.44, it allows the Chief

19

Prosecutor as well as Head Corporation Counsel to

20

have a variance range of 18 percent of the allocated

21

amount by years of service, and so you will see the

22

things that Mr. Kane pointed out.

23

authorized it through the Code to allow the

24

Prosecutor that flexibility as well as Corporation

25

Counsel.

But we have

And that is, again, by County law.
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Any other questions, Members?

1

If not, we ask

2

the Prosecuting Attorney if she has any closing

3

comments for the Committee.

4

MS. TENGAN:

I have nothing further.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you, sir.

Thank you for your patience and

6

presence this morning, and thank you for your

7

resource staff.
Members, it is approximately 12:15.

8
9

be in recess until 1:45.

We shall

(Gavel. )

12:14 p.m.

10

RECESS:

11

RECONVENE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

1:57 p.m.
(Gavel.)

We shall reconvene the Budget and

13

Finance meeting for the 15th of April, 2005 -- 2004.

14

We're on the 2005 budget consideration.

15

was 2005.

16
17

I wish it

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, when we did leave off, we were

18

with the Department of Planning and we had -- we

19

have not completed the Administrations Division

20

portion of the review.

21

Thursday toward the end of the day, a long day, we

22

allowed the Department to start their comments

23

regarding their request.

24

Let's see.

25

We started -- On last week

Mr. Director, do you have any

additional comments before we move forward, you or
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1
2
3
4
5

6
7

the deputy?
MR. FOLEY:

I would like Mr. Boteilho to make an opening

comment, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho, any comments before we start

the continuation of the Department's review?
MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes, Mr. Chair.
Chair and Members of the Budget and Finance

ti

Committee, this testimony is in response to your

9

request for details on our staffing plans.

Between

10

1999 and 2004 -- well, 1999 and 2003 the Department

11

of Planning experienced a 50-percent increase in

12

permits, but only a 19-percent increase in staff.

13

This was a shortage in staff of 30 percent.

14

30 percent were added in, we will need 56 staff in

15

Fiscal Year 2005.

16

of 3.3 percent per year.

17

requests are granted, we will have 52 staff.

18

is a shortage of four.

19

limits of the County, we have chosen to grow

20

incrementally.

21

deferral of increases in the Long Range Division.

22

We do, however, currently have $440,000 in

If this

This is based on a staff increase
If our six expansion
This

But recognizing the fiscal

This action, however, required the

23

our rate and fees fund, with an estimated year-end

24

balance of $590,000.

25

utilize these funds for the proposed $295,000

The Department proposes to
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1

increases in this year's budget.

And also for the

2

Council's consideration, any leftover monies from

'i

the rates and fees fund could be utilized for the

4

following increases:

5

Range Division, a Database Manager for the Long

6

Range Division, a Planner II for the Long Range

7

Division, computer and furniture for these

8

positions, and overtime.

9

total $395,000.

A Planner VI for the Long

All of the above increases

However, the Department also

10

requests that any remaining rate and fee revenues,

11

approximately $195,000, be appropriated to us for

12

contingency use.

13

and nebulous costs such as those for processing of

14

environmental assessments and environmental impact

15

statements.

Next year we will have additional

Thank you very much, Chair and Members.

16

This

17

testimony, we have copies available and we are also

18

available to answer any questions you may have.

19

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for that, for those comments,

Deputy Director Boteilho.
Members, we have a request for testimony.

22

The Chair has closed testimony for the day.

23

if you wish to reopen it, the Chair will be happy to
entertain the Committee's consideration.

25

Tavares.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair, do you know the subject

2

matter area -- not subject matter, but the area that

3

the testimony is going to cover?

4
5
6
7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, I haven't been told what is the

testimony going to cover.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The availability of the -- of the

testifier to appear?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

He's here.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Vanderbilt.

Mr. Chair, I really have no

10

objection if this testimony is about Planning, what

11

we're discussing right now, I have no objection to

12

it, but if it's in any other subject area, I would

13

ask that he return another day.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17
18
19

Okay.

No objections.

Okay.

We shall provide Mr. Vanderbilt an

opportunity to provide testimony.
You "have three minutes, at which time the
Staff will inform you and you will conclude.

20

21

Members, any other comments?

. BEGIN PUBLIC :rESTIMONY .

MR. VANDERBILT:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

My testimony

22

will be on Planning.

I was here this morning, but I

23

had asked Planning when they would be on, and they

24

said 1:30, and so I stayed around until 1:30.

25

so I appreciate this opportunity.
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As you may know, things are proliferating on

2

Molokai.

I am on the Molokai Planning Commission.

3

I'm Vice Chair of the Molokai Planning Commission.
And we've been having a tough time over there only

5

because of the tremendous workload of the Maui

6

Planning staff.

7

most of the time it's said, well, we'll get to it,

8

but we've got -- we're just so busy on Maui.

9

would like for this Council to consider a planner

We continually ask for things, and

And I

10

for Molokai that would not only be a planner, but an

11

enforcement person.

12

And it would provide a lot of continuity and

13

cost savings within the Planning Department.

14

several different planners that come over there,

15

analyze our community plans, all different.

16

enforcement people come over, they have to come over

17

several times because they don't know people in the

18

community.

19

complaint driven.

20

subdivision of ago lands on the west end of Molokai,

21

which if this one subdivision -- re-subdivision of a

22

beach front lot which is being fueled by land

23

speculation is allowed, it will just create a

24

tremendous burden on the whole development of the

25

west end and the economic feasibility of that

We get

The

Every enforcement action on Molokai is
We have a situation with a major
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1

development.
And there's just so many other cases that are

2
3

happening, and we're just seeing people start to do

4

what they do on Maui.

5

just do what you got to do and you're just going to

6

get a slap on the wrist and they're not going fo

7

make you to tear anything down.
But I just think we have a staff member over

8
9

There's no enforcement, so

on Molokai who's doing a good job, they're trying to

10

get duplicate files, but the continuity -- And if

11

you look at the cost of sending people over to

12

Molokai all the time and the additional work that

13

this planner could do in the enforcement area to

14

help even subdivisions or planning, I think it would

15

be -- there would be no real net cost to this.

16

mean, we're looking a planner and another planner,

17

which would be 23,000 plus maybe another 50 percent

18

or 35,000.

19

savings of having that person and the continuity of

20

everything, it would be dollars well spent in the

21

long run.

22
23
24
25

I

And I think if you look at the cost

And so I would hope that Council would
consider this.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And that's all I got to say.

Thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt.
Questions for the testifier?

Ms. Johnson.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

DeGray, would you -- when you're

2

talking about the planner, do you envision somebody

3

actually being based on Molokai so they wouldn't

4

have to be going back and forth, or just somebody

5

assigned to Molokai?

6

MR. VANDERBILT:

Hopefully it would be somebody based on

7

Molokai so they could get into the enforcement.

8

When we got a plumbing person over there, that

9

plumbing person did more than the actual plumbing

10

permit guy over here.

11

everything else.

12

description for the same dollars.

13

it would be most effective to be on Molokai with the

14

caveat that if there was any spare time, that that

15

time be allocated to the -- any project the Maui

16

Planning Department had.

17

He did enforcement and

He had a wider range job
So I would think

But we have not had anything implemented --

18

In our community plan in 1984, zero was implemented

19

by the Planning Department.

20

Planning Department responsibilities, zero have been

21

implemented in the 2001.

22

things we got to do, but they're just so busy and

23

don't have any money and -- and so it's really

24

making the planning commission very ineffective.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And so far of all the

And we keep talking about

When the other inspector that you
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1

spoke about, you know, for the plumbing, were they

2

based right on Molokai, also?

3

MR. VANDERBILT:

Yeah.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That was David Nanod.

Yeah.

And so that is your vision of what

5

would help the community.

6

also be able to -- I know you've had problems

7

getting quorum over there for your planning

8

commission.

9

MR. VANDERBILT:

Not recently.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

MR. VANDERBILT:

12

Oh, that's good.

that are -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MR. VANDERBILT:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

Not recently.

And we just had two new members come on

13

16

And, I guess, would it

Okay, good.

Good.

-- that are responsible.
But you think that that would help

overall the functioning?
MR. VANDERBILT:

WeIll I know it would, yeah.

I mean, I

18

just -- from an enforcement standpoint and what it

19

costs the County for these after-the-fact

20

enforcement things, I don't even know the cost of

21

that.

22

before-the-fact mode on Molokai instead of falling

23

further and further into that

24

situation.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But it'd just be good to get into a

Okay.

after-the~fact

Thank you.
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1
2
3
4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. VANDERBILT:

10

Thank you, Mr .. Chairman.

Thank you,

Councilmembers, for allowing me to testify.

. END OF PUBLIC
CHAIR HOKAMA:

T~STIMONY

Mr. Vanderbilt, you need to fill up one of

the forms for the Staff, please.

8
9

Seeing none, thank

you very much for your testimony.

5
6

Any other questions?

Thank you.

We are still on the Administration Division's
budget, Members.

Questions for the Department?

Mr.

Molina.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Pontanilla.
No.

Ms. Tavares.
According to my notes, which could

16

be neither here nor there, is -- On 15-11 of the

17

program budget, yeah, that's still in

18

administration, it shows the grant revenues up 59 --

19

over $59,000.

20

And it's 15-8 to 15-11 in the details.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22
23

Can you explain a little about that?

Thank you.
Department.

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

$32,000 of that is from the CLG or

24

Certified Local Government Program, which we

25

alternate years with Kauai.

So we didn't have it
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1

last year, but we have it this year.

Basically, the

2

Council fronts the money and after expenditures, at

3

the end of the year we get reimbursed.
The other remaining balance is from our CZM

4
5

monies, which I noted last time that we're going to

6

be submitting in writing for that to be cut.

7

the -- in our budget we had $311,000 that was

8

overestimated.

9

$285,000.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

We need to cut that back to

Okay.

to the Committee, Mr. Boteilho?
MR. BOTEILHO:

No, Mr. Chair.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

All right.

16

Thank you, Chair.

Have you already submitted your revisions

13

15

In

When do you believe you can

have that revision presented to us, please?
MR. BOTEILHO:

The deadline we have here is April 19th.

17

We'll try to make that if -- but they have to go --

18

it has to go through the Mayor, so maybe the 20th or

19

21st, but we'd like to -- we'd like to finish up our

20

part by the 19th.

21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

We will start deci.sion

making next week, just to let you be aware.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah, one more question.
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1

presentation or your testimony today you talked

2

about that special fund.

3

into that fund annually?

4

MR. BOTEILHO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MR. BOTEILHO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8
9

Do you know how much goes

Approximately ;'n20 (000 a year.
$120,000 a year?

Yes.
Okay.

And what have you been

using that fund for?
MR. BOTEILHO:

Only for advertising for public hearings.

10

And that's why the balance is so high.

11

that we're only using it for advertising, excuse me,

12

is that these special revenue accounts were set up

13

40 years ago when, I guess, that's all you needed

14

the monies for.

15

Corporation Counsel to try to resolve this issue of

16

using these monies for other things.

17

would have to be part of our written revisions to

18

our budget, which we'll submit next week.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20
21

The reason

So welre working with Finance and

That's -- that

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, we had sent that question, right,
to Finance?

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MS. KOLLER:

Staff, if you would, please.
Mr. Chair, the First Deputy Corporation

24

Counsel had indicated she's been working with

25

Finance to --
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MS. KOLLER:

Oh, okay.

-- determine how this account was set up.

3

It's not currently in the Code and as Deputy

4

Director indicated, it was evidently set up about 40

5

years ago.

6

money could be pulled into the general fund and

7

leave an amount for the publications.

8
9

So at this point in time they think the

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Will they be providing a,

written

10

MS. KOLLER:

Yes.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I?

MS. KOLLER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- assessment of. that?

It will be a written assessment.
All right.

Thank you.

I had asked the Finance Department to

15

prepare a list of all revolving accounts, trusting

16

agencies in preparation for a Chair's proposal for

17

full audit.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

Thank you.

Mr. Kane.
I'm sorry.

Oh, I'm sorry.
I yield, Chair.
I forgot.

I yield

The reason I asked that

24

question in the first place was of your positions

25

that you hope to fund out of this fund, will that be
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1

sustaining that every year thereafter you would be

2

able to accommodate the salaries of these additional

3

people with the revenues that would be generated for

4

this fund at the rate of like you're saying maybe

5

100,000 a year?

6

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah.

Not for the six original expansion

7

positions, but it would be sufficient for this

8

additional expansion positions which I noted for the

9

Long Range Division.

If you total up this Planner

10

VI, Data Place Manager, Planner II, and computer and

11

furniture, and overtime, it costs out to $100,000.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

not be funded in this?

14

MR. BOTEILHO:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18
19
20

And those were the ones that would

It would be funded by this.
It would be?

Yeah.
And is that also taking into

account the fringe benefits for these positions?
MR. BOTEILHO:

No, but I believe that comes from a

different account.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Yeah.

General fund.

Yeah.
I guess, Mr. Chair, depending on

24

what the answer is from Corp Counsel and Finance, we

25

can go accordingly.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2
3

Thank you.
Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

And, Mr.

4

Chair, I just want to apologize for not being here

5

on April 8th

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Not a problem.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- I believe is when you folks had

8

the opportunity to meet with the Planning

9

Department.

So I apologize

if I ask any questions

10

that have already been asked.

I'm not aware of some

11

of the line of questioning.

12

succinct and -- in my questions.

And so I'll try to be

I have no questions on the A account at this

13
14

point under administration, Mr. Chair.

15

have one question.

16

or Planner VI, V, IV's and II's, I think we have --

17

on page 15-2 details, there's 13 planners and then,

18

of course, you have the request on the following

19

page for the proposed expansion of three additional

20

planners.

21

how many you folks have staff right now of the 13?

Under the planners you have --

Director or Deputy Director, currently

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho.

24

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay.

25

Excuse me, I

Right now we have forty- -- 48

staff -- excuse me, 46 staff.

If granted the six
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requests~

1

expansion

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

we'll have 52 staff.

Okay.

So of that on page 15-2 of

3

the details where it lists your 13 planners at

4

various levels, how many are currently there?

Is it

5

fully -- Are you fully employed in that area?

And

6

if not, how many do you have?

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

For the existing planners?

R

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

We're missing a Planner VI, one Planner V,

10

two Planner Ill's, but we're on the verge of filling

11

those positions, and that would be it with -- the

12

rest are filled.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

One Planner VI, one Planner V, and

14

two Planner Ill's, but that's in the process of

15

being filled?

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So we have current nine.

18

Okay.

19

question for A account, Chair.

20

under -- on page 15-4 details, Planning

21

Administration -- And I don't know if this ties into

22

Mr. Vanderbilt's discussion, and maybe you can

23

provide some clarity.

24

'03 expenditure, 50,000 and change.

25

appropriation 33.6 and this year you're asking for

And then moving -- And that was my one
In B account

Under airfare/transportation,
Last year
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1

an additional 21,000.

And then right under that you

2

have per diem non reportable from an actual of 7,000

3

and change, last year appropriation 18,365 and this

4

year you have an additional approximately 9,000.

5

Can you just provide some general comments to

6

this -- these two particular items?

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho.

9

MR. BOTEILHO:

The airfare and transportation is basically

10

we're budgeting for the general plan advisory

11

committees that we'll have to staff off island.

12

would include, you know, overnight lodging, because

13

the meetings would probably be at night.

14

overtime, at the time the budget was done I had

15

asked how much overtime we had spent till that date,

16

and it was -- it was so much that if I were to

17

extend that for an entire year, it would come out to

18

what is there right now, $27,000.

19
20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It

For the

This is your anticipation, then, Mr.

Boteilho?

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE;

Thank you.

The next one is right

23

down under Other Costs, Miscellaneous Other Costs,

24

you had an actual in '03 of 2,181, $2,181.

25

current fiscal year we're providing 251,500?
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1

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And now I'm looking at a $27,000

3

figure, so, again, if you can provide some general

4

comment in this area.

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

What happened last year is

Yeah, that

6

that the Council -- After we had submitted our

7

original budget proposal, the Council gave us

8

$250,000 in high tech funding for flood maps, a
spatial growth model, and for digital photos, aerial

10

photos.

11

a form to inform the Budget Director that we will be

12

placing the monies in this Miscellaneous Cost.

13

we have spent these monies as we had stated last

14

year for these high tech programs.

15

we're asking to continue these programs, but now

16

there's a line item in our budget, so it's not in

17

the Miscellaneous Cost anymore.

18

Since there was no line item, we filled out

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And

This $250,000,

So can -- if you can finish up

19

your comments by justifying the 27,000 versus the

20

actual appropriation of 2,100 and this year's

21

appropriation?

22

the modeling, the high tech, then your balance would

23

have been a 1,500, so 2,100, 1,500, and now you're

24

asking for 27,000 here.

25

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah.

If you've used a quarter million for

Councilmember Kane, we had tried to
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1

take a novel approach in our budget.

2

silnplify it, so we consolidated a lot of the other,

3

smaller costs there, such as dues and the meal

4

allowance and the physical exams and the

5

publications and the retirement services award and

6

even computer software.

7

those smaller costs into the Miscellaneous Other

8

Costs.

9

better aggregate view of where our money is going.

10

We wanted to

And we consolidated all

We thought it would give the Council a

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And based on your comments,

11

Deputy, if you can justify, again, 27,000 with --

12

The cOITIIDents that you just made on the items that

13

you just listed, if it didn't include

14

registration/training fees, which you folks are

15

asking for a doubling from 6,400 to 12, and if it's

16

not including rentals from 58.4 to 59, which is

17

level funding, basically, all the others combined

18

from '03 actuals don't add up to anywhere near

19

27,000.

20

better clarification on your explanations.

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

So, again, if you can just provide some

Yeah, let me Gheck quickly.

Mileage and

22

allowable reportable non tax mileage was -- in

23

Fiscal Year 2003 was 200.

24

2,250.

2~

physical examinations were, okay, zero.

Meal allowances was

Physical examination -- oh, excuse me,
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1

Publications and subscriptions were 3,000.

2

Retirement and service award was 200.

3

this is not only what was appropriated last year,

4

but what we actually spent.

5

rentals, we had appropriated 6,400 last year, and

6

the actual spent was $12,000.

7

this and that would add up to about $27,000.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

dragging this on.

Included in

For example, the

So we combined all

Mr. Chair, I apologize for

You just cited rentals and under

10

rentals actual is 5,788, last year we -- this £iscal

11

year we provided you with 5S,400 and you're asking

12

for 59, so that's why I asked if rentals and --

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

Oh, yeah.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

-- registration fees, registration

15

and training fees, if those, because you've already

16

asked for additional -- you've asked for monies this

17

year as well as the current fiscal year for next

18

fiscal year.

19

which you've listed under the consolidations, you're

20

not close to the $27,000.

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23
24
25

If you combine all the other zeros

So, anyway, I just

Urn, yeah.
We'll just leave that alone, already,

because it just doesn't add up, Mr. Boteilho.
MR. BOTEILHO:
actually.

Mr. Chair, you know, I was in error,
Yeah, it wasn't rental, it was
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1

registration and training fees, was the 6,400.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

Yes.

And we actually spent 12, 12,000.
Okay.

Yeah.

And that's not the

question I have.

6

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My question is back to the 27,000.

8

And then your response was a consolidation of dues,

9

meal allowance, physical examinations, et cetera, et

10

cetera.

And taking all those into account based on

11

what your actuals were in 2003, it comes nowhere

12

near the $27,000 request.

13

250,000 for the high

14

And I'll just leave that alone, already, Mr.

15

Boteilho.

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

21
22

Also, minusing out the

tech.~-

So, again, I'm just

Okay.
Yeah.

Okay.

But it -Go ahead.

Mr. Chair.

Yeah, it may be we put in a

little extra for contingency costs.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

My final question is for the

23

general plan update on 15-6, code No. 909309, this

24

year we appropriated $100,000 and for '05 Fiscal

25

Year the proposal is $10,000.

And, again, I
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1

apologize, Members, if this has all been covered.

2

I'm just trying to understand.

3

84, you folks have the green light to move ahead and

4

start doing all the development and setting up the

5

parameters to move, so I'm little confused by this

6

entry.

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

We just passed Bill

If you can help me understand it, please.
Mr. Chair.

Right now our total contract

8

for the general plan update is $367,000, so we feel

9

we have enough as far as consultant services.

This

10

$10,000 was just basically if there was some small

11

study that We had missed.

12

necessarily a study for the general plan, we have

13

enough money, what we do need is the personnel to do

14

all the things required by Bill 84, such as

15

reporting on implementing actions and monitoring

16

excuse me, monitoring of the plans implementation.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Actually, we don't need

And can you help me on the

18

identify where the 367,000 is currently?

19

first part of the question.

20

part is:

21

the 100,000 appropriated for this fiscal year?

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

That's the

And then the second

How far of a draw-down have you made on

Mr. Chair.

The -- Well, 267 was

23

appropriated two fiscal years ago, and the $100,000

24

was appropriated last fiscal year, so that is in a

25

contract that we're working on now.
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1
2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Boteilho?

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

Yes.

fiscal year?

6

MR. BOTEILHO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

MR. BOTEILHO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11
12

267 from Fiscal Year '03, Mr.

And then '04, which is this current
Or is it '02 and '03?

Current.
'02 and '03?

Yes.
Thank you, Chair.

I yield.

Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

With regard to the comments that

13

Mr. Vanderbilt had made, do you have any response or

14

any ideas about how you might address the concerns

15

that he expressed?

16

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman.

We share Mr. Vanderbilt's

17

concern about staffing Molokai.

There is continued

18

and expanding activity on Molokai which we have

19

difficulty dealing with with the current staff.

20

just for your information, have also been asked for

21

dedicated planning staff in Kihei and Lahaina.

22

we have talked about this in a very preliminary

23

fashion, and we could keep a planner busy in Kihei

24

every day and we Could keep a planner busy in

25

Lahaina every day, but that's a totally different
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1

system than the way we're set up.
We don't have the planning staff separated

2
3

out into different communities.

And so the way we

)

4

deal with it, the application load and the

5

enforcement now is that individual applications are

6

assigned to the planner who has, you know, fewer

7

applications.

8

meeting when Mr. Kane wasn't here, but we pointed

9

out that each of the planners in Current Planning is

And we pointed out at the previous

10

assigned between 60 and 80 applications at anyone

11

time.

12

on for years, and others are

13

only go on for months.

14

specific communities like Molokai, Kihei, and

15

Lahaina would require us to totally reorganize.

16

we really haven't studied what the impacts or the

17

advantages and disadvantages of doing that.

18

And some of those are very complicated and go
l~ss

complicated and

But to assign planners to

And

The primary problem on Molokai is actually

19

enforcement as opposed to the number of new planning

20

applications.

21

enforcement person, a zoning inspector, who was just

22

hired like a month ago.

23

over on recruitment because our top recruits

24

declined the positions because of low pay.

25

had that happen to us again today, we lost our best

And we have added one more

But we have to start all
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1

applicant for Planner VI.
So we're basically starting over again in

2
3

recruiting zoning inspectors, but we have increased

4

the number of zoning inspectors from two to three,

5

and we hope to go from three to four when we can

6

move one of the -- one of the inspectors away from

7

plans examining back to enforcement.

8

we'll be able to be successful next time in

9

recruiting additional zoning inspectors, but it's a

And hopefully

10

very difficult job with very poor pay, so it's a

11

continuous problem of recruitment.

12

to find a way to dedicate more enforcement time to

13

Molokai.

And we just have

We have the same requests, you know, for --

14
15

The Lahaina Town Action Committee asked us to assign

16

an enforcement person to them or to Lahaina full

17

time.

18

enforcement person busy in Lahaina full time, but we

19

just don't have that number of staff.

20

enforcement people right now for three islands.

21

so, you know, we're continually improving that

22

situation, but we have to do it gradually because of

23

the recruitment problems and when they -- We have

24

eight new employees, which is taking us a lot of

25

time in terms of training.

And I have no doubt that we could keep an

We have three

And we can only train so

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

And

524-2090

149

BF 04/15/04

1

2

many people at one time.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Have you ever thought of, like,

3

even a historic district enforcement officers, you

4

know, creating that kind of a position, as opposed

5

to just -- you know, and then any historic district,

6

so there was Makawao, Paia, Lahaina.

7

MR. FOLEY:

Well, the only thing that I can say about that

8

is that we need more versatility than that because

9

the enforcement people need to be able to deal with

10

a lot of different enforcement issues; inappropriate

11

businesses in residential zones that aren't

12

necessarily in the historic district.

13

the advantage of having hired for the first time in

14

five years a Cultural Resources Planner, so we have

15

been able to increase our cultural resources service

16

to the Cultural ResourceS Commission.

17

also be able to work with the enforcement people in

18

the historic district.

19

We do have

And she will

So we do feel that we're making progress

20

specifically in the cultural resources area by

21

having for the first time in five years a dedicated

22

cultural resources person.

23

on the general plan, you know, she'll be working

24

with the consultant on the cultural resources part

25

of the general plan in addition to helping with

But she's also working
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..L

enforcement.

2

Cultural Resources Commission, and they're pretty

3

busy.

4

And her primary job is to staff the

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Have you ever given thought to --

5

Because all of your workload seems to be application

6

driven, from everything that's coming in, have you

7

ever thought for a period of time at least

8

prioritizing which applications, you know, not just

9

first in you deal

wit~

it, but actually trying to

10

find and categorizing maybe some that are minor

11

things, some that are major, some that absolutely

12

don't fit the community plan and that maybe should

13

go to the end of the list?

14

MR. FOLEY:

I don't know.

We are doing that now in the plans examination

15

process where we did an emergency hire and brought

16

in someone to help our plans examiner.

17

triage process where the most experienced person

18

deals with the most difficult applications and the

19

least experienced person deals with the least

20

complicated applications, and that has helped.

21

we're asking for three more in this year's budget,

2L

that would make a big difference.

23

And we did a

And

We have a big backlog because as we pointed

24

out at the previous meeting, the Public Works

25

Department has three people feeding our one person.
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So obviously we can't keep up and thus we increase

2

our service.

3

we have currently seven planners processing

4

applications, we have a shortage still of two

5

people.

6

will make a big difference.

7

planners will each have 60 applications instead of

8

80.

In the Current Planning Division where

And once those positions are filled, that
You know, maybe the

And we do use a process where the most

9

10

experienced planners -- We have two planners in that

11

division that have worked for the County for more

12

than 20 years, and they handle the most complicated

13

projects like Makena, Kaanapali 2020, Kapalua Mauka.

14

And the less experienced planners, including our

15

three or four new ones, handle the less complicated

16

projects.

17

you're

18

So we do what -- we already do what
what you're suggesting.

It

We have also examined the idea of cutting the

19

applications even more finely in terms of

20

complexity, but it's very unpopular for the people

21

who have been in line for a long time to be

22

continually bumped by easier applications because

23

that's -- that doesn't -- it isn't popular in any

24

Planning Department.

25

This is always a dilemma in the Planning Department,

And I have always had this --
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1

but we try to use first come, first served to the

L

extent that it is possible because it's the most

3

fair.

4

application is bogged down in the list, we assign

5

them out to people so that they can be processed

6

more expeditiously.

But we do -- when we do find a very simple

7

And we are shifting in this budget to more

8

emphasis on long range planning.

Because we have

9

started the general plan process, we've had a number

10

of technical reports completed.

11

the carrying capacity reports for nine different

12

areas.

13

range planning to get into what I consider more of a

14

planning department and less of a processing

15

Department.

16

We're working on

We have needed to increase the staff in long

So we --

But, you know, we have shortages in all

17

divisions.

We have shortages in long range, in

18

current planning, and in enforcement, and we

19

just not economically feasible for the County to

20

deal with all of these at the same time.

21

know, made a request for -- which was successful

22

last year.

23

year.

24

and have, you know, a lot more staff, but it just

25

you know, in the scheme of things in the County

it's

We've, you

We've made a mQre modest request this

I would like to, you know, double our request
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1

budget, it just isn't realistic for us to request

2

that kind.

3

What we're basically doing -- and I apologize

4

for the length of this answerj but what we're

5

basically doing is playing catch-up for years

6

when the staff didn't increase to reflect the

7

population increase.

8

population increase, we've had a number of pieces of

9

legislation which have significantly complicated our

And in addition to the

10

review process, the most obviously being related to

11

environmental review and coastal management, CS --

12

SMA applications where we're processing 800 a year.

13

So the staff, unfortunately, wasn't increased years

14

ago to take into consideration those changes in

15

legislation, so now we're understaffed in all three

16

divisions and we're gradually trying to catch up.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I really appreciate you taking

18

the time to kind of explain your dilemma, because I

19

think so many times just that -- being a part of

20

your Department, it'd seemed logical to me that you

21

would be like, well, okay, the ones that fit the

22

community plan, the ones that have all their ducks

23

in a row, you do those first because they

24

obviously -- you know, they're not going to have the

25

kinds of problems that other ones, where, you know,
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1

sometimes you'll end up in contested cases and other

2

things, which really do take your Department a lot

3

of time.

4

One of the things that I also wanted to find

5

out was I believe last year we had talked -- And I

6

know we're not in the fee section, but have you

7

found that, I guess, the charges or whatever costs

8

you had looked at I think last time, has that helped

9

at all in terms of getting additional revenues to

10
11

help assist your Department?
MR. FOLEY:

We do annually look at the bUdget fees and we

12

do request increases for some of those fees, but

13

it's very unusual for the fees to even cover the

14

Current Planning Division in any Planning

15

Department.

16

Administration Division or the Long Range Planning

17

Division or the Enforcement Division.

They might in

18

some agencies cover Current Planning.

They don't

19

cover Current Planning here yet, but we're gradually

20

working in that direction.

21

And the fees never cover the

The fees have to be gradually increased.

22

They can't be dramatically increased because if they

23

are dramatically increased, it's an inspiration for

24

people to do things without applications and without

25

permits.

So we do -- every year we look at our fee
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structure and we try to compare them to the amount

2

of time that it actually costs to process the

3

applications, but little complications like

4

contested case hearings and appeals are very

5

difficult to predict.

6

money for contested case hearings officers and court

7

reporters, we spend a lot of time on applications

8

that are contested.

9

predict and that's the kind of thing that we'll

And we -- as you'll see under

And that's very difficult to

10

probably never cover in fees.

11

increases gradually.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

14

Okay.

But we do request

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, may I -- may I add a short -- a

short comment, also?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho.

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay.

Thank you, yeah.

In fact, I was in

17

error when I had responded to Councilmember

18

Tavares's question about how much we bring in

19

annually for our rates and fees.

20

this e-mail from the Department of Finance.

21

$120,000.

22

Department rates and fees bring $250,000 a year.

23

that 250,000, we use about $20,000 in advertising,

24

leaving a balance of about $230,000 a year.

25

I'm reading from
I said

Actually, it says here the Planning

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2
3

Thank you.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

Thank you, Chairman.

Director Foley, I guess a follow-up to your

5

response to Member Johnson regarding the staffing

6

situation, because of your shortage have you as a

7

Department now see yourself maybe becoming more

8

dependent on outside entities to help, I guess,

9

reach your Department's objectives?

10

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, in response to Mr. Molina, we do

11

every year identify specific projects that are more

12

efficiently handled by consultants.

13

the primary exampl.e, of course, is the general plan

11

update.

15

contract with the general plannrng consultant, we'd

16

be asking for, you know, five or six very

17

experienced personnel who frankly probably aren't

18

available.

19

And this year

If we did not have a contract to hire -- or

So we do have a number of small projects
where we have consultant assistance.

An

20

that

21

example that you're familiar with is our Pali to

22

Puamana Parkway Master Plan.

23

year of the contract with that consultant, and

24

that's likely to go on for several more years.

25

they provide us with very specialized expertise,

We're in the second
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like landscape architecture and engineering that we

2

don't have on staff.

3

using consultants to help us prepare County

4

legislation because the person that's been doing

5

that, John Summers, has been promoted to Division

6

Chief in charge of Long Range Planning, so we're

7

going to farm some of that out until we can replace

8

John.

9

hard to fill because we need very specialized

10
11

So we do use -- And we're

And it -- that's the kind of position that's

training and people that write legislation.
But we do and will continue to look for

12

specific projects that we can -- where we can use

13

consultants.

14

use court reporters to reduce the pressure on our

15

clerical staff.

16

help us so that we don't have to continually burden

17

our Public Works Department.

18

using consultants to prepare several environmental

19

assessments where they're County projects and

20

they're -- the County is the applicant.

Not only planning consultants, but we

We use engineering consultants to

And we are going to be

21

And we're also assisted by nonprofit

22

organizations that help us by providing, you know,

23

close relationships:

24

Association, Tri-Isle, for example.

25

those for special short-range type projects,

Wailuku Main Street
So we do use
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usually.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

One more question, Chairman.

3

Taking note of the program budget on 15-7 regarding

4

activity 3B under Performance Measures For Training

5

Sessions For Boards, Commissions, Agencies and

6

Staff, and I see an increase there.

7

that's good, especially for, using as one example,

8

the Planning Commission.

9

training fees, I can presume that's what it's for,

And I think

As far as your budget for

10

15-4 in our details, an increase from 6,400 to

11

12,000, I guess.

12

for the increase?

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Is that one of the primary reasons

What page is it?
15-7 in the program budget, and the

IS

details 15-4.

16

clarification if that ties into your performance

17

measure.

18

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

I just want, I guess, more

Let me respond, excuse me, first of

19

all, the -- most of the expense for training is for

20

staff training and relates to our new personnel.

21

mentioned we have eight new people now that we're

22

training and we have several people starting in the

23

next month.

24

planning commissions.

25

two new Maui Planning Commission people.

I

The -- We do periodic training of the
We did one yesterday for our
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1

The training is done primarily by the staff,

2

but they asked for additional training regarding

3

storm drainage and traffic impact, so we're going to

4

have to figure out how to do that.

5

primarily for seminars, conferences, books,

6

publications.

We send people to Maui

7

periodically.

It -- This, I believe, is mostly for

8

staff.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

Okay.

But this is

MCC classes

Thank you, Mr. Director.

Thank you, Chairman.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

13

Mr. Foley, if you knew -- if you know, how

14

many contested cases do we have on an average per

15

year?

16

have those contested cases heard?

17

MR. FOLEY:

And what would be the cost to the County to

Mr. Chairman, could I ask, Clayton, do you

18

know off the top of your head what the average is or

19

what this year's

20

Yoshida is the Division Chief for Current Planning

21

and processes our contested case projects.

22

MR. YOSHIDA:

I can't remember where.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Clayton

In response to that

23

question, I think we average about four per year,

24

but they can come both in the forms of petitions to

25

intervene on applications before the Planning
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1

Commission, as well as appeals before the Board of

2

Variances and Appeals.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

MR. YOSHIDA:

And the cost would vary?

The cost would vary depending on the

5

application and the number of prehearing conferences

6

and the days --

7

MR. FOLEY:

8

MR. YOSHIDA:

9
10
11
12

Of mediation.
-- of mediation and the days of the

contested case hearing.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

What is the low and what is the

high range?
MR. YOSHIDA:

Oh, I would say we have -- This contested

13

case on the Montana Beach appeals, that went for 15

14

days.

15

$40,000.

I think the hearings officer's cost is about
We spent about $12,000 on transcripts.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

MR. YOSHIDA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

So about $50,OOO?

Yeah, in excess of that.
Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

You mentioned the database

22

manager for MIS and this database manager was going

23

to be the person that you envision would be tracking

24

the implementing actions of the community plans, was

25

this my -- is that correct?
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Yes, but the database manager will be

would be for us, Planning Department, not for MIS.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. YOSHIDA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MR. YOSHIDA:

Oh, yes.

But MIS purposes, I guess.

Yeah.

Yes.

Okay.

Yeah, not only for implementation

7

actions, but basically tracking a lot of other

8

things:

9

applications.

Zoning conditions, just general GIS
We need a database manager to upkeep

10

the data in there, you know, garbage in, garbage out

11

kind of thing.

12

not only for implementation actions.

So those -- Just general database,

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

figure for that?

15

MR. YOSHIDA:

Yeah.

Oh, okay.

Do you have a cost

We priced it at a GIS Analyst VI

16

level, which is SR-26, and that would be -- eight

17

months would be 30,408.

18
19

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Did I just miss that?
MR. YOSHIDA:

No, no.

No, no, it's not in Our details.

It's in my -- it's in my testimony.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. YOSHIDA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Did I -- Is it in your details?

Oh, in your testimony.

Yeah.
Okay.

So this is not in your

proposal right now?
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1

MR. YOSHIDA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

No.
Okay.

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Kane, additional questions?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And I

apologize --

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, no problem.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- I asked a two-part question, my

8

last question, and I think you responded to one and

9

I didn't follow up on the second part, and that was

10

on

11

Materials and Supplies section, excuse me, you have

12

a current allocation of $100,000.

13

talked about a contract for 367,000 that's going to

14

cover the general plan formulation, you talked about

15

the 10,000 that you're requesting for this year for

16

personnel needs primarily, again, for implementation

17

ability for.

18

drawn down off of the $100,000 currently allocated,

19

if you have some idea?

15~6

20

MR. FOLEY:

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

details under the General Plan Update,

So my question was:

So I know that we

How much have you

Isn't that right?

22

Yeah, maybe.
And you're referring to 15 -- page 15-6?

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MR. BOTEILHO:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Of the details, yes.

And specifically which line item, please?
909309, General Plan Update Materials
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and Supplies under Professional Services, the

2

$100,000.

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

Oh, we have not drawn down anything because

4

we are encumbering the money this year into our

5

general plan contract.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Okay, Chair, I'm done for A and B accounts.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

Ms. Tavares.
The only other question I have has

14

to do with the relationship with -- or revolving

15

around MRA.

16

for later on or not in light of the testimony we got

17

this morning from Ms. Ohigashi.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I don't know if that's appropriate

If you have questions, the Chair is more

19

than happy to let you entertain it to the Department

20

at this time.

21

COUNCILMEMB£R TAVARES:

Yeah.

And I'm not sure if that is

22

going to -- You know, I certainly don't want to

23

create a chasm between the Planning Department and

24

the MRA, and that's not my intention at all, but I

25

am trying to discern what the relationship is right
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now and what it should be.

2

question to the Department.

3

MRA

4

set up by ordinance, by state law and then by

5

ordinance; correct?

And that would be my
Because I feel the

Well, I guess they're -- you know, they're

6

CHAI~

HOKAMA:

Yes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And that they're supposedly an

8

arm, if we want to call it that, of the Planning

9

Department in regards to a specific area, which is

10

identified.

11

relationship now and is it strained because MRA

12

wants one thing and Planning Department wants

13

another in regards to the MRA and their staffing,

14

their staffing request?

15

MR. FOLEY:

So I'm just wondering what is that

Mr. Chairman, if I could just respond.

16

have prepared a chart which we thought we were

17

supposed to deliver to you next week, but

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. FOLEY:

We

Oh.

-- let me respond specifically to that.

There

20

may be some confusion about the recommendation

21

because both the MRA and the staff recommend the

22

same solution.

23

the MRA Board and the staff both recommend that a

24

planner be assigned or hired in the Planning

25

Department and specifically assigned to the MRA.

The one individual disagrees, but
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There's an individual who has been

2

recommending an alternative that an executive

3

officer be hired and that there be a more autonomous

4

agency, but the Board voted to recommend the same

5

forward the same recommendation that the Planning

6

Department did that there be a planning -- planner

7

assigned to the MRA.

8

primary -- two advantages of that, one is to

9

maintain the close coordination that we have now

And we feel that the

10

with the MRA, and, secondly, it would be

11

significantly more expensive to set up a new agency

12

with a, you know, different office and equipment and

13

clerical and all that instead of just having a

14

dedicated Planning Department person for the MRA.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you for that

16

explanation.

I thought I missed something that you

17

sent, but you didn't send it yet.

18

MR. FOLEY:

No, we haven't sent it yet.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

We've prepared it today and we -- it's in

21

response to Mr. Hokama's request that we were

22

planning to give you that package on Monday or

23

Tuesday for your consideration.

24

the roles and resP9nsibilities of the Redevelopment

25

Agency versus the Wailuku Main Street Association,

But it does compare
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Tri-Isle Main Street Resource Center, and that was

2

the question Mr. Hokama posed to us.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Center's relationship with the MRA?

5

MR. FOLEY:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7
3
9

Yeah.

MR. FOLEY:

could, you know, make copies now and distribute

11

discussion.

14

Then thank you, and I look

As an alternative, if the Chair prefers, we

them.

13

Okay.

forward to receiving that.

10

12

And that's the Tri-Isle Resource

It just depends on when you want to have this

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I leave it up to the Chair.

We

have a bunch to read already for this weekend.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would prefer to allow Mr. Foley to go

15

through his channels, which would be that the Mayor

16

would have his opportunity, as well as sign off

17

before an unofficial transmittal.

18

give the Mayor that consideration, Members.

I would like to

19

And then upon receipt of that and reviewing

20

that, then the Chair will make his recommendations

21

based on law.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And, Mr. Chair, I can't remember

23

if I asked this question before or not, but I'll ask

24

it again because I don't have it checked off on my

25

little sheet.

What is the Tri-Isle Resource

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.

167

BF 04/15/04

1

Center's role with the Planning Department?

And did

2

they give you a budget, a detailed budget, and can

3

we get a copy of that detailed budget?

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Department, if you would please respond.

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

Their role is -- Yeah, in fact, that's part

6

of our response that we're going to compare --

7

earlier the Committee had asked for a comparison

8

between Tri-Isle Main Street and the MRA duties.

9

But beyond that, they're basically a grantee and

10

they do services to us as I had indicated last time,

11

you know, the Wailuku Redevelopment Plan, zoning and

12

development plans, design guidelines, ability for

13

questions, helping in neighborhood plans and

14

business capacity studies.

15

as helping the Planning Department.

16

budget and if the Chair would like, I could pass it

17

out now, in fact.

18
19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's their role as far
And I have a

Is that what was submitted to justify their

request, Mr. Boteilho?

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Then Staff will assist you in getting it

22
23
24
25

duplicated and handed out.
MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair; having worked for you in the

past; I have the copies already.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

You are one step ahead, Mr. Boteilho.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

Chair.

3
4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

With you.

He's not ahead of you,

No, the Chair appreciates Mr. Boteilho's

initiative.

Thank you very much.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The other thing is, you know, I

6

recall in -- I think I recall that we called this

7

line something else, community planning partnerships

8

or something like that where it didn't specify --

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh, under the grant program?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

It didn't specify a

11

specific organization.

And have we gone away from

12

that in this case, are they the sole source, so to

13

speak?

14

services being contracted, more or less, by the

15

County without going through the bid process?

And will we get into problems with these

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Department, do you have a comment, please?

17

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair; I believe they may be sort of a,

18

quote, problem because this is a specific grantee

19

with an existing contract and scope that's already

20

working with us.

21

community planning, then we may need to add funds to

22

that because there may be other organizations

23

wishing to acquire those funds.

24
25

COUNCI1MEMBER TAVARES:

Also, if you were to make it

I just recall that we did a grant

to the Kihei Community Association, I believe, and
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1

now I can't remember if that was described that way

2

in the budget or not.

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

Mr. Chair, that was a line item.

Yeah.
-- specific to Kihei Community

Association?

8

MR. BOTEILHO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

It was a line item --

Yes.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Corporation Counsel, do you have any

11

comments regarding the question posed by Ms.

12

Tavares?
Okay.

13

Mr. Moto, at this time declines to

14

give any comment.

15

you can review the handout and then we can continue

16

with the Department, we'll be in recess until 3:15.

17

(Gavel.)

18

RECESS:

19

RECONVENE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What we'll do, Members, so that

3:06 p.m.
3:19 p.m.

(Gavel.)

We shall reconvene the Budget and

21

Finance meeting, 15th of April, 2004.

22

are still with the Department of Planning.

23

receive a handout by the Deputy regarding the budget

24

breakdown for Main Street, Tri-Isle Resource

25

Program, $200,000.

Members, we
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1

Questions on the handout, anyone, at this

2

time?

3

so that when we receive next week the communication

4

from the Department with another response related to

5

this and the Maui Redevelopment Agency, that you can

6

keep it together, as well as, if you need, Chapter

7

53, Hawaii Revised Statutes outlines the

8

responsibilities and parameters of a redevelopment

9

agency that the MRA also has as well as being

10

Okay.

If not, I would ask that you keep this

empowered through the Council's actions.
Okay.

11

And after that, then the Chair will

12

give you his recommendation on how to proceed with

13

the MRA.
At this time any other questions?

14
15

Mr. Mateo,

we are on administration, do you have questions?

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No questions.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I know I have allowed you to ask

Okay.

18

anything under what is in the details.

19

planning side, any questions?

20

regarding enforcement?

21

Okay.

Under
Questions

Okay.

I would like to bring up enforcement.

Mr.

22

Director, I'm sure you have been receiving, as I

23

have, requests for enforcement particularly with the

24

Puamana Subdivision in Lahaina.

25

is that the underlying zoning is residential.

Our understanding

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.

There

171

BF 04/15/04

1

is concerns about enforcement regarding short-term

2

rentals.

3

complaints, still no enforcement is being done.

4

we have responses, please.

r.

J

MR. FOLEY:

Our information is that with the

Mr. Chairman, I'm not familiar with that

6

specific complaint.

7

specific complaint?

8

May

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Do you want to talk about that

Well, in general.

I use that as a specific

9

complaint as to see how the Department would handle

10

any -- that specific one or any similar complaints.

11

MR. FOLEY:

Well, all complaints are processed through our

12

Zoning Enforcement Division.

13

in the audience.

14

one of the zoning enforcement officers to follow up,

15

and they do research and make telephone calls, write

16

letters, et cetera.

17

specific one, but if you wanted to get some

18

additional information from -- regarding our

19

enforcement process, I

20

us.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

23

And the complaints are assigned to

And I'm not familiar with that

can ask Mr. Shinmoto to join

Thank you.

Mr. Shinmoto, please join the Committee and
the Department.

24

25

Okay.

Aaron Shinmoto is here

Okay.
here.

Mr. Shinmoto, thank you for being

The members of this Committee have been
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informed by the Administration that unless a

2

complaint drives enforcement of a law that prohibits

3

currently such activities, that upon receiving of a

4

complaint, the Department will then investigate and

5

process the complaint accordingly whether to verify

6

that it is a valid complaint or not.
Can you tell us how your area, your division,

7
8

9

is currently handling these situations, please?
MR. SHINMOTO:

Yeah.

When we receive a complaint, it is

10

assigned to an inspector.

11

course, does his investigation, and if it is a valid

12

complaint, typically a warning will be issued.

13

may issue up to two warnings before an actual notice

14

of violation is issued with the public fines.

15

again, the complainant, if we do have a name, we'll

16

call the complainant to let them know what's

17

happening.

18

access to the Internet, this request for service

19

process or procedure is on the Internet.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

He goes out there, of

We

And,

The complainant also has -- if he has

How have you -- When you say "impose

21

fines," is this fines come straight back to the

22

Department and placed in a special account, or is

23

does it go into the general fund?

24

where the monies go now, Mr. Shinmoto?

25

MR. SHINMOTO:

Are you aware of

It goes to the general fund.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Into the general fund.

At this point in

2

time are you able to inform the Committee of how

3

many complaints have been received regarding this

4

subject area and how many have -- by inspectors have

5

been proven to be valid?

6

MR. SHINMOTO:

I'm aware of maybe one general complaint

7

basically saying, please check the area for possible

8

additions being made without permits, this kind of

9

thing.

There was no specific property pointed out,

10

so obviously we could not -- you know, we don't --

11

there's no way for us to find out which property

12

they're talking about.

13

house-to-house.

14

15
16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We don't want to go

What other penalties can be imposed for

continued noncompliance?
MR. SHINMOTO:

The penalties that we have at our disposal

17

is typically a $100 initial fine, $100 daily fine.

18

The daily fine doubles every 30 days until you reach

19

a maximum of $1,000 a day.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What is that again, please?

21

MR. SHINMOTO:

The daily fines would double until you

22
23
24

25

reach $1,000 a day.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And if they refuse to pay, do we lien the

property?
MR. SHINMOTO:

We refer that to the Corporation Counsel
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2
3
4

and they do what they do.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Corporation Counselor Prosecuting

Attorneys?
MR. SHINMOTO:

Corporation Counsel.

And also, another

5

thing, the daily -- the initial fine is also doubled

6

on a second offense to $2,000.

7
8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

You currently have four inspectors,

Mr. Shinmoto?

9

MR. SHINMOTO:

Three inspectors and a trainee.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So what is shown on details 15-2 -- Do you

11

have that, Mr. Boteilho, you can share with the

12

Administrator?

13

15-2, right above the first zoning inspector, you

14

see a Land Use and Building Plans Examiner, it says

15

reallocate from Zoning Inspector Trainee.

16

two Zoning Inspectors then.listed after that, then

17

two Zoning Inspector II's after that.

18

is not accurate as far as the listing and position

19

count?

20

MR. FOLEY:

If you look toward the bottom of

You have

What is shown

Mr. Chairman, I believe the reason there's a

21

discrepancy is that, as I explained previously, we

22

recruited for three zoning inspectors and were only

23

able to hire one.

24

because of low pay, so we're going through the

25

recruitment process allover again.

The others refused our offer
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2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So you have how many on staff at

this time?

3

MR. FOLEY:

Three.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. FOLEY:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You have two on staff and one --

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

We have one vacancy.

And one is -- and one vacancy?

Two.

Yeah, we had -- Last

8

year the Council granted us three -- three Zoning

9

Inspector Trainees.

One, as we had -- we had

10

disclosed earlier to the Council, we had to

11

reallocate into a Land Use and Building Plans

12

Examiner, so left us with five Zoning Inspectors.

13

We have three incumbents, plus the trainee.
In the budget right now we didn't put it as a

14
15

trainee because -- in anticipation that the person

16

would be promoted to Zoning Inspector.

17

personnel that's already working for us.

18

Zoning Inspector Trainee, when we had recruited, we

19

got turned down by two very good applicants because

20

of pay, so we reallodated that one into a Zoning

21

Inspector I, also.

22

accurate in our budget details.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

That's the
The other

So we believe that this is

Mr. Shinmoto, can you share with us

24

regarding zoning complaints regardless of short term

25

or non permitted uses in an area, can you tell us
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how many complaints your Division has received so
far this budget year, this fiscal year?

3

MR. SHINMOTO:

I don't have the exact numbers with me.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

5

Would you be able to provide that

type of information to us?

6

MR. SHINMOTO:

Sure.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you also include in that how many have

8

resulted in citations for violations that were

9

issued and the dollar amounts related to those

10

citations?

11

MR.SHINMOTO:

Yes.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.
Mr. Kane, questions regarding enforcement

13

14

area that may be

15

present with us, he can respond?

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

that since we have Mr. Shinmoto

So just for clarification on your

17

question, the earlier question, Chair, what's

18

reflected here, the two Zoning Inspectors and the

19

two Zoning Inspector II's, of that we have three

20

current and then the trainee is anticipated to

21

become the fourth Zoning Inspector come July 1, Mr.

22

Boteilho, that's what you're saying?

2j

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair, and it behooves me -- I have to

24

admit, it appears our budget details are not

25

accurate.

We supposed to have been listed five
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zoning inspectors, so I will have to submit next

2

week for that fifth zoning inspector to be in our

3

budget details.

4

I can't really think of --

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I cannot think why that happened.

Okay.

Maybe now you can understand why I

6

kept asking you the question, because it couldn't

7

add up.

8

it still doesn't add up, Members.

9

that, Mr. Boteilho.

10
11
12

Each time I hear the response,

I'm going,

And thank you for

I knew my public school teacher

did a good job.
Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

That's why I was

13

trying to ask the question, to get clarity again.

14

So thank you for-that, Mr. Boteilho.

15

The other one on the request from the Chair,

16

is there a -- is it just by process of deductive

17

reasoning or process of elimination that we would be

18

able to figure out once somebody got cited, that

19

they went into conformance somehow?

20

of know the other side of it.

21

for the fine part and the

22

is just kind of ignoring us, but then the other side

23

is he's either warned and/or cited at some point in

24

time, and then they go into conformance.

25

folks have some sort of record of that as well?

Just so we kind

I mean, we're looking
you know, the guy who
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1

MR. SHINMOTO:

We can find those numbers.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

Chair?

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

So it's -- Can that be incorporated,

Yes.
Thank you.

going to be sent.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

Into your question that's

Thank you.

I'm done, Chair.

Ms. Johnson.
Thank you.

Aaron, I know I've called on behalf of

10

several people to ask for zoning enforcement and

11

your staff has really beeri very good about

12

responding and getting back to me.

13

things that

14

and this is a specific complaint out in Olowalu with

15

regard to -- I think there was a huge -- a motor

16

cross and a race track set up in Olowalu.

17

looked through all of the codes and everything in

18

terms of permitted activities in Olowalu, and the

19

feedback that we got is that because there were no

20

charges -- They had both motor cross and they had

21

race track vehicles set up.

22

charge, it was a -- I guess some kind of an event

23

coordinated where this racing association wanted to

24

have this whole --

25

One of the

it was something that we received

I don't know.

Because there was no

I didn't even understand why

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
IQ()Q\

And we

t:;')/I_')()O()

179

BF 04/15/04

1

they would want to, but, you know, they did the race

2'

track, I mean, the whole hillside was filled with

3

lights.

4

guess what I have difficulty then explaining is when

5

people ask me why we couldn't enforce because there

6

was no charge or whatever.

7

They had so much going on there, and yet I

There was no infraction.

How -- I guess as an individual, you know,

8

who is a legislator, how can you prevent things or

9

how would we be able then -- Because, to me, it's a

10

historic area, it was near the petroglyphs, it

11

involved a huge grading, massive lights, it just

12

assaulted the area and all the aunties and all the

13

residents from the local area were so upset about

14

it.

15

perspective what I can do or what can we do to help

16

you to be able to enforce in cases like this where

17

technically I would think it's not really a

18

permitted activity?

19

So how do I explain to them from your

MR. SHINMOTO:

A lot of the complaints we get are after

20

the fact, you know, the event has happened.

The

21

inspector -- By the time the inspector goes out

22

there, there's nothing there.

23

people to do, and we make the inspectors' pager

24

numbers available, as it is occurring, call us at

25

that time.

So what we advise

Don't wait until the Monday morning or
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whatever.

2

and there's nothing

3

By the time we get out there, it's done
nothing there.

I think, you know, in the situation that you

4

just explained, when the inspector went out there,

5

there was, again, nothing there.

6

lights, no nothing.

7

the --

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

There were no

He did see some bike paths with

Well, I actually have photographs

that were running in a local paper.

And everybody

10

out there, I mean, you could find 100 witnesses.

11

Mr. Foley witnessed it.

12

why are people -- I don't care if they think of that

13

it's on a weekend or sometime when nobody is going

14

to be able to go out there and inspect, if there's

15

evidence of a violation that occurred, why can't we

16

enforce?

17

got witnesses.

18

witness.

19

MR. SHINMOTO:

I witnessed it.

You know,

It shouldn't make any difference if you've
And I think I'm a fairly credible

I think Mr. Foley is.
Well, again, for our complaints, typically,

20

again, we issue them warnings of notices.

I believe

21

there is an HRS provision that requires us to issue

22

warnings, and we try to comply with that.

23

this case, you know, there was nothing our inspector

24

saw at that moment.

25

complaints on that issue.

And in

We have not received any more
We don't know if they've
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gotten the -- the message that it is illegal, that

2

they've stopped, but for us right now there's no

3

violation.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So you don't -- If somebody is

5

just doing something that's illegal on their

6

property and you don't catch them the first time,

7

they get away with it because -- Did you send out a

8

warning saying that, you know, we've had a report,

9

if this occurs again, you're going to be fined?

10

MR. SHINMOTO:

I don't recall on this one.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Because, I -- You know, it just

12

It troubles me because when people call in, they

13

call my office and then they're asking, they don't

14

understand.

15

MR. FOLEY:

They just don't get it.

Mr. Chairman, if I could just add that the one

16

thing -- the one other thing that we do sometimes

17

have to advise people is to call the police.

18

event, like the one Ms. Johnson is referring to, is

19

happening in the middle of the night out in the

20

country and, you know, it may be disturbing the

21

peace, it may be excessive noise.

22

part of this particular event was that the whole

23

hillside was lit up with large event lights and, you

24

know, you couldn't tell whether they were filming a

25

movie or having an off-road race.

If the

The most obvious

But sometimes
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1

the -- because of the time of the day or the day of

2

the week, it's necessary to call the police and see

3

if the police can have some impact other than, like

4

Aaron says, by the time they found out about it, it

5

was the next day or the next weekday and there was

6

no evidence of any violation.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I think the police got called

8

about five times that night, but they said, well, it

9

was on private property and they didn't know

10

anything about it, so -- You know, I think it's just

11

frustrating, I guess, for the general public and, of

12

course, for me as a legislator because, you know,

13

people feel, well, you should be able to do

14

something and people should abide by the law.

15

if that kind of activity is not permitted, that it

16

shouldn't be able to occur.

17

whether that applies to that situation or any other

18

situation, that's why people, I think, take

19

advantage of it.

20

That

And I think that

So would you have any suggestions as to

21

whether or not we could change, you know, if

22

somebody let's say knowingly is breaking the law and

23

they could be fined the first time for just the

24

first offense, or does it always have to be that

25

they get a warning under State law?
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MR. SHINMOTO:

Under the SMA laws, I believe we can issue

2

a violation right away.

3

other -- you know, an administrative fine, warnings

4

are required.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Thank you.

Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.

7

8

Okay.

But I guess under our

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No, Chairman.

Also, Chairman, I

just wanted to thank you because I was listening to

10

the discussion with DeGray earlier that also covered

11

similar ground, and thank you very much for that

12

information.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

14
15

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

Yeah.

Thank you, Chairman.

One quick question for Mr. Shinmoto regarding

17

Department policy on handling anonymous complaints.

18

Do you still go out and investigate if there's an

19

anonymous complaint about somebody involved with a

20

potential infraction?

21
22

MR. SHINMOTO:

Yes.

We check -- We'll investigate every

complaint, anonymous or otherwise.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla.
No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Shinmoto, thank you.

What are

3

you -- What are you doing about the enforcement on

4

short-term rentals?

5

that's why I didn't say I want to ask you a quick

6

question, because I knew it wasn't going to be

7

quick.

I know it's a touchy subject,

Not a quick question.

8

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair, maybe I can answer that.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho.

10

MR. BOTEILHO:

Our directive -- As we noted last year, our

11

directive from the Mayor is that we shall enforce

12

transient vacation rentals in instances of nuisance.

13

For the use itself, we shall -- we are asking them

14

to submit an application for a permit.

15

was done based on the effort by the County to come

16

up with a transient vacation rental ordinance.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Again, this

Ms. Tavares.
Okay.

So it's going to be based

19

on complaints, too, if you get a complaint of a --

20

it's usually a nuisance, so the;re would be

21

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

The complaints typically for our

22

transient vacation rentals are related to noise and

23

parking.

24

noise or parking, whether it's a transient vacation

25

rental or not, we proceed.

And so if we get a complaint regarding

But if it's just a
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1

complaint that somebody is running a transient

2

vacation rental, then we seek compliance by them

3

getting a -- or filing an application.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

And in general our compliance -- or our

We--

6

enforcement strategy is to obtain compliance.

7

Our primary purpose in the Enforcement Division is

8

to figure out a way to get people to comply with the

9

regulations, not to assess fines.

So usually the

10

warnings are successful.

11

written -- They get a

12

warning and a written warning, and then a more

13

serious written warning.

14

notice of violation, usually we've achieved

15

compliance.

16

go so far as to be fined.

17

compliance.

18

They get a warning, a
They usually get an oral

And by the time they get a

So there aren't very many that actually

CQUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Our preference is

Regarding uses of residential

19

areas, I know -- I think I know, if you want to open

20

up a child care facility at your residence, you

21

need, of course, State permits, I guess, but is it

22

only State permits that are required, or are County

23

permits also required?

24
25

MR. FOLEY:

The requirement, as I understand it, is that

you can have a small number of children at a daycare
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facility without a permit, and then the County

2

permit's required after you achieve a certain number

3

of children in care.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Doe$ that also apply for any kind

5

of care facility, you know, whether it's children,

6

adults, or special needs citizens?

7

Aaron doesn't have this section memorized.

8
9

MR. SHINMOTO:

These apply -- Yeah.

I'm surprised

This applies to

daycare, kindergarten or basically younger age.

The

10

older -- so-called the elder care, you do require a

11

special permit.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
by the County?

14

MR. SHINMOTO:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

17

A special permit for the County,

Right.
Okay.

And the special is basically six -- you'd

need a permit if you have six or fewer children.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. BOTEILHO:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. SHINMOTO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. SHINMOTO:

Okay.

For six.

Well, six or more, yeah.
Six or more children.

Yes, under your care.
What's the adult thing?

Adult is through a special permit.
Oh.

Even if it's one?

I believe so.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2
3

Okay.

All right.

Thank you.

Do we know where the vacation

rental

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MR. FOLEY:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

Oh, okay.

Please ask your question.
Do we know where that is?

Where?
The ordinance.

The ordinance has been -- being reviewed by a

large task force of people.

And the ordinance has

10

been drafted and revised numerous times.

11

haven't had a meeting real recently because our

12

attention has been diverted on to other matters.

13

But during the period while the ordinance was being

14

drafted and revised, our instructions were to accept

15

applications, pro- -- and deal with complaints as

16

we've described.

17

ordinance at a stage where it's ready yet to go to

18

the three planning commissions and then corne to the

19

Council.

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We're -- We don't have the

Okay.

So it has to go to the

planning commissions first?

22

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

MR. FOLEY:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And we

It would be a code
Oh, okay.

-- code amendment.
Okay.
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MR. FOLEY:

The task force has a large number of people

2

representing extremely diverse opinions.

That's a

3

very polite description of our meetings have been

4

very tumultuous.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Do you have a deadline on this

6

task force or this committee to, you know -- I don't

7

want to use the colloquial term, but to fish or cut

8

bait is the other term, I guess?

9
10

MR. FOLEY:

Not that I'm aware of.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Can you impose one?

I mean, we

11

need to get this underway and we're going to have

12

that same tumultuous discussion when it gets to this

13

level or even the planning commission level, so

14

let's put it in this arena.

15

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

We've suggested at the last couple of

16

meetings that it appears that it's not going to be

17

possible for this group to reach consensus or even

18

close to a consensus.

19

a number of mediation sessioi1S to try to reduce the

20

number of disagreements and our mediation sessions

21

have been less than successful.

22

basically are probably going to have to go to the

23

planning commission with an ordinance that has

24

alternatives, which is not

25

wanted to go to the commissions with an ordinance

We've narrowed

We have had

So at this point we

,
-~

You know, we really
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that had consensus among the various different

2

groups represented, and that appears to be

3

impossible.

4

say, okay, this is the last meeting.

5

going to take our best shot and go to the planning

6

commissions.

7

even agree on what the process should be in terms of

8

what should be submitted, you know, so it's been a

9

very difficult process and

So I guess we'll have to go back and
We're just

But the committee, the group, doesn't

-~

And, like I say, we've

10

been very busy working on other things and so it

11

hasn't made it to the planning commissions yet.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Has it gotten to the point where

it's even in a form of an ordinance?

14

MR. FOLEY:

Well, there are a number of forms.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

A number of forms, okay.

Yeah, I

16

know, you know, we've probably been talking about it

17

for a couple terms

18

nothing to do with budget, so let's skip it.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'm sorry, Chair, it has

I would say the relationship to budget

20

would be what the Chair has done for the information

21

of the members is that when we do deal with our

22

required public hearing on real property tax rates,

23

you will see in the posting that the Chair has added

24

an additional new category, the tenth category under

25

timeshare, which could also encompass short-term
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rentalS.

2

considering even rates higher than hotel for these

3

properties.

4

And that the Chair would be looking at

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That was in the posting that we

5

just got that I didn1t look at because it looked

6

like the regular form.

7

tenth one.

8

Chair.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I didn't notice there was a

But, yeah, thank you for that, Mr.

So there is a potential budgetary

10

relationship.

And maybe the Department can start

11

thinking about comments if they wish to provide what

12

they may feel is the right range for consideration

13

regarding short-term timeshare properties.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.
Anything else for enforcement?

Ms. Johnson.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Not at all.

Mr. Mateo.

19

Mr. Molina.

20

Mr. Pontanilla.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

Anything else, Ms. Tavares?
Yeah, just I'd like to see some

24

kind of data put in the program budget about the

25

number of complaints and the number resolved.
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MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, we need to make a clarification.

2

We were not in error with respect to the Zoning

3

Inspectors.

4

program.

One of them is listed under the CZM

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh, okay.

Yes, thank you for that.

Yeah, Corporation

7

Counsel is very alert in pointing that out.

8

that would be on the page

9
10

MR. FOLEY:

And

So we were mistaken about our error.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15-9.

There is under Coastal Zone

11

Management a Zoning Inspector II.

12

from zoning

13

to only certain areas of enforcement, Department?

14
15
16
17

MR. SHINMOTO:

czM

Because it comes

funds, is the inspector restricted

Well, this inspector is in the Kihei area,

which is
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And that's the only area that he's

responsible for position-wise?

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah.

Right now, yes.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

Almost the entire area is SMA.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm sure he's quite busy.

Members, you heard the comments from

22

the administrator of the program regarding that

23

specific inspector under CZM.

24

25

Okay.

Under enforcement -- Any other things

under enforcement, whether it be CZM that Mr.
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1

Shinmoto may be able to provide comments to your

2

questions, Members?

3

them, then the Chair will be happy to prepare

4

communications for an appropriate response.
Thank you very much, Mr. Shinmoto, for your

5
6

If you do have questions for

presence this afternoon.
Members, also under the program area you will

7

8

notice that they have broken it down.

Besides

9

enforcement, we have Long Range Division, we have

10

current -- Is that what they call that program area,

11

Department?

12

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes, the Current Planning Division.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Current Planning.

14

Okay.

Who is in charge

of your Current Planning Division at this time?

15

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Yoshida.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Yoshida, please rejoin the Committee.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18
19

What is·the page reference, Mr.

Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's not broken down like the way -- They

20

have pretty lumped it all under admin. and planning.

21

If you'll notice, they've made an adjustment in how

22

they've presented their request.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Okay.

Okay.
Mr. Yoshida, with the changes that

is being done within the Department, can you tell us
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1

what area of improvements that you're responsible

2

for that you have already been able to realize?

3

MR. YOSHIDA:

Mr. Chair, the Department is in the process

4

of recruiting for the additional planner and the

5

additional clerk that was part of our supplemental

6

budget request.

7

process now.

8

alleviate some of our workload on the per planner

9

and per clerk basis.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We're going through the interview

Hopefully this will help us to

How is that impacting your system?

11

And I'm looking at 15-12( Members, of the

12

measurements document.

13

Current Planning Division, Mr. Yoshida, part of what

14

our employees that you have responsibility for will

15

be -- Have they developed the system for processing

16

environmental assessments when the commission

17

becomes the accepting authority?

18

MR. YOSHIDA:

In the narrative under

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Is this --

As we had noted at our

19

discussions on the supplemental budget request to

20

increase our equivalent position count, due to the

21

court decision on Holama Maui versus Maui Planning

22

Commission regarding the Upcountry Town Center,

23

acceptance of the EIS, the Department worked on

24

revisions to how we process EA's.

25

the planning commission in August of last year and

And we went to
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1

we've developed a process which they approved on how

2

we take both the draft EA for comments to the

3

planning commission as well as the final EA for

4

to the planning commission for their acceptance.

5

And we have then one of our staff planners devoted

6

to handling these environmental assessments, who is

7

Kivette Caigoy.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Has your Division been required to address

its NQ's as far as then what type of planner can

10

qualify for being within this position area?

11

other words, what I'm saying -- asking you is that

12

once the person has environmental training or

13

education or experience to be in this special

14

it a specialized position within your Division?

15
16
17
18
19

MR. YOSHIDA:

Yes.

In

Is

She has prior experience with the

Federal Environmental Protection Agency.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And she will be the one conducting those

training sessions for the planning commissions?
MR. YOSHIDA:

She has -- She conducted the initial

20

training session when we adopted the process back in

21

August of last year.

22

session for the Molokai Planning Commission on their

23

dealing with the environmental assessment for the

24

Molokai General Hospital renovations.

25

conducted a workshop at the Maui Planning Commission

She's conducted a training

And she also
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1

this past Tuesday on the environmental assessment

2

EIS process.

3
4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And you are also planning on an upcoming

Lanai Commission meeting such training?
MR. YOSHIDA:

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

We did not forget the

6

Lanai Planning Commission; however, we do not have a

7

pending environmental assessment or EIS at this time

8

from Lanai.

9

we did with Molokai, because we had the Molokai

10

General Hospital renovations EA, to present the

11

training prior to them making a decision on the

12

comments and acceptance of the final EA.

13

will be conducting a session with Lanai for the

14

Lanai Planning Commission when we do receive an

15

environmental document for which the planning

16

commission is the accepting authority.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We thought it would be more relevant as

But we

So the -- I think you may be aware of the

18

entity, the company processing request to do their

19

revised wellness program at Manele Bay, which is

20

going to be within the project district, which is

21

within an SMA area which needs phase II and III

22

approval, which also requires planning commission

23

processing?

24

missed this opportunity for Ms. --

25

MR. FOLEY:

No.

Has that been completed so that we have

We just had a meeting with the developer
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1

regarding that project I believe yesterday, and

2

Kivette is involved in that, that review process,

3

but I don't believe the EA has been completed.

4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for that status update, Mr.

Foley, much appreciated.

6

Can you also give us some comment, Mr.

7

Yoshida, regarding the implementation of the farm

8

plan program or approval process?

9

MR. YOSHIDA:

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

We started implementing

10

the Farm Plan Application Program in July of last,

11

year due to several meetings with the Land Use

12

Commission on declaratory ruling for the Kuleana and

13

Kuikaha LLC.

14

believe for the first eight months of its

15

implementation 210 of these applications.

16

projects out to an annual rate of about 315

17

applications, farm plan applications per year.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Since that time we've received I

So that

And, again, help me because this is

19

something new for me and I'm learning as you help

20

explain to the Committee.

21

request be for -- Can I come and do my whole

22

subdivision of 100 two-acre lots, or must each

23

individual lot come in for a specific plan review,

24

farm plan review?

25

MR. FOLEY:

Can a farm plan approval

Mr. Chairman, each parcel requires the farm
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plan.

2

more than 50 percent of the property being in an

3

agricultural use.

4

dwelling cannot be obtained until the farm plan is

5

approved and recorded with the State Bureau of

h

Conveyances.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And the farm plan required delineation of

Okay.

And a building permit for a farm

Thank you.

Is there a fee

8

associated with this review and approval regarding

9

the farm plan?

10

MR. YOSHIDA:

Yes.

We do charge a $50 processing fee and

11

there's a $25 fee for registering the farm plan with

12

the Bureau of Conveyances.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
At your discretion, before moving

17

away from the farm plan, I have an additional

18

question on it.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Me, too.

Thank you.

You will all have your opportunity.
Thank you, Chair.

The Chair will -Unless you're going to ask it.

-- relinquish the floor.

I will relinquish
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the floor. ' I use the privilege of being the

2

Planning Vice-Chair, since Mr. Nishiki wasn't here

3

to ask questions to the Planning Department.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

8
9

10

But

participate.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No problem.

We yield to that, Chair.
:[

am happy to allow all members to
Mr. Kane.
Thank you.

And I yield to Member

Tavares before taking the floor.
CQUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We've sort of have been reading

11

each other's minds through this process, so I don't

12

know if I'm going to hit this correctly or not, but

13

I think -- I don't think it's the same.

14

farm plan is adopted and recorded -- or not adopted,

15

but recorded, then who monitors whether or not the

16

farm plan is implemented?

17

MR. FOLEY:

After a

The Planning Department will make an

upon

18

an application for a second farm dwelling, an

19

accessory farm dwelling, the Planning Department

20

will make an inspection to see if the farm plan has

21

been implemented.

2?

signed says that they will implement their farm plan

23

before they get a second building permit.

24

they haven't implemented their farm plan, they won't

25

get a second -- a building permit for a second

And the agreement that they have
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1

dwelling.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, there's no

5

and you

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

"7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

9
10

What about the first dwelling?

What if you just have one dwelling

No.
submit a farm plan, but you

never implement it?
MR. FOLEY:

Then their enforcement is related to the

second farm dwelling

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah, sure.

-- or complaints.

We are taking their word

13

for it at the beginning that when they submit the

14

farm plan, get it approved, record it, that they

15

will implement it.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So, actually, the farm plan has an

17

implementation schedule in it?

18

or --

19

MR. FOLEY:

Like in two years

It has a -- It requests information in the --

20

on the application as to the schedule of

21

implementing.

22

implementation prior to a building permit is that we

23

were informed by numerous initial applicants that

24

you -- in most cases they really need to be on the

25

property in order to do the necessary grading and

And the reason that we don't require
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irrigation and planting and maintenance.

2

need to be living on the property in order to do

3

that.

4

the first dwelling with this promise in writing

5

recorded that they were going to follow through.

6
7

So we decided after a trial period to allow

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MR. FOLEY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVAR8S:

11
12

To Mr. Shinmoto.

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

aware of regarding farm plans, but

14

MR. FOLEY:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It's just been implemented, right,

this farm plan?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. FOLEY:

22

But it's just

-- it's a young year.

17

21

So he's got more

We hadn't had a complaint yet that I am

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

Oh, okay.

enforcement stuff with this farm plan?

13

16

So if there was a complaint,

who -- where would the complaint go?

8

10

And they

July.

July '03.
July '03.

It's -- Yeah, it's been e{ght months,

nine months.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And dbes this apply to

anybody who's on agricultural land?

23

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. FOLEY:

So even --

Regardless of the size.
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2
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

regardless of when they went on that land?

3

MR. FOLEY:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5
6
7

Regardless of the size and

No.
For example, Kula 200 residents

need to submit a farm plan?
MR, FOLEY:

For a new dwelling.

If they already have a

dwelling or two

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. FOLEY:

Oh, okay.

-- they don't need to apply for a farm plan.

10

The trigger is the building permit for a farm

11

dwelling.

12

properties already have development and there's no

13

trigger until they request a building permit.

14

we're approving them allover the County.

15

not in any particular area.

16

Estates, Molokai, 1auniupoko, Kula, Haiku.

So a lot of existing agricultural

They're

The Wailuku Country

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

by State Statute

19

Land Use Commission is the one requiring this?

20

MR. FOLEY:

No.

But

And the farm plan requirement is
or, I mean, you mentioned the

The County is requiring it as an

21

implementation requirement of State law.

22

strongly encouraged by the Land Use Commission

23

during litigation to do something to enforce

24

agriculture in our agricultural subdivisions.

25

was our method
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

-- of implementation, and they've been very

supportive of that.

And it has been done in Maui

4

County before, and it's being done in other counties

5

in Hawaii.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MR. FOLEY:

So is it codified?

Not -- No, it will be -- It will be described

8

in planning commission rules, and the rules haven't

9

been adopted yet.

We were advised by the

10

Corporation Counsel to have a trial period to make

11

sure that we didn't need to revise.

12

revised the form, we revised the Bureau of

13

Conveyances recording, we've revised the fees.

14

We've made a number of changes to make it easy to

15

apply for that type with respect to the recordation

16

and language in both the farm plan and the

17

agreement.

Because we

18

The -- One of the things we did was not

19

require that the farm plan drawing be professionally

20

prepared, but it does have to indicate that -- where

21

the buildings are proposed and where the

22

agricultural operation is going to occur.

23

does need to indicate that more than 50 percent of

24

the property will be in agricultural use.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I thought I

3

was going to --Ms. Tavares did finally encroach

4

into where I was going, but it didn't start off that

5

way.

6

going to go beyond and

7

this is something that we need to consider.

sq

--

I'm

and, Mr. Chair, maybe

Can the farm plan be a basis for people from

8

9

The Kula 200 question was the trigger.

a tax purpose wise?

If you can provide -- You know

10

how we have provide paperwork to prove that you're

11

doing certain things?

12

the instrument for us or the tax office to determine

13

whether or not somebody's doing ago or not?

14

you're not doing ag., then you pay this much.

And

15

if you are doing ag., then you pay this much.

Is

16

that something that we could utilize?

17

MR. FOLEY:

Well, can the farm plan be

And if

Mr. Chairman, we have given this some

18

consideration.

It would be a first step to indicate

19

210 pieces of property where the farm plans have

20

been approved, but it won't give any accurate

21

description of -- as to whether or not agricultural

22

use is taking place.

23

210 places to check, but there are a lot of

24

agricultural operations taking place where they

25

already have farm dwellings or they don't want farm

So it would give you a list of
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1

dwellings.

So it would be a step in the right

2

direction, but it certainly won't tell you --

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

There is always another step, yeah.
It won't give you the final answer.
Yeah.

And, no, I realize that,

6

because we'd have to go and follow up on who has ago

7

assessment fees and then from there kind of

8

backtrack and figure out.

9
10

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then we could do the same step as

11

what the Director of Finance did with the condo

12

situation where you send out notice, what you doing,

13

you know, that whole thing, and then if you don't

14

report back, you're going to get charged this much

15

unless you come in and you apply, you put in your

16

farm plan.

17

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it doesn't have to deal with

19

what -- I know Member Johnson and I were thinking

20

along the same lines, the trigger.

21

is the second unit.

22

it's a trust thing, and that's fine because, again,

23

like you say, it's a step in the right direction.

24
25

And the trigger

Well, you do the first unit and

The other question, Mr. Chair, and I
apologize for hanging on to this, because I'm going
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1

to be within the next probably week I'll be

2

submitting my 8.5 x 11 piece of paper with my

3

intentions of a farm plan.

4

came out that you didn't mention about, you said

5

50 -- more than 50 percent of ag., but the other

6

part, and maybe if you can help us understand what

7

this is, is ago conservation.

8
9

MR. FOLEY:

But the one thing that

I knew somebody was going to ask that

question.

Just -- I didn't mention it because it's

10

a lot more complic$ted to explain, but part of the

11

50 percent can be in conservation.

12

little bit more difficult for us to deal with.

13

best examples of conservation are where a piece of

14

property has a gulch running through it, and the

15

conservation method -- mechanism is to just leave it

16

alone.

17

farm their gulch, that may be totally inappropriate,

18

so a gulch can count as the 50 percent that can be

19

counted as conservation.

20

preserve an archaeological site or a historic site.

21

And most tricky is the conservation area that might

22

be exotic plants or -- well, native plants, a

23

remnant forest.

24

grasses that can be conserved, but it's not -- it's

25

not a lawn.

And it's a
The

And we don't want to encourage people to

It's also possible to

Even there -- There is a list of

It's not grass that is mowed, it's
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basically preservation of native grasses.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

thing?

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Kind of a natural state kind of

Yeah.
Even if you -- you know, even if you

6

propagate, irrigate it.

7

breaks it down?

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

MR. FOLEY:

You folks have a list that

And kind of along the lines of a --

There's a
I'm sorry.

There's a description and a list of which

11

grasses are to be conserved.

12

frankly, what it says about irrigation, propagation,

13

but it is more difficult to interpret than the

14

agricultural uses.

It)

I don't remember,

The one other thing that I wanted to mention

16

that is pretty related is that whenever we process

17

new ago subdivisions, we require agricultural

18

agreements that are processed through the

19

Corporation Counsel's Office and recorded.

20

of the purposes of the ago agreements is to record

21

that agricultural uses will be taking place and that

22

their dwellings are farm dwellings.

23

other things we do is we review the CC&Rs, the

24

codes, covenants and restrictions in these

25

agricultural subdivisions to make sure that they're

And one of the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
10f"\0\

C0A

1")('\("\1"\

And one

207

BF 04/15/04

1

not prohibiting agricultural.

2

did have a couple of instances where property owners

3

informed us that they -- their agricultural

4

operation was prohibited by the CC&Rs, so we had the

5

CC&Rs changed.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

To strongly discourage from outright

prohibition kind of thing?

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

Because we did -- we

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.
Yeah.

And I think some of them, you know, have some

11

agricultural uses prohibited or strongly

12

discouraged, and I won't go into which ones they

13

are.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

Thank you.

I think you have

15

provided enough general information for the public.

16

And as far as for my personal needs, I'll be into

17

the Department and dealing with the application

18

process.

Thank you.

19

MR. FOLEY:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21
22
23

We look forward to it.
Thank you very much.

Thank you, Chair, that's my line of
questioning for that.
The final one, and so if we're looking at --

24

And not to target Kula 200, but that just seems to

25

be a good example.

So because they may have a farm
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1

dwelling also known as their primary residence and

2

an accessory dwelling also known as a cottage, there

3

would be no trigger and, therefore, they're not

4

going to be required to have a farm plan; correct?

5

MR. FOLEY:

Correct.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7
8
9

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Thanks, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Since we used the term accessory dwelling,

unless the Code I read is very outdated, accessory

10

dwellings are not allowed in agricultural zone

11

categories.

12

MR. YOSHIDA:

That's correct.

I believe we're talking

13

about the second farm dwelling that has a thousand

14

square foot --

IS

MR. FOLEY:

Or less.

16

MR. YOSHIDA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- limitation for area limitation.
Okay.

I understand they can have a

18

farm-associated structure such as a silo, a barn,. a

19

shed, but not an accessory dwelling.

20

MR. YOSHIDA:

That's correct.

I guess the 19.35 Accessory

21

Dwelling section of the Code does not extend to the

22

agricultural district.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Your memory is excellent, Mr. Yoshida.
Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

And also I think under HRS
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1

205, the secondary dwelling is a farm worker

2

dwelling as defined, so --

3

MR. YOSHIDA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6
7

Yeah.

Okay.

That's what the State law says.
And at this time anything on the

farm plan area or anything -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

It's just that several people

8

that are in the farming industry or that have done

9

farming operations, they basically feel that the

10

farmers themselves have no problem with establishing

11

a farming operation.

12

people who are actually into that type of industry

13

said that ordinarily before you go on to any land,

14

you'll farm it first, and then later on you may

15

build a dwelling for one of your kids or, you know,

16

something else.

17

really into farming, they'll just farm the raw land

18

and they may not even put a dwelling on it at all.

19

Or what they will do is they'll set up an area, get

20

everything irrigated and get it going, but I think

21

that, you know, that's just for people that are

22

really in the industry that are doing .it.

23

that's been occurring in several different places

24

that I have seen, because I know it takes place in

25

West Maui where, my gosh, it's taking place in --

In fact, most of the farm

But most of the farmers that are
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1

right in Ma'alaea.

I mean, you have chicken farms

2

up the giggy, so it's just -- They're sprouting up

3

allover.

4

actually living there, though.

So I don't think those people are

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

There may be a point in time that we may

8

need to consider the dwelling subject, Members,

9

because if you notice, the County of Hawaii has the

10

opposite problem.

11

their crops and we have farmers leaving the industry

12

because the losses are now such that their revenue

13

stream does not make sense.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Their farmers are being raided of

Ninety percent losses.

That would be the crop farmers, the orange

16

farmers and whatnot, you know, they're losing, I

17

think it was just reported in the business section,

18

up to 90 percent of their inventory.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

God.

20

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

Gees.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

So eventually we may need to review it in

this County.

23

Mr. Mateo, questions in that area?

24

Mr. Molina.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.
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topic has sparked my interest.

2

giggy, that Member Johnson used.

3

something new every day.

4

I like that term,
You learn

In regards to the farm plans, in the event a

5

property owner with his farm and farm plan decides

6

to sell to someone else, is the farm plan

7

transferable to the new owner, or does the new owner

8

have to, you know, resubmit a farm plan?

9

For example, if Mr. Mateo wanted to buy Mr.
~-

10

Kane's property with

11

idea as far as farming goes like Mr. Kane's plan, is

12

it a transferable plan, or does Mr. Mateo as a new

13

owner have to resubmit a whole new farm plan?

14

MR. FOLEY:

and Mr. Mateo has the same

Mr. Chairman, the purpose of the farm plan

15

being recorded is so that the new purchaser can

16

discover that there is a farm plan already.

17

can't -- I apologize, I can't remember whether you

18

can transfer it or whether you need to fill it out

19

again, but you can modify

20

plan that's already there if that's what you're

21

going to continue to do, or you can modify it and

22

re-record it.

23

mechanism is and I'm not sure it's happened yet, but

24

we will make it as painless as possible.

25

primary reason for requiring the farm plan to be

And I

you can use the farm

But I don't know exactly what the
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recorded is so that a new owner could discover that

2

there is a farm plan.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And one more question.

In

4

the event a property owner gets tired of farming or

5

they get ill or they get older, and I assume it's

6

their responsibility to notify the Department that

7

there's going to be cessation of farm activities.

8

What happens if a property owner does not notify

9

you, you find out, I guess, in theory they're

10

technically in violation of not continuing with

11

their farming, are they subjected to fines as well

12

as compliance with paying a higher tax rate?

13

MR. FOLEY:

Well, we're not likely to be notified,

14

probably, and we're not likely to begin any

15

enforcement action unless they apply for a building

16

permit for an additional dwelling.

17

is possible that the, you know, farm would cease and

18

until they sold it to someone else who wanted a

19

building permit, we probably wouldn't know that the

20

agricultural activity had disappeared.

21

what happened in a case like that where someone

22

becomes ill or ages and can't handle the farm any

23

longer is that within a fairly short period of time

24

somebody else is probably going to take over the

25

ownership of the property in some manner.

So I suppose it

But I think
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1

they request a building permit, we'll

2

check to see if the farming operation is happening.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

Thank you, Director.

Thank you, Chair.

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair, if I may.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Boteilho.

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

Can I ask to be excused?

8

then we'll

I have to catch a

plane to tend to a family matter.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Please.

10

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay.

Please do.
Thank you very much.

I have spoken

11

to all our division heads and they'll be expediting

12

their responses to this Committee.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Boteilho.

14

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you very much.

Yeah.

Coming back to, like say

17

Kula 200, if an owner wants to make an addition to

18

his building, he's going to require a building

19

permit, so at that time, you know, by checking the

20

records, he doesn't have a farm plan, is he subject

21

to provide that farm plan?

22

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, when we started out we talked

23

about the possibility of it being all building

24

permits to trigger the farm plan.

25

ultimately decided was that the best, most

And what we
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1

appropriate and most reasonable trigger was a

2

dwelling.

3

to barns or decks or re-roofing or repairs or

4

remodeling or garages or carports and -- or

5

additions.

6

to the two most significant buildings and the two

7

that are perhaps the most questionably related to

8

agriculture, and those being the dwellings.

9

would not trigger -- an addition or remodeling or an

We decided not to relate the farm plan

We decided to make the farm plan related

So it

10

accessory, a farm structure like a barn or a shed

11

would not trigger a farm plan, nor would a swimming

12

pool or a, you know, repair.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Anything else, Members, on this area?
No.

Mr. Kane.

Okay.

No.
Then what I wanted to move on within

22

the crux of Mr. Yoshida, you have language that

23

mentions about the Special Management assessments

24

that you process, but one of your measurements or

25

goals is to review and possibly revise the SMA lines
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2

or boundaries.
MR. YOSHIDA:

Can you give some comments, please?

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

Through the State CZM

3

program we are looking at obtaining State monies to

4

do a study to reduce the SMA boundary in the Kihei

5

area.

6

Highway, everything makai of Piilani Highway is in

7

the Special Management Area.

8

reducing it -- developing a study to reduce it,

9

possibly.

Currently the SMA boundary line is Piilani

So we're looking at

It used to be South Kihei Road at one

10

time, and then it was expanded to Piilani Highway.

11

So we're looking at possibilities of reducing it,

12

maybe the North-South Collector Road, proposed

13

North-South Collector Road alignment.
Because we're just -- our workload in Special

1~

ass~ssment

15

Management Area

16

And we received 724 applications in calendar year

17

2002, 794 applications in calendar year 2003, and

18

we've received 210 for the first three months of

19

this year, so that projects to an annual rate of 840

20

for 2004.

21

doing a study to reduce the SMA boundaries in the

22

Kihei area.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

just keeps increasing.

So we are looking at a pilot program

Only?

South Maui area only?

Other areas

(inaudible) .
MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, we are going to look at other
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1

areas, but the Kihei boundary is the one that

2

generates by far the most number of applications.

3

And we are attempting to compare the boundary to the

4

original intent of protecting the shoreline.

5

we will be looking at other areas, but we're going

6

to start with Kihei.

7

research on what the process is for changing the

8

boundary.

9

last year, so we are -- Our incentive is that we're

And so

We initially had to do some

And we lost half of our CZM staff this

10

anticipating 840 SMA applications, so we would

11

really like to concentrate on large, complicated

12

development analyses rather than very small

13

projects.
The_other thing I wanted to mention is that

14
15

the other part of this analysis is to see if we can

16

find some additional projects to exempt, some minor

17

projects within the SMA boundary that don't need to

18

be examined; for example, tenant improvements in

19

existing commercial buildings.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. FOLEY:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That was a very good example, Mr. Foley.

It's my favorite.
You're not doing -- Which means you're not

23

doing anything on the exterior structure; it's just

24

interior improvements that you're talking about?

25

MR. FOLEY:

Right.
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2
3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And currently it is a requirement to be

processed.
MR. FOLEY:

Well, they're typically exempt, but they have

4

to fill out an application form, and I'm trying to

5

figure out a way to even avoid that.

6

what we're most likely to do is find a way to

7

automatically exempt tenant improvements in a

8

building that has received a major SMA approval in

9

the past; that seems to be the easiest.

And I think

And then

10

we'll gradually work our way towards minor repairs

11

and minor additions and things like that in the SMA

12

boundary.
We're trying to find ways to emphasize major

13
14

projects and de-emphasize minor projects, but

15

we're hamstrung by the language in the State law.

16

This isn't something where we have a lot of

17

flexibility.

18

staff in Oahu to convince them that we can do these

19

exemptions.

20

number of applications that we have, because they're

21

not saddled with an extremely large geographic area

22

like we are in Kihei.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And so we have to work with the CZM

And the other islands don't have the

Yeah.

I understand your comments.

24

However, I think

25

whole island within the CZM line?

~-

Didn't Molokai, we do almost the
I mean, only the
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submit of the mountains is not part of the CZM

2

district for Molokai.

3

comment, I understand.
Is this program under you, Mr. Yoshida, under

4
5

6
7
8
9

But I appreciate your

Current Planning Division?
MR. YOSHIDA:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

One of our planners, CZM

planners is heading up this study.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And I just ask that, because,

again -- And that's why I'm asking about this

10

project that you have to review the CZM boundaries.

11

The Deputy informed us that there was going to be

12

some budget revisions for the 'OS consideration

13

which is going to be a reduction of this $311,000,

14

but it seems the scope of things besides your

15

day-to-day requirements may require you to keep

16

Well, maybe I miss -- I am making a misassumption.

17

Can you get the 311, but you don't need it so you're

18

going to adjust down?

19

money and this 311 is an overestimate of what we

20

would have been able to receive?

21

MR. FOLEY:

Or were you just getting less

Mr. Chairman, I think it's the latter, that we

22

are requesting specific money from CZM for the study

23

that we described to look at their CZM boundary, and

24

then we receive CZM money annually for staff and

25

operations.

We can -- We will be giving you more
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detail regarding this particular question next week,

2

but we're not de-emphasizing our CZM operation.

3

We're -- you know, we're -- In fact, we're in the

4

process of hiring another CZM planner, but that

5

our candidate was the one who retracted his

6

acceptance today.

7

years of environmental experience that decided our

8

pay wasn't adequate.

9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

We had an applicant with ten

And thank you for that comment.

We

can appreciate your concern there.
Mr. Yoshida, help us, just so that we're

11

-~

12

clear, on 15-11 of the program description

13

have that, Mr. Yoshida, IS-II?

14

program resources for Coastal Zone Management

15

Program.

16

MR. YOSHIDA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Do you

It highlights your

Yes, Mr. Chair.
Okay.

18

five E/P.

19

is six E/P.

20

is no expansion, can you explain the difference in

21

E/P count for us, please?

22

MR. YOSHIDA:

Okay.

Look under the 2004 column, it says
This year under 2005 your request

Can you give us a comment?

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Since there

I believe initially in FY

23

'04 we did receive an E/P count of five, but we did

24

come in with a supplemental budget request which the

25

Committee heard about two months ago or in late
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January to increase our E/P count.

2

to add an additional planner position, so that's

3

so we have three Planners, one Zoning Inspector, and

4

two Clerk Typists that will be funded by the CZM

5

program.

6

amended through the supplemental budget.

7
8

9
10

So we're just reflecting the E/P count as

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

III position?
MR. YOSHIDA:

One of them was

So you got another, what, Planner
What was the request?

Planner IV?

Yes, a Planner III position.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So since you got this additional

11

position, what now is the impact on your ability to

12

process the SMA requests within the CZMarea?

13

you have additional help, so what is the impact?

14

Should be to your advantage.

15

MR. FOLEY:

The

Mr. Chairman, the position hasn't been

16

filled, that's why I just said that we have a

17

reoccurring recruitment --

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Now

Right.

No, I understand, but my -- I'm

19

hoping for you to say that when you fill this, you

20

can reduce your workload by 20 percent.

21

MR. FOLEY:

Oh.

When we fill this, we will reduce our

22

workload, but until it's filled we continue to have

23

a problem.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is this something like the engineer

situation whereby the existing total employment
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pool, whether it be for government or private

2

sector, is just so many planners that the

3

competition makes a disadvantage for you as a

4

government hire employer?

5

MR. FOLEY:

I believe that's accurate.

The last two or

6

three people who didn't accept jobs all went to

7

private consulting firms, one of them across the

8

street.

9

competing with the private sector and they're very

10
11

So I think we're having a lot of difficulty

busy right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Because we've been made aware of

12

various departments' concern regarding recruitment

13

for engineers, and even the private sector has

14

difficulty, so the competition is very aggressive to

15

secure those professionals.

16

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, we're getting very few

17

applicants that are qualified for the positions.

18

And then that problem is complicated by the fact

19

that when we offer them jobs, they are able to get

20

jobs elsewhere for higher pay.

21

who have not accepted jobs went to private

22

consulting firms and two were able to get raises

23

based on our offer.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Uh-huh.

Thank you.

Two of the people

And I appreciate your

comments, Director Foley.
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2

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Actually, Chair, I'll yield to -- I

3

guess Member Johnson has a burning question about

4

this study for the SMA language, ties to our

5

discussion last night.

6

just talking about Kihei?

7

the way down to Makena?

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

II

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13
14

So for clarification, are we
Is it going to extend all

No, ask it.

So I'll --

How far is the -How far is this, yeah?

is the scope of your pilot -- as I

understand, the pilot program?
MR. FOLEY:

We haven't identified exactly what the

15

geographic boundaries would be yet because we

16

haven't received the money from CZM yet to do the

17

study, but it could include the Wailea/Makena area.

18

And we will be looking at other areas, too, like

19

Launiupoko and Olowalu and the Hana Highway.

20

look at the whole island, but we need to

21

specifically

22

because that is the area that's creating the vast

23

majority of our applications.

24

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We'll

our first priority has to be Kihei

And just for the Committee's sake, if

I may, Mr. Chair, ultimately, though, whatever comes
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out and whatever recommendation you make will have

2

to come before this body for decision, final

3

approval; is that correct?

4

MR. YOSHIDA:

Mr. Chairman, Councilmember Kane, I believe

5

the planning comnlission will adopt the revised SMA

6

maps after conducting a public hearing.

,..,
I

Because we

are contracting the boundaries, we also have to get

8

approval from the Office of Planning.

9

be a planning commission and Office of Planning

10

function.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

Planning?

13

MR. YOSHIDA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

State Planning?

But it will

Office of State

Yes, Office of State Planning.
Okay.

So your response is, then,

that it does not need to come before the Council?

16

MR. YOSHIDA:

17

MR. FOLEY:

No.
If you expand a boundary, it can be approved

18

by the planning commission.

19

boundary, it has to go through the State as well as

20

the County planning commission.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

If you retract the

So to stay within the confines of

22

this discussion, Chair, may I ask a question -- kind

23

of, I guess, a hypothetical, Mr. Chair, if I may?

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Please.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.
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1

So say, for instance, we as a body do a

?

zoning application and our decision is based on this

3

applicant having this are confined to the SMA area.

4

And then something out of our jurisdiction, which

5

you just described, an SMA change, the line change

6

that now pulls this project out of the SMA.

7

to overcome that would probably be, what, a

8

consideration of a condition that forces them to

9

come back for any change if they now don't have to

10

go before an SMA because of a change that was

11

outside of our jurisdiction?

12

MR. FOLEY:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

Foley?

Hmmm.

MR. FOLEY:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You understand that, Mr.

Yeah, I
a project has to go before

multiple, you know, views for --

18

MR. FOLEY:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MR. FOLEY:

21

Okay.

Our decisions were based on --

15

17

For us

Yeah.

Yeah.

-- for final approvals.
I understand the question, but I don't

know the answer.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

I d9n't know whether -- I mean, there might be

24

several alternative solutions.

One might be State

25

legislation that requires Council approval of
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revised boundaries.

2

conditions on the applications.

3

some way to change our process so that regardless of

4

the State legislation or the State process, the

5

Council wants to see the boundary anyway.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

words?

8
9

10

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

Another alternative might be
And there may be

We just do it by ordinance, in other

I don't really know.

I think you may

want to get a Corp Counsel opinion on those
alternatives.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members-Thank you, Chair.

I'll yield.

-- we may need to maybe forward a request

14

to Corporation Counsel.

15

8.84 under Planning Commissions, sub No.4 where

16

"the appropriate Planning Commission shall act as

17

the authority in all matters relating to the Coastal

18

Zone Management law."

19

the revised Charter as approved by the voters in

20

2002.

21

current information, is, of course, the Department

22

in informing our planning commissioners of their

23

great responsibility that they have regarding this

24

special area.

25

I will refer you to Section

And that is very specific in

So if anyone needs to be maintained with

Any other questions for the Department or Mr.
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Yoshida under Current Planning Division, Members?

2

Ms. Tavares.

~

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

On the pilot, I guess,

4

program that you're looking at for Kihei, can you

5

set the vertical parameters how you're doing it so

6

we can -- Parameter.

7

X point, south to X point in the Kihei-Makena

8

region?

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can we say north to

Funding proviso.

10

MR. FOLEY:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

Boundary.

Could the Council do that?

NO.

Could you do that?

I don't

think the Council cart do anything at this point.

13

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But if we want to say, okay, we're

15

going to do this pilot whatever thing and we're

16

going to go from, you know --

17

MR. FOLEY:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. FOLEY:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MR. FOLEY:

22

Yeah, we can --

Yeah.

Yeah.

-- Kanahena?

We can define the boundary of the

study.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

-- Mopua to, you know --

Okay.

Thank you.

Anyone else under CZM?

Okay.

Thank you

very much, Mr. Yoshida.
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1

Let's bring up Long Range Planning, please,

2

Mr. Foley.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

S

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MR. FOLEY:

The Long Ranger.

The lone Long Ranger.
The lone Long Ranger.

The new Division Chief of the Long Range

7

Division is John Summers, so John will be jOining

8

us.

9

10
11
12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

(InCludible) .

Mr. Summers, your

any comments for the

Committee at this time?
MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Members of the

13

Committee, as you know, with the adoption of Bill

14

84, we have a very clear scope of work for the

15

coming year.

16

our general plan consultant.

17

a very busy year for the Planning Department in the

18

area of the update of the general plan.

19

We have a contract ready to go with
So this is going to be

I would like to note that this effort in

20

terms of the plan development phase will require

21

both planning -- a lot of planning work, as well as

22

a lot of work with the public when the advisory

23

committees are created.

24
25

The second major effort in Bill 84 deals with
monitoring and maintenance of the plan, and this
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area would relate to the milestones.

2

remember, Bill 84 does have specific provisions

3

related to the monitoring and maintenance of

11

milestones or benchmarks.

5

for status reports that are prepared, collected from

6

different agencies in the County, and transmitted as

7

part of the annual budgeting process.

8

tool to try to encourage a tie-in between the

9

planning side and the budget side.

":t

10

If you

There are also provisions

This is a

The other key component in the Bill relates

11

to implementation.

12

really need to focus is on plan implementation,

13

specifically special projects, updates to ordinances

14

and rules.

15

the value of the plan itself is marginalized.

16

And I think one area where we

Without that focus on implementation,

As Deputy Director Boteilho noted, we do have

17

some infrastructure in place in the Long Range

18

Division to begin the plan development phase.

19

are short-staffed in a couple of areas.

20

trying to fill those positions.

21

as Deputy Director Boteilho noted, if these monies

22

from the permit fees become available, we feel it

23

would be an excellent investment to bring in some

24

additional staff so that we can build up an

25

implementation side to the planning program.

We

We're

In an ideal world,
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1

I think an area where we have suffered historically.

2
3

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Summers, currently tell me

4

besides yourself how many planners are assigned to

5

Long Range, please?

6

MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

We have a Planner VI

7

position, which is currently vacant.

We also have a

8

Planner V position that has been hired as the

9

Cultural Resources Management Planner.

That

10

particular position is focused both on the

11

application side of the planning field and managing

12

the Cultural Resources Commission, but that position

13

will also assist us in the general plan update with

14

the cultural resources component.

15

II position and a GIS Tech position at a higher

16

level, GIS V position, and another GIS position.

17

that's what we currently have in the Long Range

18

Division.

19
20
21
22
23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We have a Planner

So

Thank you.

Members, any questions for Mr. Summers?
We'll start with Mr. Mateo,
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Summers, good afternoon.

Your reference

24

to plan implementation, I guess the counterpart to

25

that is plan implementation without an appropriate
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budget recognition of that implementation means

2

zero.

3

equate both in your long range efforts?

4

So how are you projecting to kind of like

MR. SUMMERS:

Right.

I think the budgeting part and the

!)

links to the budget are extremely important.

6

some of the ordinance updates there may not be a

7

cost, a direct cost requirement, but on the special

8

projects, most definitely.

9

On

Ordinances, as you all know, do take a great

10

deal of staff time to work through the system.

11

typical ordinance takes 18 months to two and a half

12

years to work through the system.

13

or in a situation where we don't have staff, then we

14

will occasionally look for consultant monies to help

15

facilitate the ordinance through the planning

16

commissions and the County Council.

17
18
19
20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

A

So in a system

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No, no questions.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILI,A:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Pontanilla.
No qu.estions.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

Because now you're the head
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cheese over there in the Long Range Planning

2

Division, who's taking over your other

3

responsibilities, or do you just got more

4

responsibilities?

5

MR. FOLEY:

John's previous position of Administrative

6

Planning Officer is open, and we will -- are about

7

to start recruiting to fill that, that position.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. FOLEY:

Oh, okay.

Thank you.

That position technically is in the

10

Administration Division, but -- John worked closely

11

with Long Range, but that position is primarily

12

related to preparing County legislation revisions to

13

the rural district; the home-based business

14

ordinance, revising our -- or trying to reduce our

15

34 applications down to four and things like that.

16

But we're just beginning the recruitment process for

17

that.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20
21
22
23

That's all.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Does Ms. Pi no have to work with

somebody else for TDR's, John?
MR. SUMMERS:

Well, certainly until that position is

24

filled, we'll be working together on that, but also

25

TDR's may have the length of the general plan, so
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1
2

we'll be working closely on TDR's.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

That -- I know it's very

3

selfish of me, but I just wanted to know that.

4

Thank you.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Any further questions from any of the

6

members?

7

intentions of questions and I assume that he will

8

have some questions, so at this time I'm just going

9

to call for a short recess subject to the call of

10

the Chair.

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

Members, I'm not sure if the Chair had any

(Gavel.)

4:52 p.m.
4:54 p.m.
(Gavel.)

to order.

Thank you very much, Mr. Kane --

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

We shall bring this meeting back

No problem.

-- assisting the Chair for a short while.
Members, my understanding is you have been

18

able to pose your questions.

Are there any other

19

questions either under -- As you look at their

20

highlights on 15-12, they have listed some of their

21

items under legislation.

22

have made a comment about the Open Space Ordinance

23

that was adopted.

24

that they are working on developing legislation

25

regarding transient vacation rentals, home-based

Okay.

So you notice they

They did inform us of their --
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1

businesses, which I am very interested for some

2

ability for Lanai to participate, including a pilot

3

program.

4

streamline zoning procedures.

5

their measurements, you'll notice the amount of days

6

it takes to process permits, but you will also see

7

the amount of increase in the requests for

8

processing.

They continue to look to simplify and
If you look at one of

As well as other efficiency measures.

Anything under this area of questioning?

9

10

Okay.

Thank you.

11

Range.

12

we did talk about Enforcement, basically was there

13

anything else under the zoning area that Mr.

14

Shinmoto is in charge of?

We have just done Current Planning.

Okay.

While

None.

Did you folks attempt to go through their

15

16

You folks have completed the Long

equipment?

It's very small, Members.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, we did not.

We did not, Chair.

There is just a very small equipment

19

consideration, Members.

20

$30,000 four-wheel drive vehicles, which is on 15-7

21

of the details.

22

MR. FOLEY:

They are requesting two

Comments, Mr. Director.

Mr. Chairman, this -- the vehicles are related

23

to new personnel.

In summary, we can't hire people

24

without -- and expect people to make inspections

25

without vehicles to get them there.

And the
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vehicles that we have now are quite elderly and I

2

believe have been adopted from other agencies, so

3

they're -- Yeah, Parks, probably.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We'll ask.that you have your

5

appropriate people provide us with the standard

6

information we require all vehicle replacements;

7

years, mileage.

S

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any questions for the four-wheel

10

drive?

This is for your inspectors, your

11

enforcement area, Mr. Foley?

12

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Members, this is for the area of

14

enforcement.

15

two, if I understand that right, one for -- Wait,

16

excuse me, one -- Wait, it says machine -- Is it one

17

or two under your copiers?

18

Is that correct?

I would see this as two.

Yes, r believe so.

19

MR. FOLEY:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. FOLEY:

22

Xerox machines, you have a request for

Okay.

We have really high usage of our copy

machines.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. FOLEY:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We can appreciate that.

We support nine or ten boards and commissions.
Thank you.

We can appreciate that, Mr.
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Foley.
Okay.

2

And then, of course, equipment,

3

Members, for expansion positions.

4

grant the expansion, you do know that they will need

5

the appropriate support equipment.
Okay.

6

7

So if you do

Any questions on the equipment portion

at this time?

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chair.

Ms. Tavares.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

think our policy

12

been to use generic terms to describe things and not

13

say Xerox as a brand, but to say copy machines.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Just a really manini note, but I
or our policy or whatever has

Say copy machines, that's correct.
And, you know, Jeep Cherokee,

16

whatever, and Kubota this and that.

17

to be generic because it sort of gives the

18

impression that we already have our contractor in

19

mind when it's going to go out to bid.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

21

comment.

22

adjustments.

Thank you for that

We'll make the appropriate minor language

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

That is correct.

We're supposed

Okay.

It's like no big deal.
Any other questions on the -- Ms.

Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I -- My only question just stems

2

out of looking at the -- you know, thinking about

3

the equipment and all the other stuff, where are the

4

new people going to be located in the Planning

5

Department?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. FOLEY:

Good question.

Mr. Chairman, that's an excellent question.

8

We have money in the budget for additional rental at

9

the Trask building.

We would prefer to have our

10

entire Department housed in the main Planning

11

Department building, but that requires the bottom

12

floor being vacated by the Public Works Department.

13

So we're anticipating that we're going to have to

14

rent more space if

15

or someplace else.

16

people -- We have moved the experienced inspectors

17

over to the Trask building's building recently, and

1~

so we're primarily looking at the Trask building as

19

the location for our expansion, but we would prefer

20

to be able to take over our ground floor.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

either in the Trask building
We have moved a number of

Thank you.
Any other questions, Members -Ye$.

-- on equipment?
No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

On equipment, no.

What we would ask then, Mr. Foley, is what

4

would be your square footage requirements?

5

tell you that I am very open and I am right now

6

aggressively seeking additional options for the

7

whole County regarding governmental space.

8

are also reviewing a lot of different options of

9

financing besides what we have been informed in the

10

last few months.

11

the very near short term.

12

MR. FOLEY:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I will

And we

So we may be able to help you in

We would appreciate that.
Thank you for -- Thank you for that.
Members, are there other areas of the

14
15

Planning Department's program that you have

16

questions?

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

Mr. Chair, I would like to

18

ask, what square footage rate is charged or are you

19

looking at to pay for the -- in these rentals?

20

it still the $1.25 to $1.35 per square foot?

21

Somebody told us that and now I can't remember which

22

Department.

23

MR. FOLEY:

Is

Mr. Chairman, I don't know the answer to that.

24

I know that Wayne Boteilho has done some research

25

and has talked to various different potential
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2

lessors, but I don't know the amount.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

I think maybe it was he who

3

shared that with us in our initial meeting with the

4

Department.

5

MR. FOLEY:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

Yeah.

I don't know.

standards regarding work space area per employee?

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

10

MR. FOLEY:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

Also, are you aware of any OSHA

No.

Okay.

There may be, but I'm not personally aware.

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Foley or

his resource people at this time, Members?

14

Okay.

If not, Mr. Foley, any other closing comments

15

before we end with the review of your Department at

16

this time?

17

MR. FOLEY:

Only a question as to the schedule.

Do I

18

understand that further review will occur next week

19

after we provide you with additional information,

20

but that there's no additional review this evening

21

or tomorrow?

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

There's -- All right, that -- There's no

23

additional review this week.

24

sufficient lead time --

25

MR. FOLEY:

We will give you

Okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- Mr. Foley, after we receive the

2

communicati.on from the Mayor's Office regarding your

3

response to our questions.

4

advance notice should we need to have you

5

participate with us regarding the Wailuku

6

redevelopment area and particularly with the MRA

7

program.

8

the 20th of next week, Mr. Foley.

9
10

MR. FOLEY:

And we'll give you

We're looking at more than likely Tuesday,

Okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

As well as we will ask you back or your

11

designated people to discuss with us the rates and

12

fees portion of your Department's request.

13

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Members, anything else for Planning

Department at this time?

15

If not, thank you very much, Mr. Foley, and

16
17

all of the division heads.

18

presence and participation this afternoon.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21
22

I'll ask my question later.

Ms. Tavares, you have a question?

I'm

sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

I forgot.

I

didn't write it down,

that's why I forgot.

24
25

No.

We appreciate your

I wanted to ask, you know, we're hearing from
,

Planning Department and someone else that positions
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1

that they were trying to fill and they were ready to

2

fill, the person left or didn't take the job because

3

of the pay.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Public Works.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, Public Works.

8ngineers.
So do these people not know ahead

8

of time what the pay is going to be before they even

9

apply?

10

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, that's another excellent

11

question.

12

always prohibited from offering above the bottom

13

step.

14

exists or how it's administered, but my

15

understanding is that we are virtually always

16

prohibited from offering anything but the bottom

17

step.

18

that declined this morning, has ten years of

19

experience.

20

can't give him exceptional pay.

21
22

Their problem is that we are almost

And I don't understand why this regulation

So the example I gave today, the gentleman

He's exceptionally qualified, but we

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The question is:

Don't they know

what the pay is before they apply?

23

MR. FOLEY:

But they assume, as I always did

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. FOLEY:

Oh, there's a range?

-- that they can be hired anywhere in the
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range.

And, yeah, this is the first agency I have

2

ever worked at where that doesn't happen routinely.

3

But that's the problem, yeah, we have to hire at the

4

bottom.

5

as to what the regulations are exactly

And, you know, I don't have an explanation

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

That's fine.

-- but we've been repeatedly told that we have

8

to hire at the bottom.

9

where that can be waived and I think it's, you know,

10

when you have one applicant or no applicants.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

shortage.

13

MR. FOLEY:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15
16

There's some circumstance

Yeah.

There's a thing called

Yeah.
It seems to me that we have

shortage already.
MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

I don't know what the process is.

17

the other problem is that it takes months and

18

months --

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. FOLEY:

But

Yeah.

for us to get into the position of offering

21

the job.

During that time the applicant's had

22

plenty of other opportunities, other offers, and

23

that's also been a problem.

24

doing emergency hires and then hoping that that

25

person qualifies and can be hired, but that has its

So we've been hiring
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2

own disadvantages.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, Mr. Chair, I think we have

3

talked about it a little bit, but at the County --

4

the County and government officials or government

5

employees in these types of areas particular, your

6

professional series, the high professional series,

7

we should have the best and the brightest as a

8

government agency because our responsibility is to

9

the entire community, whereas a company, a private

10

company, their responsibility is to their client.

11

And we have many more clients than any company that

12

I know of.

13

we can do this, but somehow we've got to get some of

14

these salary issues settled because we're hearing it

15

with the, you know, attorneys and engineers and now

16

with planners.

17

Maui County.

18

brightest, we're shortchanging our community.

19

you.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And, you know, somehow, I don't knowhow

And these are key to our future in
And if we don't get the best and the

Thank you.

Thank

I would say maybe under the

21

Government Relations Committee, I would think it

22

would be the more appropriate standing committee,

23

that we can bring in DPS and from a legislative

24

policy side assist them in how to approach future

25

negotiations regarding specific problem areas in
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1

recruitment.

2

when we negotiate what we are willing to get for our

3

professional level employee skill.

4
5

And that may also assist the County

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, if it's appropriate or if

6

it's okay with you, if your staff can generate a

7

letter to the Chair of the Council, and then we can

8

have that as an item that is referred to the

9

appropriate committee for future consideration.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

Okay.

We shall do that.
Thank you.

Thank you for that suggestion.
Anything else, Members, that we may be able

14

to assist not only Planning, but our other

15

Departments' requirements?

16

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, we at the previous meeting also

17

discussed the restriction prohibiting us from

18

recruiting out of state.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. FOLEY:

That is correct.

And that I know is State legislation, but I

21

recall the confirmation that the Police Department

22

somehow got an exemption from that requirement.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. FOLEY:

25

Yeah.

That is correct.

Maybe it would be possible for someone to

research whether or not it would be possible for
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2

other types of jobs.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We can expand the request to take

3

that into account, Mr. Foley.

4

comment.

Thank you for that

5

Anything else, Members?

6

Seeing none, thank you again, Mr. Foley.

7

will see you or your designated people next week.
Members, that concludes Planning unless there

8
9

We

is something I have missed that you wish to review.

10

Other than that, I would like us to take a break and

11

bring back Public Works, Solid Waste Division.

12

the Chair's intention is if we can finish, we will.

13

If we are not, the Chair understands we have had a

14

long week and that we need to also be prepared for

15

Council meeting tomorrow, so --

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19
20

Yeah.

And

Short day tomorrow.
That's correct.
I don't mind going tonight.

I'm

looking forward to Friday:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, again, Members, all I was

21

going to say that if we cut short tonight and don't

22

finish Public Works, I can promise you Monday is

23

going to be a lot longer day.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I don't want to start the week

(inaudible) .
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2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So is 6:30 okay?

later day?

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

Would you like a little

6:45, Chair.

6:45.

6:45.
Okay.

Members, we shall be in

(Gavel. )

recess until 6:45.
5:11 p.m.

7

RECESS:

8

RECONVENE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6: 50 p.m.

(Gavel.)

We shall bring this Committee

10

meeting back to order.

Members, this evening we

11

have one more division of Public Works, which is the

12

Solid Waste Program.

13

ask the Director if he has any opening comments as

14

it regards to Solid Waste Administration.

And so we will at this time

15

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

16

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you, Chair.

Solid Waste

17

Administration does not have many changes other than

18

the salary adjustments that need to be made.

19

So the only adjustments really are the hikes

20

and inter-fund cost transfers for administrative

21

overhead and for debt service, as was reflected in

22

the budgets for the rest of our divisions.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.
Okay.

Thank you.
Members, if you will notice, there is

a -- as the Director has informed, there is increase
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to the operations of the administration program for

2

the Division over the previous year.

3

Questions for the Department?

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

Yeah.

Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Chairman.

This is going to go to details 18-93.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18-93.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Regarding the Solid Waste Debt

8

Service General Fund, increasingly gone up, any

9

comment on that, Mr. Director, for the steady

10

increases as what are the major, I guess,

11

contributors towards that?

lL

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Generally I would state that that

13

reflects the amount of capital improvement projects

14

that the Division has had and will be proposing over

15

the next couple of years, the largest of which is

16

the closure of Phase I and II.

17

program budget and in our capital improvement

18

projects budget for this year we're asking for

19

$5,000.

20

excuse me.

21

to be 10 million.

22

this year, and then we'll be coming back for another

23

5 million next year.

24

think our intention would have been to bid out the

25

entire closure costs at once because we anticipate

You'll note in the

The actual -- I mean 5 million, I'm -But the real

the actual cost is going

So we're looking for 5 million

Really, if we had our -- I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

247

BF 04/15/04

1

that bidding it out in parts may result in actually

2

larger costs for the closure.
We also anticipate that over the next number

3

4

of years that there will be additional capital costs

5

at Central Maui Landfill, but also looking at some

6

of the community landfills as well we anticipate

7

over the next six years.

8

going up and we expect that that number will

9

probably continue to go up.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So this number has been

(Inaudible).

Okay.

And one more

11

question, I guess, on the Interim Materials Recovery

12

Facility at the Baseyard, Central Maui Baseyard.

13

What's the status on that at this point regarding

14

planning and design?

15

MR. HARDER:

Yes, Councilman Molina.

We've been working

16

rather arduously over the last year trying to get

17

that project going.

18

locate an existing facility that met our

19

requirements that could be leased, you know, intact

20

or with minor modifications.

21

We -- The few facilities we found either didn't meet

22

our needs, required too much modification.

23

Our first intent was to try to

We were unsuccessful.

So we've recently looked at leasing a piece

24

of property at the Central Maui Baseyard and

25

constructing a pre-engineered metal building on that
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site and then going out for an operations contract

2

for that.

3

about finalized, ready to go up to Corp Counsel, and

4

the bid documents for the metal building are -- we

5

hope to advertise within the next week or so.

6

been trying to put them together.

7

closing the lease and initiating, I guess, taking

8

over the property sometime early in FY '04 -- I mean

9

'05, and starting construction on the building with

Currently the lease documents are just

We've

We anticipate

10

completion in January, December of '05 or January

11

of -- December of '04, January of '06 -- '05, and

12

moving in there and starting operations early in

13

'05.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

Okay.

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you.

Gentlemen, good evening.

I guess -- I guess

19

in lieu of the various inspections of the land

20

Maui County's landfill sites both by the State

21

Senator as well as I believe EPA, is part of -- is

22

the increase in your operations part of the budget

23

really in response to any of those evaluations or

24

problems that they had cited with our landfills?

25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I think my response to that would be
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that we were aware of some of the problems that were

2

probably highlighted by some of those visits by

3

legislators and others.

4

the administration budget, but actually in the

5

budgets -- the operations budgets for the various

6

sites, you'll note that we do have some proposed

7

increases to try and handle some of the issues such

ov

as scrap metals on a regular, ongoing basis.

9

are proposing to insert in both the Hana operations

And youill see in -- not in

So we

10

budget as well as Molokai funds specifically to

11

handle scrap metal types of issues so it can be done

12

on an ongoing basis rather than coming back to the

13

Council four or five years -- or in the case of

14

Molokai eight years, eight years later, and asking

15

for a fairly substantial amount to remedy the

16

problem.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

18

Thank you, Chair.

19

into the district areas as well.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'll wait until we get
Mahalo.

Mr. Kane.
(Inaudible) administration I'm fine.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

Under Administration, on

24

18-92 of the details, you show that there's a

25

secretary position, and is this the only clerical
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position for the entire Solid Waste Division?

2

MR. HARDER:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4
5

Yes.

This is the only clerical position.
And how do you manage without

clerical support?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

It's been very difficult.

That's one

6

of the issues that we were hoping to be able to

7

address this year, but I don't believe we were

8

granted any of the expansion positions that we

9

requested.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

Okay.

Thank you.

And my other question is on the program

12

highlights, 18-54 of the program budget, can you

13

just run down and give us

14

those projects?

15

covered No.6, which is the MRF.

16

MR. HARDER:

I

a --

you know, a status of

mean, your -- I think you already

Interim MRF, yeah.

The first one, the

17

closure of Phases I and II, we

18

have basically just completed the 90--percent design

19

drawings for the closure plan.

20

submitting those to the Department of Health next

21

week.

22

final review from the -- from the Department, we

23

figure we'll have the completed plans approved by

24

the Department early next fiscal year.

25

our consultants

We will be

And depending upon how long it takes for

Right now our schedule is to cease accepting
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1

waste in Phases I and II in September or October of

2

this year.

3

days under regulations to initiate closure.

4

do have a little bit of flexibility there in terms

5

of the timeline as to when we have to bid out the

6

actual construction of the closure, which the

7

Director mentioned will run us about $10 million.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

MR. HARDER:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

So we

The entry facility --

8
9

At that point in time we will have 180

Oh, excuse me.

Yeah.
You said the DOH should finish

their review in

13

MR. HARDER:

No, it's

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MR. HARDER:

early fiscal year?

I said depending upon how long they take to

16

complete their review, we should have the plans

17

completed by early fiscal year.

18

the plans next week, 90-percent drawings.

19

will give us a final review, which I anticipate will

20

take a minimum of two months.

They'll give us back

21

those -- the review comments.

Our consultants will

22

incorporate those, whatever they are, into the

23

drawings.

24

finalize the drawings and get final approval by DOH.

25

So I anticipate four, five months.

We will get them
They then

So it may take another month or two to
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MR. HARDER:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. HARDER:

Four or five months?

Yeah.
Okay.

Thank you.

The entry facility is essentially completed.

5

Right now we're waiting for final shakedown of the

6

water supply system and the electrical system.

7

not sure whether you're aware, but there is no water

8

available out at that site and because of Fire

9

Department regulations we had to install a 100,000

I'm

10

water -- backup water tank in case of fires and a

11

whole backup electrical system.

12

shakedown before we actually accept the facility

13

will entail filling the tank, running the pumps,

14

running the generator, that kind of thing.
~ight

15
16

So the final

now we're scheduled to take over the

facility end of next month; however, we will not
I
I

17

have thdt or phase IV-A permitted at that time, so,

18

aga~n,

i

I

i

~e

probably will not open -- officially open

I
I

19
20
21

22
23

the faci\li t y until September or October.
COUNCILMEMBER

~AVARES:

What's your electrical need at the

landfill~
MR. HARDER:

Our general electrical needs are pretty

minimal, light and air-conditioning.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

Oh, okay.

It's basically
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So that's what you mean when

you're talking about your electrical stuff?
MR. HARDER:

No.

The big issue is -- I mean, this was --

4

It's just a -- to me a little bit of overkill, but

5

because there is no regular waterline or water

6

pressure out there, the Fire Department has required

7

we have 100,OOO-gallon water tank and we also have

8

backup electrical capacity sufficient to pump 400

9

gallons a minute for two hours in case power goes

10

down while there's a fire.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MR. HARDER:

So that's the big thing.

Okay.

We have, you know, an alternative transfer

13

switch in case the power goes out and then we have a

14

200 -- no, 160 KW generator that for most purposes

15

is complete overkill, but it was requiTed because we

16

don't have water out there.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

Thank you.

Phase IV-A of the landfill, we finally

19

reached an agreement with Department of Health on

20

the corrective actions required to bring that in

21

line with their permit requirements.

22

negotiating that for about a year and a half.

23

consultants are completing the specifications,

24

construction drawings and specifications.

25

the work is pretty minor, just technical touch-up,

We've been
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1

clean-up, fix-up stuff.

2

in the operations layer for the landfill we have an

3

18-inch operations layer, that's the protective

4

layer over the liner.

I)

to put in 36 inches, so it's an additional 18 inches

6

of rock to protect that liner.

7

supplemental funding from the Council I guess it was

8

last month when that was finally approved, and we're

9

in the process of developing bid documents for that.

10

The biggest issue there is

Department of Health wants us

We received

The design on Phase IV-B, we have selected a

11

consultant and completed the contract.

12

consultant is now working on the conceptual design

13

for Phase IV-B, which will be submitted to the

14

Department of Health for their preliminary review

15

and comments.

16

to eight months depending upon review time, but we

17

really won't need phase IV-B on-line for two to

18

three years.

19

be coming in for construction funds for Phase IV-B.

20

And the

We anticipate design taking, oh, six

So I think in the FY '06 budget we'll

Automated refuse, we've completed

21

implementation of -- now of Kihei and Waiehu

22

Heights, and we're working on the next phase.

23

due to, you know, a couple issues, one is there's a

24

tremendous growth in Kihei, which is already causing

25

us to maximize our route sizes in the Kihei area,
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1

and also the time involved in getting union

2

negotiations, we're looking at a -- instead of going

3

directly to what we call Phase III in automation,

4

we're going to be kicking in what we're going to

5

call a Phase II-B, which is to add a sixth route in

6

Kihei and complete

7

Waiehu Heights in the next fiscal year.
The composting project is moving along fine.

8
9

with another route complete

The -- We'll talk about it more in our operations

10

discussion, but we did face an unanticipated

11

increase in the volumes of sewage sludge that have

12

been coming in from the wastewater treatment system

13

this year, which have caused us some budgetary

14

problems.

15

wastewater people, to the fact that there was a two-

16

to three-year drop-off because of the economy and

17

9/11 and all those impacts, and now we're climbing

18

back up and at the same time it's climbing back up,

19

there's a lot of new units on line, too.

20

had to struggle, but

21

struggle with that, but as far as operations, it's

22

operating -- it's operating fine.

23

This is partially due, in talking to the

So we've

budgetarily we've had to

And I guess No. 6 I had already mentioned.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

Thank you.

On the program highlights, in regards to

3

refuse collection in Kihei, when you say the next

4

fiscal year, you're talking about '06?

5

MR. HARDER:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. HARDER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

'05.

Yeah.

MR. HARDER:

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

MR. HARDER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15
16

No.

One more route.
Oh, one more route.

Going from five to six.
Okay.

In addition to Waiehu

Heights?
MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

And another -- another route to

complete Waiehu Heights.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Molina, any more questions under

19

Administration?

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

So you're going to be adding

six more routes in Kihei --

10

14

'OS?

No, thank you.

Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Chair.

And just continuing to follow-up on those

24

questions, so if Kihei is growing so fast and now

25

you need to add additional routes in both Kihei and
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1

Waiehu, what does this do to you being able to meet

2

whatever plans you had in automating the rest of the

3

county?

4

MR. HARDER:

It is a bit of a setback, though it's not in

5

itself the sole cause of the setback.

I mentioned

6

with the transition in UPW we're basically starting

7

discussions with them on the complete re-negotiation

8

of the ukupau contract.

9

that we were really looking at would also include

And because the next routes

10

some semi-automated collection for areas we couldn't

11

automate and green waste collection to supplement or

12

compliment the refuse collection, those things are,

13

you know, probably going to take a little bit longer

14

than we'd hoped.

15

And the final issue is just budgetary issues.

16

The first two phases of automation we've pretty much

17

completed entirely in-house.

18

consultant contract for about $25,000 that assisted

19

us a little bit in the -- in developing a general

20

plan for the, you know, automation strategy, but

21

we're getting to the point now where rerouting and

22

managing the areas that we've now automated is

23

taking more resources than we've been able to free

24

up, because right now essentially what we've been

25

doing is freeing up Highways laborers and turning

There was a small
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them back.

2

some funds to purchase some fairly sophisticated

3

software and bring in a consultant to do the

4

training and do an overall rerouting routing plan

5

for, you know, the entire balance of the phases.
In addition we're facing staff limitations

6
..,
I

The -- We were hoping this year to gain

within the collections program in servicing the

8

carts, delivering the carts to new accounts, you

9

know, these kinds of issues.

So basically

10

internally because of the limitations on the budget

11

and because of the

12

necessarily just growth in Kihei, it's numerous

13

accounts in Kihei that in the past had serviced two

14

homes on one lot decided they wanted two accounts.

15

And, you know, basically that just meant two carts

16

and it also means two stops and it is growth, but

17

it's not new homes, it's these people were already

18

there.

19

for this year werre going to step back, try to work

20

some of the issues out that we've had difficulty

21

dealing with and smooth out some of the kinks rather

22

than, you know, barging ahead before we've really

23

got this thing well developed.

24
25

like I said, the -- it wasn't

But because of that, we felt that at least

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And can you tell me what the plans

for the next areas, the next districts will be?
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Our plan really is to go Upcountry.

2

Upcountry is where we have the -- or where we -- we

3

have the largest shortage of resources and where we

4

continue to borrow laborers from Highways.

5

Upcountry is probably going to be one of the most

6

difficult geographical areas to automate.

7

large areas of Upcountry that will have to go to

8

semi automation, which is going to take a major

9

negotiation step with the unions.

However,

There are

Automation

10

itself, the negotiations happened before my time,

11

but, I mean; those took quite a long time to get

12

through the union and we were building on

13

arrangements already developed on Lanai and with the

14

City and County of Honolulu.

15

has run a semi-automated route, so we need to look

16

at running some pilot routes and developing time and

17

effort standards so we can initiate those

18

negotiations.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

Okay.

Nobody in the state

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

For Waiehu, you're talking about

23

adding another route, so that goes to total routes

24

in Waiehu Heights, how many?

25

MR. HARDER:

There will be two then.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

MR. HARDER:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So it's from one to two, yeah?

Okay.

So from five to six in Kihei,

Yeah.

4

one to two in Waiehu Heights would complete the

5

implementation, yeah, for this phase?

6
7
8
9

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

And we have the original two routes in

Kahului.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Kahului.

Okay, great.

Thank you.

Two in Kahului.
Now,

10

just to follow up on -- txcuse me, Mr.

11

Chair, I'm just writing this down.

12

Mr. Mateo's line of questioning, the semi automation

13

consists of one driver and one man; correct?

14

MR. HARDER:

Following up on

That's one of the issues that has not been

15

finalized yet.

Some communities use one driver, one

16

man, and drive down the street picking up on one

17

side of the street and then come back the street

18

picking up on another side of the street.

19

communities use one driver and two men and they

20

basically have two of the semi-automated flippers in

21

the back, so the guys are going -- you know, driving

22

down the street one way.

23

know, not having to pass down the same street twice,

24

but it takes another man.

25

issues that we need to talk about and also discuss

Some

There's advantages in, you

And those are some of the
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with the union.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So when you talk about other

3

communities, you're talking within the state of

4

Hawaii?

5

MR. HARDER:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MR. HARDER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

No.

No, this is on the mainland.
On the mainland, okay.

There are no semi-automated routes in Hawaii.
Okay.

Thank you for that

clarification.
The other thing is:

10

Do you have -- Do you

11

have similar models regarding dealing with the union

12

issues in those other communities?

13

MR. HARDER:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes/no?

What was the question again?
Do you have similar union issues in

15

those other communities that you're taking the model

16

of semi automation with?

17

keep it very brief.

18
19

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

To the best of my knowledge, I don't

know of any other communities that have --

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

MR. HARDER:

22

here.

23

And short, and you can

In the world?

In the US that have union issues like we have

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.
Okay.

Welcome to organized labor.

24

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.

25

Thank you, Mr. Harder.

Well--
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Final one on that.

Sure.
What -- Because of -- You're not the

5

first and I'm sure not going to be the last when it

6

talks about the change -- the changeover or the

7

organizational change at UPW, and it seems as though

8

the same -- it's the same with everybody that I have

9

heard from that things have been delayed because of

10

that change.

11

service the community.

12

has there been any instance of them just not willing

13

to negotiate, or it's just been they just don't come

14

to the table because they're dealing with their

15

internal issues?

16

Director.

17

MR. COLOMA-AGARF.N:

Meanwhile, it impacts our ability to
So I'm just trying to feel,

And, again, just general comments,

You know, it's been a little bit of --

18

It's been more the fact that there's been some

19

turnover.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yeah.
I think in the space of the last eight

22

months, you know, we've had three or four different

23

contacts.

24

current head of the union, Dayton Nakanelua, he

25

actually was involved in the negotiations on Oahu

I would say, though, that really the
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for automated, so there is an opportunity here

2

because he's familiar with a lot of the issues that

3

Honolulu went through.

4

were -- that was a particularly successful

5

negotiation for either side, but at least -- at

6

least he's familiar with the background on what's

7

on -- on what's happening.

8

think

9

up to speed on what the discussions had been in our

10
11

I won't say that those

I think earlier I don't

I'm not quite sure Peter, Peter Krause, was

County with the previous management of the union.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Now, you said specifically with

12

respects to semi automated, correct, as far as

13

maintenance?

14

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

It's mainly the negotiations that

the city had with the union.

16

19

No.

With respects to?
Automated.
Just automated, not semi automated.

That's a whole new animal?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yes.

And the other issue, I think,

21

that's going to have to -- we're still going to have

22

to deal with in the Upcountry area, of course, is

23

locations where we do collections, but not

24

house-to-house, meaning --

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Points, yeah, pickup points?
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MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Pickup points.
Yeah, yeah.
And that's

And, you know, it is a

4

continuing issue because more people than actually

5

have accounts are -- you know, basically try to use

6

those pickup points, and that does cause problems

7

for the operations.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Or just materials that are left there.
Yeah, yeah.

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Chair, for allowing the

11
12

Identification of cannisters and --

extended discussion on this area.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Going back to my favorite thing

15

about supplemental transfers to

16

to these special fund programs, I note that in the

17

program budget 2-11, just as we did for the other --

18

wastewater, I believe it was, the carryover savings

19

for Fiscal Year '04 budgeted was 595,000.

20

actual for FY '04 was 742,300.

21

Fiscal Year '05 is 1.18 million.

22

understand why with this kind of carryover

23

projections a request for general funds is included.

24

MR. AGSALOG:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

from general fund

The

The proposed for
And help me

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Agsalog.
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MR. AGSALOG:

Again, the carryover savings as proposed,

2

it's also budgeted into the revenue as we have

3

presented in this budget.

4

transfer as proposed in this budget would be

5

$752,548 for this particular proposed budget.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So you budget this in, and then

you expect to have a carryover of 1.1 million?

8

MR. AGSALOG:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

And the supplemental

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Agsalog.
The proposed carryover savings, it's already

11

estimated as that was the carryover savings at the

12

end of July -- J"une 30th this year, that would be

13

the estimate carryover savings.

14

part of the reVenue of the fund.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So we use that as a

So the Fiscal Year -- See, we're

16

in Fiscal Year '04, so you don't have an actual yet;

17

right?

18

MR. AGSALOG:

Did I read that chart wrong?
In fact, we -- Mr. Chair, in fact, we have

19

the actual because it's in the coffers already.

20

we have used some of that amount -- I think that

21

amount in the coffers was 1.5, if I'm not mistaken,

22

but we used about 800 to the supplemental that they

23

came and used for the Molokai and Hana scrap metals.

24

So we have considered that 800 to be removed from

25

the actual '04 because we used it about sometime in
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February, I think, when we came down with the

2

supplemental for the Molokai and Hana scrap metals

3

for $800,000.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

We'll get to that

5

discussion later, I guess.

6

you can get actual when Fiscal Year '04 isn't done

7

yet.

8

MR. AGSALOG:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

MR. AGSALOG:

I don't understand how

Mr. Chair.
Budget Director.
The actual of the Fiscal Year '04 is

11

referencing to the year ending July -- June 30th,

12

2003, so we have that actual already.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

Fiscal Year '04?

15

MR. AGSALOG:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

MR, AGSALOG:

Oh.

It's an actual revenue for

Actual carryover savings.
Oh, okay.

So this proposed one, we estimated that at

18

the end of June 30th, 2004, which is about two

19

months from now, we will have that carryover savings

20

from them.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

So you have already used

that 1 point whatever million --

23

MR. AGSALOG:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Okay.

1.1.

-- as part of your revenues for

this proposed budget?
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1

MR. AGSALOG:

Exactly.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MR. AGSALOG:

It's short seven hundred fifty something,

4

fifty-two.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

And you're still short?

Okay.

Thank you for the

clarification.

7

MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. KOLLER:

Tamara.
It's -- If you look at that, it's the
When you say the Fiscal Year 2004,

10

beginning when

11

that's the amount that's available at the beginning

12

of the year.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MS. KOLLER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

1G

Yeah.

So we get a little savings at the end.
Anticipating savings from the end

of the year?

17

MS. KOLLER:

Right.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

21

Mr. Director, would it be possible to -- this

22

is in regards to refuse collection, a listing of the

23

various regions where we need to automate and I

24

guess semi automate.

25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

What's left for Maui County?

Basically it would be the west side,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.

268

BF 04/15/04

1

Lahaina; half of Wailuku Heights, I believe; and the

2

older portions of Wailuku.

3

and when we -- When we talk about a new route in

4

Kihei, we're actually talking about carving out a

5

new route out of the existing accounts because

6

there's been enough additional requests for accounts

7

that we can create an entirely new route in that

8

area.

9

Half of Waiehu Heights

And then Upcountry and --

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

10

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

And Molokai.

And Molokai.
Yeah.

Okay.

Thank you.

Both Hana and Molokai would most

13

likely be semi automated and the major portion of

14

Wailuku, except for Wailuku Heights, would -- newer

15

communities out in that direction, newer

16

subdivisions would probably also be semi automated.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, before we go, just -- If

19

we can get a written status, maybe, of this.

20

is something that's real important that when we are

21

out in the community, this is one of the main

22

things, because it Was such -- you know, such a big

23

thing about this transition for the whole county,

24

that if we get something, the latest update as far

25

as what the intentions are from the Administration
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1

and the Department on this, on this issue, we'd

2

really appreciate it.

3

we're all on the same page with what you folks are

4

saying and what we1re saying, and so there's no

5

confusion and somebody is saying something that's

6

incorrect.

7

Chair.

And that way when we go out,

But if we can get that in writing, Mr.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

We shall forward the request.
And even, Mr. Chair, it was requested

12

if possible projected implementation dates.

13

understand that like in this case you've explained

14

earlier we've had some setbacks, but the reason

15

being is you want to make sure that things are

16

firmed up in the existing routes that you have set

17

before we move on.

18

be conservative with it.

19

better to be conservative and then come ahead of

20

schedule versus being aggressive and then we end up

21

behind and then people go, ah, you said last month,

22

now it's two months, two years later, you know.

23

if you can help us with that, we'd appreciate it.

24
25

So if you can kind of, you know,
And that's okay, it's

Chair, thank you for the request.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And we

We shall --
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thanks, Mike.

-- include that.
Since part of the Administrations portion of

3

4

the Department highlights the automation program,

5

have --

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Page.

It's 18-54.

And I'm just looking off the

8

list that Ms. Tavares highlighted and the Division

9

was able to give response on the six projects.

So

10

back to No.4, you're -- Okay.

11

union portion, the labor portion, but as far as the

12

rest of the implementation, your trucks, your carts,

13

or your barrels, that is all ready to go?

14

program is ready to be put in motion once you get

15

your labor agreement squared away, or is that not a

16

concern for --

17
18

MR. HARDER:

As far as -- Excuse me.

I

understood the

The

As far as the next

stage?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. HARDER:

Yes.
The trucks have been bid out, bids been

21

received, and they are on order.

22

been bid out yet.

23

delivery time than the trucks, so right now once

24

we --

25

MR. AGSALOG:

The carts have not

Usually they're a shorter

It's in the system.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(RMn

!:)?4-?nqn

271

BF 04/15/04

1

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

This is in the FY 2004 equipment bond.

2

And so once we set a date for this, then we'll firm

3

up the delivery schedules on that equipment and the

4

carts.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. HARDER:

So you are on order for three trucks?
We bid out three trucks.

I guess, as I

7

mentioned, we will probably most likely only need

8

two, because we'll only be picking up two new

9

routes.

So this is a decision that's kind of being

10

made right now as to whether we order all three

11

trucks or we just order two.

12
13
14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

You've also ordered your rear-end

truck, also?
MR. HARDER:

The three rear-end trucks, which are

15

replacements for some old trucks, one Lahaina, one

16

Hana and I think the other one Upcountry, have

17

already been ordered.

18

July.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I think the delivery date is

When were the carts -- The carts

20

have been appropriated for in what budget, Mr.

21

Harder?

22

dozers, trucks.

You've asked for the big stuff, you know,
When was the carts --

23

MR. HARDER:

The carts are in that equipment fund, also.

24

Yeah.

25

$250,000, so it is a fairly hefty purchase.

The total cart cost of our last bid was
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2
3

4
5

'Cause

CHAIR HOKAMA:

th~y're

not in our list for the

equipment bond, or are they?
MR. HARDER:

I think it was all rolled into the one with

the trucks.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

This -- And the only reason I asked

6

you is that's not how we've listed the bond for

7

equipment, but we will follow up with the Budget

8

Office.

9
10
11

Your D-8 bulldozer?
MR. HARDER:

D-8 bulldozer, I think it just arrived last

month.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MR. HARDER:

Good.

Two roll-off trucks?

The roll-off trucks and the boxes for those

14

trucks are on order.

15

trucks were purchased for the opening of Phase IV

16

entry and they should be here well in time for the

17

opening.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

They should be here -- Those

Very good.

Vacuum truck?

Vacuum truck, right now we're basically

20

rewriting the

redeveloping the specs.

21

original concept that my landfill supervisor had

22

came in a bit over budget.

23

last year, actually, at the Solid Waste Conference I

24

picked up some information on some smaller, more

25

mobile units that seemed to be more in our price

At a recent -- Well,
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range.

2

on those -- on that, excuse me.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So we're going to have to reissue the bids

Okay.

Where would you -- Is this

4

designated for a certain district or area, Mr.

5

Harder, the vacuum truck?

6

MR. HARDER:

The vac truck?

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. HARDER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.
That would be for Central Maui Landfill.
Okay.

Members, I just went what we know to

10

be the authorized equipment we've bonded for the

11

specific division of the Department.

12
13
14

Okay.

Any other questions for the

administration portion of the program?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane.

Just a follow-up on the carts.

I

15

don't know if -- or maybe Department or Division can

16

answer.

17

to this year about the size of the carts and us

18

varying a rate?

19

rates, but just a general question because we talked

20

about the carts and ordering.

21

rate plus this much for the 64-gallon, this much

22

more for the 96-gallon, et cetera?

23

the comments we had from last budget cycle about a

24

lot of the older people who carry out their one

25

rubbish and they're paying for a 96-gallon

Was there any consideration from last year

And I know we can get into the

Having like a base

In light of all
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container.

2

this up repeatedly.

3

if there's generally any discussion to develop some

4

diversified rate plan for containers?

5

MR. HARDER:

And I think Member Tavares has brought

Yeah.

So I just wanted to follow up

We have been discussing it.

We've

6

looked at different options.

Right now the -- I

7

think the biggest problem in developing a variable

8

rate is implementing that kind of a rate when we've

9

still got part of the island on automated and part

10

of the island on manual.

11

track by the size of the can, manual it's basically

12

a whole subscription issue.

13

struggling with developing that program.

14

been in discussion with the Administration and I

15

hope possibly during next year's Council sessions

16

with Public Works Committee we may get into more

17

detailed discussions on that.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Automated you can kind of

So we're still kind of
We have

Thank you very much, Mr. Chair, for

19

again allowing that.

I know that kind of strays

20

into rates.

21

of this whole transitional stage of automated pickup

22

and because the public's showed a strong interest

23

last year and still into this year.

24

I'm hearing people still talking about it.

25

the part we talked about last year was the

And, again, that's part of -- because

I've already
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consideration or a proposal coming forward to

2

provide for the different sizes, and I can tell you

3

a lot of people were interested and were hoping that

4

we could come forward with some sort of proposal.
So I think the updated comments would be

5
6

that, you know, obviously because we have not only

7

the containers for the automated, as you stated, but

8

when you start working on incorporating semi
automated and trying to be as fair as possible to

10

everybody in the County, it creates those issues.

11

And so we can explain that these are the things

12

we're trying to work through, but, nevertheless, we

13

are making the effort and our goal is to achieve

14

that.
And I know the Director has some comments,

15
16

Chair.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Agaran.

18

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

,Just quickly.

Part of the discussion,

19

though, if you'll recall from Public Works Committee

20

itself, is that a lot of these questions about

21

variable rates is also linked to whether we're

22

really going to move forward into looking at a

23

universal system here or some hybrid of that to what

24

we have right now.

25

that we're struggling with in discussions within the

And a lot of that is something
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Department and with the Administration.

2

that that's something -- we'll come up with

3

something that can be presented to the Council at

4

some point.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

8
9

And we hope

Thank you for those comments, sir.

Thank you.
Anything else under the administration

portion of the Division?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Ms. Tavares.
If I can just follow up on

10

Mr. Kane's mind-reading abilities.

We did

11

establish, I think I asked the question last year,

12

that these varying capacity carts were no different

13

as far as your being able to pick it up, that the 64

14

or whatever the thing was, the 96 were the same.

15

hope that when -- that you're ready to give us or

16

share with us a proposal before you buy all the 96

17

carts, 96-gallon carts.

18

change over down to the 64, then you're going to

19

have a lot of leftover 96's.

20

time that you can have the change so that you're

21

establishing -- you don't establish all the routes

22

and buy all the 96's, and then you're going to have

23

a surplus of 96-gallon carts, you know, around when

24

you should

25

those 96's to the people who want them in the new

Because then if people

So if you do it in

when you could buy 64's and transfer
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route.
I guess, yeah, I don't quite understand what

2
3

the problem is with switching over.

If you have an

4

established route already on automation and if there

5

are people on that route that want to go to 64, why

6

can't they do that now?

7

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I guess it's more of an implementation

8

sense.

9

that have the automated routes right now, and so we

It'd be a lot -- It's a lot easier for those

10

would be offering a variable rate just to people who

11

happen to be in -- live in areas that have automated

12

routes.

13

same type of program in other areas where we're

14

still doing the manual routes.

15

And we wouldn't be able to offer the

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But don't you think people would

16

understand that, that as part of the automation

17

routes, you know, the

18

to accommodate what the citizens' needs are on the

19

automated routes -- and I don't know if we're ever

20

going to get to the -- I guess when everybody is

21

automated, is that when we can go to one pickup

22

instead of two?

23

twice-a-week thing we talked about?

24

they're used to have twice-a-week pickup, that

25

they're going to -- you know, they want twice a week

you know, as we're trying

You know, the once-a-week,
That because
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with the automated?

2

Kahului or someplace; right?

3

to switch out of that to the, you know, once-a-week

4

business?
MR. HARDER:

You're still doing that in
And are we ever going

Well, the idea had always been

And this is

6

what we try to explain to people when we do

7

automate, is that when we move to a green waste

8

route, the green waste route would replace one of

9

the collection days.

And for those few people

10

and it's probably less than 20 percent, more like 10

11

percent of the people that couldn't live with that

12

one-day-a-week pickup of the single 96-gallon can,

13

then they could subscribe to a second can, but it

14

would be a very small amount of people.

15

idea would be to go back to one day month -- one day

16

a week pickup

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. HARDER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Right.

But the

Okay.

-- of refuse and one day of green waste.
So what are -- You're basing your

20

assumption that people on the nonautomated routes

21

would complain if you went to a 64 in the automated

22

for those who wanted it?

23

getting from

24

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

25

Is that what I -- what I'm

That is one of the issues that would

come up.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

279

BF 04/15/04

1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So where do you hear this?

I

2

mean, you've gotten calls people are concerned that

3

you're going to go to 64 and they're not going to be

4

afforded that same opportunity?

5

of calls about that?

6

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Do you get a bunch

I mean, it's not --

We already have some calls from people

7

who when we did the hike last year to cover half the

8

cost of collections, you know, they -- we did get

9

calls from people who say that they already are not

10

taking advantage of all six cans that they're

11

entitled to in certain areas.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, yeah, that's the calls that

13

I -- I make myself, like I told you.

My can is half

14

full, one, so I was going to cancel my account and

15

take my garbage to my mother.

16

But she told me I couldn't do it.

17

guess that's until we get the whole thing addressed?

18

I don't know, do you feel adventurous?

19

offer that 64, see where it falls.

20

know, I'm more concerned about the people who are

21

having difficulty maneuvering the 96-gallon carts

22

like, you know, Mr. Kane was refreshing our memory

23

about some of the seniors, especially, that we're

24

concerned that they wouldn't be able to maneuver the

25

96.

Remember that story?
But, yeah, I

Go ahead and

~ecause,
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1

MR. HARDER:

We do have 64-gallon carts.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

MR. HARDER:

Are they out there?

Yeah.
Qh.

Anybody that wants them.

And we didn't --

o

r

Really, in Kihei, we got very few requests.

7

Kahului, I'd say about maybe 10 percent of the

8

people asked for that.

In

What's that?

9

It's the same rate.

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MR. HARDER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

At the same rate?

There is no break in the rate.
Oh, okay.

Well--

And part of this is, again, the things we're

15

struggling with on the rate side is, as you

16

mentioned for the truck, it's no real -- really no

17

different to pick up a 64

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

-- than a 96.

The major difference would be,

20

I guess, the impact on how fast the truck fills up

21

or how -- or, you know, the tipping fee --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

-- portion as you go to the landfill.

But if

24

our real costs are $22 a month and our -- we're

25

charging $12 a month for the 96, coming up with a
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real cost of a 64 is rather difficult.

2

charge half as much when it really costs me more

3

than 12 to pick up a 64?

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

MR. HARDER:

I mean, do I

Right.

So part of this also ties into what we're

6

going to charge for the 96.

7

standpoint, I think it's something more than -- more

8

than our Division can tackle on its own.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

And I guess from my

Molina.
And so I think it's something that

11

needs to go through some Council discussions and

12

some public hearings and get some public comment on

13

proposed rates and, you know, the structure.

14

mean, there's some communities provide a definite

15

economic incentive to use a smaller cart, well

16

beyond the savings in picking up that smaller amount

17

of trash.

18

a smaller cart probably costs you probably 80

19

percent of what a larger cart costs.

20

These are some more policy decisions that need, I

21

think, a lot of public feedback.

22

I

Other communities charge actual cost, so

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, I apologize.

So it's

I didn't

23

realize you had 64 available and that people were

24

actually using it, so you can scratch my other

25

discussion about that.

Ignore it.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

Chair?

3

It's the same rate, though, yeah,

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It's the same rate.

And, you

4

know, if the people want to do it at the same rate,

5

God bless them, you know, because they're probably

6

paying closer to the actual cost than the 96-gallon

"f

people.

8

as -- probably as you work through it at this rate,

9

I don't know, maybe we use the same rate and then

96-gallon people, huh?

Yeah.

So I think

10

say that's the rate for 64, anybody who wants 96

11

pays more.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14
15

Up that.
And up it that way.

That's a

simplistic approach to it.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Anything else on this, Members?

16

Yeah, I can appreciate the Division's

17

difficulty because the costs don't change, you still

18

run the route.

19

or everything, the machine -- they still run the

20

route so they have their problems with fixed costs.

21

But thank you for the questions and we appreciate

22

the comments that the Department is at least

23

reviewing those considerations.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

Administration.

Whether the machine picks up nothing

Chairman, one last question for
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Mr. Harder, I would first like to preface by

3
4

saying that, you know, now I know where to take my

5

extra bags of rubbish, I can drop them off

6

Charmaine's house, because I reach the six-bag

7

limit.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Hey, my neighbors, do, you know.

When they get extra, they come and ask me.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

What's the life of the new

11

automated trucks?

12

Mateo that -- And I'm glad Charmaine asked you that

13

question about, you know, the automation, you guys

14

running the trucks twice a week versus, you know,

15

the people who don't have automation is only once a

16

week and I think on Lanai it's only run once a week,

17

something about the wear and tear on the truck by

18

running it twice a week.

19

life of the truck, these trucks?

20

years, 20 is like a typical vehicle?

21

MR. HARDER:

Because I was talking to Member

What's the anticipated
Thirty -- Well, 10

We hope to get ten years life out of them,

22

but we hope to replace them within ten years.

23

of our trucks are out there 15, 16 years now,

24

anyway, so -- One thing that I've noted about these

25

trucks, I mean, it's an advantage that we never

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.

Most

284

BF 04/15/04

1

really thought of in looking at automation, and that

2

is that the drivers of those trucks seem to be

3

taking extra special care of them.

4

as if -- I mean, you know, they don't have

5

collectors on the back, they're their trucks, they

6

get back in that -- They actually get back in the

7

afternoon because the routes are much longer

8

time-wise.

9

You go into our baseyard and you look at the

They treat them

They scrub them down, they wash them.

10

automated trucks, and they look almost new.

11

check the fluids, they check the belts for wear.

12

I've got a feeling that they're going to last longer

13

because they seem to be getting a lot better

14

attention now that there's one person responsible

15

for that truck, specific truck.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

They

And they come at what cost per

truck again?

18

MR. HARDER:

I think it was 100 -- around $190,000.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It's high.

Okay.

Thank you.

Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

May I follow up on the

23

truck business?

You know, I'm happy to hear that.

24

And I think that points out to some of the other

25

things when you talk about morale of any employee,
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that when you've got person feeling responsible for

2

whatever it is they have, they take care of it

.3

better.

4

Parks and why the roving crews don't work, because

5

nobody is responsible for that park.

6

know, the next guy or this guy.

And this, also, if we can relate it back to

It's, you

I just had a thought, and, actually, I was

7
8

thinking about this when we talked about replacement

9

vehicles, that if Administration can take a look at

10

for the future somehow, some way that we can provide

11

incentives forpeop1e to take care of their vehicles

12

in such a way that we don't have to replace them as

13

often if people really take care of it.
I mean, I look at DeCoite Trucking -- No,

14
15

Rojac.

16

fair parades because they're so beautiful.

17

are they so beautiful?

18

their vehicles.

19

brand-new cabs every year for the County fair

20

parade, I don't think so, but if you look at

21

their fleet, I mean, they're great.

22

Their vehicles are like -- they go into the
And why

Because they take care of

I don't think they're buying

And I do remember also that in -- when I

23

worked in the pineapple fields for Maui Land and

24

Pine -- not picking, I was a supervisor -- the truck

25

drivers who brought the trucks in and out of the
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fields, you could spot when this one guy was coming

2

from way away because his vehicle shined.

3

he was so proud of his truck, and he was a Japanese

4

man, and while the truck was being loaded, you know,

5

it's pushed by the harvester, he's polishing it

6

while it's being loaded with pineapple.

7

other guys that come in there, I mean, their trucks

8

look like heck and the guy is sleeping or he's

9

reading the newspaper in the cab while it's being

10

Because

And the

pushed, you know.
So there's that amount of pride that I think

11
12

we want to try to instill in our workers.

And not

13

just because, oh, it's a County vehicle, I can treat

14

them any way I want.

15

can provide incentives for them.

16

incentives for people taking care of their vehicles

17

would really benefit the County if we could get

18

extended life from these vehicles.

19

driven -- I mean, you see these classic cars on the

20

road.

21

Upcountry, the one I see.

22

Chevies running on the road and they look pristine.

23

They're working.

24

can make these things last if you've got the pride

25

in them and stuff, at least longer than what it

But if there's a way that we
And to me, the

Even if they're

They're driving up and down, mostly from
You've got 1956,

'55

So it's a matter of, you know, you
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looks like our replacement is turning out to be.

2

So, you know, I just wonder if the

3

Administration can kind of look at some kind of

4

program.

5

because of, you know, we go through this whole thing

6

about how do we, you know, reward outstanding

7

employees and things like that other than the, you

8

know, $100 savings bond once a year that can only go

9

to one person or something like that.
Thanks.

10
11

And I know it's not going to be easy

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's a great suggestion, Ms. Tavares.

12

Again, like on Lanai, those programs works because

13

the equipment was assigned to a regular driver.

14

when we came in during the summer and worked on the

15

second shift, let me tell you, that truck better be

16

sparkling before that guy came back to work at 5:30

17

the next morning.

18

his truck, to be in the same condition he turned it

19

over to us for the second shift, and it was always

20

sparkling.

21

there seems to be pride because it's one driver and

22

it's assigned direct to his -- a regular piece of

23

equipment, it does work.

24

way to hold accountability.

25

And

Because he expected his truck,

So I think Mr. Harder's comment that

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Plus maybe that's a good

Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Terri is going to say, hold on, who was --

2

I'm not going to say it how I would say it, but you

3

would know who -- why that equipment went down,

4

because there's only one regular person that uses

5

it.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You know, Mr. Pontanilla just

7

mentioned a little thing to me about, well, you put

8

the guy's name on the truck, you know, Joe's Baby.

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Riki's Pet.

You know, like the

11

Fire Department does.

12

so they have some personality, you know, involved.

13
14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

They name all their vehicles

That's good suggestions not only for this

Department, but for the County-wide --

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh, County-wide, yeah.

-- program.

Yeah.

Thank you.

One quick one, and, again, that's the thing

17

18

about this Division, you know, we can go either

19

in -- I don't know, you can tie it into landfill,

20

residential collection, comma, you know.

21

Has the Department or the Division received comments

22

why the County does not do under residential

23

apartments and condominiums?

24
25

MR. HARDER:

I mean --

To my knowledge, I don't remember ever having

getting -- gotten those -- received those questions.
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We did receive a couple of questions on why we don't

2

collect bulky items from apartments and

3

condominiums, but never have we received anything

4

regarding collecting refuse from multi-family units.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, I would -- it would be

6

interesting to look at a 100-unit condo with 196

7

barrels.

8

one unit uses one barrel and you've got lOa-unit

9

building, you're going to have 100 barrels, one per

I mean, you got to think about it now.

If

10

unit.

11

they're equal access for each guy to throw his

12

rubbish in his barrel?

13

logistics, just think about the logistics that the

14

Department or the apartment provider's going to need

15

to -- Because you're going to have a longer refuse

16

line than parking stalls, maybe.

17

single-family housing.

18

house.

19

Are you going to make it all linear, because

Okay.

I mean,

just think about the

So we will promote

So if you want condo, buy a

We shall move to Landfill Disposal

20

Program.

One thing, Members, quickly before we do

21

the landfills, I can tell you Lanai, for those older

22

people of our community, so wise, they never move

23

the barrel from the pickup point throughout the

24

week.

25

where the barrel is, and they don't worry about

So they just carry their daily needs out to
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pushing it back here or back there.

2

worked, for us it worked on Lanai.

3

have different traffic patterns, different densities

4

and other factors, but

5

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

10

Of course, we

I'll move it.

That's how those -- our people approached

it.
Disposal Program, any comments before we open

8
9

And for us it

it up to questions, Department?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

What you'll

11

note from the details in this program area is you'll

12

see, as I mentioned earlier, in the Hana and Molokai

13

budgets an additional amount of money to try and

14

deal with the scrap metal on an ongoing basis in the

15

operating budget.

16

note is this program area also has two major

17

contracts, one is the --

18

MR. HARDER:

19

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

The other changes that you'll

EKO.
-- EKO contract, and the other

20

contract that's in here is the Olowalu hauling

21

contract, and that -- the Olowalu contract actually

22

is funded from a number of different index codes

23

within this program area.

24
25

On the EKO contract, as you may have heard
the other day from the Wastewater presentation, the
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amount that's needed is going to be short.

2

hoping it's not as short as what we're projecting

3

right now, but we've seen a lot more sludge being

4

brought to the landfill than we've seen in recent

5

years.

6

in most years is that we see a lot more sludge

7

coming in around this time of year, and i t ' l l

8

gradually come back down as it reaches the summer.

9

But if it doesn't, then John anticipates that we're

It's possible that the trend that we've seen

10

going to need an additional $100,000 or so.

11

it there.

12

We're

That's

The other changes that are -- or the other

13

concerns, actually, more that our Division has than

14

what's not -- is what's not reflected in the budget.

15

If you take a look at numbers -- the actual costs

16

for diesel, for gasoline, and the like, those costs

17

have been going up in this program area and we are

18

still budgeting at basically a flat rate.

19

The other area where we are not making a

20

change is also in premium pay.

21

change and here is where -- this program area we've

22

seen a lot of premium pay in recent years.

23

that is related to the fact that it's at a certain

24

point we have run out of money to buy cover, so a

25

lot of that kind of work has been done in-house.

We haven't made that
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1

And so we'v e incu rred a lot -- some addi tiona l

2

prem ium pay, at leas t in recen t year s.

3

is some conc ern that that prem ium pay has not been

4

adju sted in a numb er of years now in the budg et.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Warr en -- Okay .

So there

I unde rstan d the

6

adjus tmen t for Hana and Molo kai, and I think that
's

7

wond erful .

8

but smal ler than Molo kai not have any adjus tmen
t

9

rega rding scrap meta l?

10

MR. HARDER:

Why would a progr am large r than Hana ,

Well , it just so happ ens that we're extre mely

11

lucky on Lana i in that we've got Mann y Amar al to

12

hand le the scrap .

13

since most of the scrap is still there , we're

14

prob ably going to be requ ested to come in and hand
le

15

it some time in the futur e.

16

righ t now, it's his scrap , you know , it's -- so
it's

17

a diff icul t thing for us to look at deali ng with
.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We do antic ipate , thoug h, that

But as thing s exis t

Well , I would just sugg est that the

19

Depa rtmen t work with Mr. Amar al and if you can work

20

out some kind of agree ment , I think if we do

21

part icipa te, it will cost us less mone y than if
we

22

did it comp letely by ours elves .

23

share with you that comm ent.

24
25

So I would just

And to the Dire ctor I woul d exten d at this
time my hear tfelt thank s for allow ing the Depu ty
to
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come to Lanai and review the total Department's

2

operations of Lanai and to consider some adjustments

3

for improvements to our program there.

4

very much, Mr. Director.

So thank you

Before I ask the members, has the Department,

5
6

because you do control permit review and approval

7

for such things as grubbing, grading, filling,

8

excavations, is there a way that through the

9

processing of those things, let's say, you come

10

across a project within reasonable distance, I would

11

say, and you know that they're going to have to find

12

a way to dispose of or relocate thousands of cubic

13

yards of excess fill.

14

it for the landfill for your cover requirements?

15

Have it at a discounted price or it would just be

16

for the delivery.

17

such ways of addressing fill requirements?

18

MR. HARDER:

Why wouldn't you ask to have

Has the Department considered

We do to a certain extent.

Each area or

19

landfill is somewhat different.

Central Maui, while

20

they use a significant amount of cover, we happen to

21

have a neighbor that generates an awful lot of dirt.

22

And it's very hard to haul it in from anyplace else

23

cheaper than we can buy it from Ameron.

24

is a major budget item, for us to go and haul it any

25

distance is probably going to cost us more than

Though it
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1

that.

Right now it's about $5 a ton.
Hana and Molokai, we have not experienced

2
3

needs to purchase cover.

There seems to be material

4

that comes in from projects or our Highways Division

5

brings in to us.
Lanai is the one area we have been looking at

6
7

those options.

Currently we've got two projects

8

that we're in discussion with.

9

Lanai company, is bringing in some -- a large amount

One right now, a

10

of cover that should handle us for months to come.

11

And somewhere down the road, though I haven't seen a

12

schedule yet, Army Corps of Engineers is going to be

13

dredging Manele Harbor, so we've already started

14

working with those people on trying to supplement

15

our cover needs.
And there will be another project I forgot to

16
17

mention on Molokai.

18

Kaunakakai.

19

there has kind of gotten full of sediment.

20

they work out the arrangements on that, we'll be

21

receiving that material.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

They're dredging down near

The stream just outside of the town
And once

And, you know, I'm just asking, you know,

23

regarding like the Central Maui, you know, you have

24

big, big requirements.

25

as, again, you know, if it's possible for you to get

And I just share that just
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free material -- And I'll take a hypothetical

2

situation.

3

forward, for whatever reason through the design you

4

find out they have an excess of a million cubic

5

yards -- And, again, I'm just throwing out a

6

hypothetical.

7

you got a million cubic yards available because of

8

their design and requirements.

9

wouldn't turn down a million cubic yards of cover

10
11

Let's say Haliimaile project of A&B goes

It may be totally unrealistic, but

I'm sure you

material, Mr. Harder.
MR. HARDER:

Anybody that brings in free dirt, whether

12

it's one truckload or 100 truckloads, is more than

13

welcome.

14

amount of material that could be guaranteed us, I'm

15

sure we -- and we could get it for a lesser price

16

than we pay Ameron currently, you know, we would

17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

MR. HARDER:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22
23

If it was a large

You would be happy to accept those

materials.

19

21

There is no charge.

Yes, yes.
Yeah.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina, questions regarding landfill?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chairman.

I refer to details 18-96 for the Hana

24

Landfill and Molokai landfill and Lanai in regards

25

to personnel.

I noticed Lanai you have an equipment
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operator.

Is there a reason why there's no

2

equipment operators for Hana and Molokai?

3

because of, I guess, Lanai is a bigger landfill, or

4

has there been discussion to expand -- add an

5

expansion for -- position for Hana and Molokai as

6

well?

7

MR. HARDER:

No.

Is it

The reason there is on Lanai, because we

8

have automated refuse collection on Lanai.

9

equipment operator collects trash --

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

MR. HARDER:

That

Oh, okay.

-- two days a week.

In Molokai and Hana, the

12

Highways Division collects the refuse.

13

basically the way the system was set up.

14

looking at possibly next year restructuring one of

15

the Lanai positions to provide a little more

16

flexibility between Molokai and Lanai, because

17

Molokai is actually the largest of the three small

18

landfills and could benefit from an extra body once

19

in a while.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

So it's just
We are

So I guess I can -- Once

21

Hana -- well, Hana gets semi automated and Molokai,

22

then they will get that equipment operator position?

23

MR. HARDER:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

Yeah.
You'll make that request.

Okay.

And as far as, I guess, when -- Maybe Mr.
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Mateo can recall when we were on that site

2

inspection at the Molokai Landfill back on March

3

22nd, if memory serves me correct, there was a

4

concern the bulldozer in that landfill as far as I

5

guess it's getting on in years.

6

at any time an equipment request to replace that

7

bulldozer?

8

bulldozer spending a lot of time -- or potential for

9

it to spend a lot of time in the shop?

10

MR. HARDER:

Have you considered

Or what's the life currently and is that

Actually, it's not as -- in that bad a shape,

11

but it -- what we've been looking at both for

12

Molokai and Lanai is what we call a tract loader.

13

We just ordered one this year for Hana.

14

like a small bulldozer with a loader bucket in the

15

front that can operate as a loader or as a bulldozer

16

or even as a scrapper fordoing some fine grading.

17

And this -- So it could be a backup piece of

18

equipment when the main dozer is down, or it could

19

be performing other jobs around the landfill like

20

moving cover material, which currently at those

21

landfills we have to borrow a loader and an operator

22

from Highways to do that.

23

about -- looked at that this year, but budget

24

limitations didn't allow us to get the equipment.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And this is

So we have looked at

And one last question,
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1

Chair, on the landfill disposal program.

The -- As

2

it relates to our own landfill here, is the -- I

3

call it the plastic trees, all those plastic bags

4

that blow into the, I guess, little bushes and trees

5

that causes the landfill areas to look a little bit

6

more unsightly.

7

of -- proposing some type of legislation or looking

8

into where -- I think someone told me that in other

9

places around the world, I guess, if you use

Have you folks considered any type

10

plastic, you get charged for it.

Is there any type

11

of solution?

12

best to try and, you know, clean up the area as far

13

as plastic in those trees.

14

those screens?

I know your personnel, they do their

15

MR. HARDER:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

MR. HARDER:

I guess maybe putting up

Better screens.
Yeah.

We've done a lot of reactive measures such as

18

putting up screens.

The new landfill we hope will

19

have even higher screens like they've got on Oahu,

20

30-foot screens on poles.

21

hole, so it should be more protected, but that's not

22

going to completely solve the problem.

23

are communities that have either banned plastic bags

24

or put a deposit on them.

25

about this, we have never really put together that

And i t ' l l be down in a

Yeah, there

And while we've talked
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1

kind of proposal.

2

it, I could assist in drafting up something.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

If your Committee would welcome

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No questions at this time.

Mr. Kane.

Carroll.

Just one point on behalf of Mr.

I think he reminded me yesterday, because

10

he was not feeling well, to bring up I guess there

11

was at public hearing a comment about the Hana

12

Landfill.

13

clarification.

14

was concerned about the intent of the landfill was

15

only to go certain height and it's exceeded

16

something that was some understanding in the

17

community.

18

some light on that as far as the life of the Hana

19

Landfill, the dimensions of it, and how it's going

20

to end up, if you're going to be dealing with a

21

closure issue, opening of some other phase.

22

some general comments, Mr. Harder.

23

MR. HARDER:

And it's just so maybe we can get some
I guess some person in the public

Can you -- I don't know if you can shed

Okay.

Give us

Let me try to answer this in pieces, I

24

guess.

First J

to my knowledge, there is no height

25

limit.

And since the landfill is completely
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1

surrounded by dense forest and you can't see it from

2

anywhere off the site, I don't know why the height

3

would be an issue because you can't see it unless

4

you're on the landfill.
Capacity-wise within the existing footprint,

5
6

we've probably got 30 years capacity out there.

And

7

that wouldn't require us to go more than maybe

8

another 10 to 15 feet higher, because there is quite

9

a large footprint there.
The one issue, the one reason we want to

10
11

retain that existing site is because of the Federal

12

regulations.

13

they call a small

14

landfills in small communities from the major

15

restrictive design standards that are -- that you

16

face at a large landfill.

17

there's a condition that it be in a dry area, an

18

area that gets less than 25 inches of rain a year

19

and has little chance of impacting groundwater.

20

Hana doesn't fit that exemption.

21

do.

22

have to be in full compliance with the Federal

23

regulations and would cost quite a bit.

24
25

Federal regulations have a -- what
con~unity

exemption which exempts

But within that exemption

Molokai and Lanai

So if we built another landfill there, it would

I think the only long-term discussion would
be to develop some form of a transfer station, bale
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system to compact the waste and haul it out on a

2

regular basis, but even that would be very difficult

3

with the roads and the bridges and the condition

4

they're in now.

5

to wait for some years until that -- all those

6

bridges were rebuilt.

7
8
9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So it's probably something we have

Require everybody who comes in to

take all their rubbish back out again.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Thank you.

I just saved a

11

big thought on the floor there.

12

do you have

13

you have a cost, an estimated cost of -- that

14

includes the opening, the operation, the closing,

15

and the monitoring?

16

based on -- I don't know what kind of size.

17

Central Maui is really huge, but say Waikapu, what

18

the Waikapu landfill was?

19

don't think it was opened properly, or was it opened

20

properly?

21

I miss the Makani Landfill.

22

that size, Waikapu or Makani.

23

MR. HARDER:

In your landfills

Not your landfills.

In a landfill do

Can that kind of information be
Like

I mean, we have the -- I

I forget, how long it was.

Oh, Makani.

But something along

I can probably work out something for Waikapu

24

or Makani.

Generally different communities

25

calculate costs differently.

As part of the Mayor's
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1

Recycling Task Force a couple of years ago, we did

2

those calculations for Central Maui Landfill, looked

3

at the actual costs of constructing Phases I and II,

4

and looked at the estimated costs of closing Phases

5

I and II, and the projected costs of monitoring that

6

landfill for 30 years after it was closed.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

already for that

9
10

MR. HARDER:

Oh, you know, if you've got it

Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- that's fine, if I could -- you

11

know, if we could get an estimate of that.

12

know, I'm looking at this $10 million to close --

13

MR. HARDER:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And, you

I and II.
I and II, and that's just the

15

closing.

And then I don't know what the monitoring

16

costs are going to be after that for 30 years, but I

17

also -- You know, because I'm wondering, and I guess

18

my big question is how -- how much have we looked

19

into bio mass and waste-to-energy kinds of

20

technologies and possible proposals or anything like

21

that?

22

we don't call them that any more because that's Such

23

a bad connotation, but my understanding is that the

24

technology has advanced so -- to a point where the

25

emissions from these waste-to-energy plants now

I mean, I understand, you know, incinerators,
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1

are -- can meet the clean air standards.

2

share with us a little about where you might be with

3

that or how much you've looked at it?

4

you've looked at it.

5

MR. HARDER:

Could you

I'm sure

We basically -- I'd say almost on a monthly

6

basis, at least every other month, some vendor of

7

some sort comes in to talk to us.

8

looked at two different waste-to-energy technologies

9

that look fairly promising.

Currently we've

And weive looked at a

10

couple other alternative technologies that may be

11

promising.

12

they are -- they meet all of the regulatory

13

requirements, exceed the regulatory requirements,

14

cost-wise they're still not in the range of landfill

15

operations even when you add all of the construction

16

and closure and post closure costs.

17

a -- it comes down to an economic issue.

18

None of them -- While environmentally

So it's mainly

But we -- I've been working with Council

19

Services on the -- since the Hawaii State

20

Association of Counties Conference is coming up --

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. HARDER:

Yes.

-- and we will be bringing out a

23

waste-to-energy representative and a representative

24

of an anaerobic digestion system that anaerobically

25

digests the trash, generates methane and generates
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what energy off of that to make presentations.

2

if you want more information, these are probably two

3

of the most advanced of the new technologies that I

4

have seen.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

cv

HSAC?

7

MR. HARDER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. HARDER:

10

So

So they'll be -- This will be at

Yeah, at HSAC.
In June?

Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, terrific.

Okay.

I'll plan to

11

attend these with great enthusiasm.

But, yeah, and

12

I'm wondering about this because at some point in

13

time we're going to run out of holes in the ground.

14

And, you know, I would actually like to see what the

15

costs are, opening, closing, and monitoring and

16

operation of landfills and, you know, looking at a

17

comparison of the benefits, you know, the pros and

18

the cons of it.

19

have got to be more than just the cost of opening

20

and closing landfills.

21

and the -- You know, what set me off on this was

22

reading about City and County of Honolulu's possibly

23

going to ship their trash --

And I think the pros and the cons

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You've got the space problem

To Washington.
-- to Washington.
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1

MR. HARDER:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

Or Oregon.
Or Oregon.

Yes.
And there are places that it's --

What, were we reading about this or somebody said?

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Somebody said it last night.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Washington and Oregon or

8

whatever, they have landfill -- And this is allover

9

the US, from what I understand.

Because they've got

10

so much space up there, that it's actually an

11

economic engine for counties or cities or whatever

12

where they find the land and they take

13

everybody else's trash.

14

know, like a revenue stream for that county or city.

15

But I'm looking at it, you know, this is just

16

putting the trash somewhere else.

17

with the problem, we're just moving it to somewhere.

18

And eventually, you know --

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

they buy

And it becomes a -- you

We're not dealing

Capitalism, huh?
Yeah.

It's like there seems like

21

we should be able to do something else with it

22

besides that so that we take care of ourself and

23

move towards some level of sustainability.

24

I -- you know, I'm not the environmental guru around

25

it, but it just seems like it makes sense to look at
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1

these optionsj given the fact that we are islands in

2

the middle of the Pacific.

3

to -- You know, once I had a great idea that we

4

should take our trash over to the Big Island.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And unless we're going

Bring a boat.
And they've got a huge incinerator

7

going over there going, what, 14 years running or 15

8

years running now.

9

consider something like that.

But of course you would never
But, you know, wetve

10

got to think about where we're going to go with

11

this.

12

what are the uses of a landfill after it's closed,

13

what can you do on it.

14

these stories about they turn them into parks and

15

they turn them into this and that.

16

know, that Kakaako Park -- Kakaako, yeah, in

17

Honolulu is basically on a bunch of -- I don't know

18

if it was a landfill, but they've got little methane

19

gas -- or not methane, but gas exhaust pipes, if you

20

want to call it, sticking out of ground, but they

21

made a beautiful park out of it.

You know, at one time, you know, we looked at

And, you know, there are all

In fact, you

22

But, you know, I would just like to know --

23

like us to know and everybody what are the options

24

out there for us.

25

costs, you know, look at not just the dollars in and

And then while we're looking at
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the dollars out kind of costs, but the other kinds

?

of costs that maybe are not measurable in dollars

3

and cents, but there are other benefits.

4

looking forward to that, to that conference.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

Thank you.

So I'm

I appreciate HSAC's

6

grabbing the horns and pulling it regarding this

7

major concern that -- All I can say is I'm so glad

8

we're not City and County.

9

they got land -- They got problems.

10
11

They got sewer problems,

Mr. Pontanilla, disposal program?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

Thank you, Chair.

I'm looking at detail sheet 18-98, and if I

13

could have some explanation on some of these funding

14

requests.

15

Miscellaneous Other Costs, $750,000, actually

16

what -- you know, what is the funds used for on that

17

one there?

18
19
20

Almost at the bottom of the page is

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

That's basically for cover at Central

Maui Landfill.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Cover.

Big cost.

And the

21

other one that I was looking at is the freight and

22

hauling, $125,000.

23
24
25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

What you'll note on page -- If you

look at detail page 18-10
MR. HARDER:

18-110.
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MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

lS-110, excuse me.

-- you'll note

2

125,000 was appropriated in fiscal year ending

3

6/30/04 for Lahaina refuse.

4

contract for the Olowalu hauling, so we just moved

5

that item to lS-98 into the --

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

8
9

That reflected the

Central, yeah.

-- Central Maui Landfill operations

budget.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And the last one that I have is

10

under Services, the increase on Other Services from

11

1.5 mil to 1.65.

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

That's the EKO contract, which I noted

13

we expect will be a little short because of the

14

unexpected amount of sludge that has been coming in.

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay, fine.

And on the program

16

sheet, as far as the landfills, are we in compliance

17

with the State and Federal regulations?

1R

have they imposed some fines on us?

19

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

And if not,

We are coming into compliance at

20

Central Maui.

We expect, though, that at some point

21

they will quantify fines for a number of outstanding

22

violations.

23

Molokai and Hana based on the money that the Council

24

is providing in the supplemental budget.

25

gotten to the point of discussing with Department of

We will be coming into compliance on
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1

Health whether they expect to be imposing fines for

2

a situation that was there,

3

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

I would like to just clarify the

4

Central Maui issues.

5

Central Maui are basically all violations that

6

occurred between 1997 and 1999.

7

things that have long been corrected, and we've just

8

basically been negotiating and trying to haggle

9

about how much they're going to fine us.

10
11

The compliance issues on

So these were

But these

were older issues that have been long corrected.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

But it's true the amount of the fine

12

is not reflected in any of the budgets that we've

13

provided, we've brought forward at this point.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

as far as trying to settle the thing?

16

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18
19
20
21
22

So we're still in negotiation

Yes.
Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Anything else under landfill disposal?

Mr.

Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman.

Chairman, thank you.

This -- I guess this is just directly related

23

to the Molokai Landfill.

In addition to the scrap

24

metal removal which has been, you know, the primary

25

problem, the situation with the existing tires, you
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know, thousands of them still exist, is there a

2

program that you will be undertaking to help remove

3

those things off of the landfill?

4
5

MR. HARDER:

The tires will be removed along with the

scrap metal, as part of the bid.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Anything else under disposal?

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Okay.

Chair.

Is this the place where I

could ask about the delinquent accounts?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Let me hit that right after diversion.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

We're still in landfill, but -- Any

13

comments on the diversion program besides what you

14

gave in the opening comments, Mr. Director?

15

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Diversion?

Yes.
The major change you'll note in the

18

diversion program is really in the amount of

19

additional grants that we are anticipating receiving

20

from the State as part of the bottle bill

21

implementation, and that's reflected, actually, on

22

page 18

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBERKANE:

25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

61.

116.
-- 112.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, 112 .

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Under the Solid Waste Grant Revenue

3

Operations.

4

appropriated in Fiscal Year 2004 of 75,000 to 1.75

5

million.

6

been discussing with DOH about implementation is

7

that they will allow this money to be used for

8

additional positions which we anticipate might be

9

needed to -- basically to collect bottles and also

10

So you'll see a big jump from what was

The thing that we've learned now as we've

to payout --

11

MR. HARDER:

Administer the contract.

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

administer the contract.

But

13

the -- so -- But the budget as submitted does not

14

reflect the fact that we could actually bring on

15

bodies once the money comes in to help with that

16

program.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, thank you for that

18

information.

19

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah.

Mr. Molina, questions under diversion?

22

Let's see.

23

on diversion.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm sorry, I had one on

We're not on disposal yet.

Okay.

No, no more

Landfill has two components, they

have the diversion as well as the disposal.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

We're past disposal already.

Yeah, we already did the flush.

Now we're

into the redirect.

4

Mr. Mateo.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Kane.
No.

MS. Tavares.
Yes.

On your -- Speaking about

10

this grant from the State because of the bottle

11

bill, on your program budget, page 18-61, in your

12

program highlights, the second paragraph, the last

13

sentence.

14

Transforming the existent network into manned

15

redemption centers which would be partially funded

16

by the Beverage Container Tax."

17

funding the other part?

It says, "Integrated Redemption Network,

18

MR. HARDER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

We're already funding the other part.

MR. HARDER:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

Oh, okay.

So this will like

augment that

21

23

So what -- who's

Yes.
-- because they're already going

to have these duties?
MR. HARDER:

Yes.

Essentially we have -- In our existing

contracts basically we already haul and process
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the -- all the material at those sites.

2

that we get from the State would allow us to man

3

those sites, pay for the manning of the sites and

4

the operation of the redemption side of the program.

5

And the County funds would still cover the hauling

6

of the material and the processing of the material,

7

of the non redemption material.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. HARDER:

Okay.

The funds

Thank you.

I do have one thing I think I need to clarify

10

because that 1.75 million does look like a pretty

11

big chunk,

12

the money that we might possibly receive if

13

everything gets implemented and everybody

14

participates in the program and we collect lots of

15

bottles, because the grant is dependent upon --

That was kind of the very high end of

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

MR. HARDER:

How many bottles we collect.

-- how many bottles you collect.

And, also,

18

80 percent of that money would be the nickles that

19

we would have to turn around and pay back to the

20

public.

21

use for programs, because it would be the deposit

22

money being returned to the public.

23

not provide a huge increase in operating funds, but

24

it would be adequate to run our redemption sites.

25

It wouldn't be money that the County could

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So this would

When do you think this would

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
fROR\

S?4-?OQO

314

BF 04/15/04

1
2

start?
MR. HARDER:

The program is -- by law is supposed to start

3

January 1st, '05.

We hope to have at least a couple

4

sites on line by that time.

5

new site at Maui Community College, the site we've

6

been constructing this year.

7

month or the month after.

8

first site.

9

of a Kihei site, which we would need to relocate

Right now we've got a

We hope to open next

And that will be the

And then we're looking at a possibility

10

because of the senior housing that's going in there,

11

or developing a Lahaina site.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

How is this going to impact your

glass-phalt program?

14

MR. HARDER:

No, in addition (inaudible).

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, not your glass-phalt program,

16

but right now the glass is being collected and

17

processed or crushed or whatever and that's being

18

used various places.

19

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So now people will be saving their

21

bottles rather than putting them in the glass

22

recycling, or at least the beverage bottles, but

23

isn't the -- aren't the beverage bottles the

24

majority of the glass that comes in?

25

MR. HARDER:

But the bottles will still come back to the
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2

same place.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, I mean, but, you know, weren't
Weren't you selling or

3

you using the glass for

4

getting -- selling all the glass that you were

5

getting anyway?

6

MR. HARDER:

No.

Basically we -- the glass that comes in

7

now, not only from our programs, which is the

8

smaller portion, but from the commercial programs,

9

the bars and restaurants, which is by far the larger

10

amount of glass, the glass goes to Aloha Glass,

11

where it's ground up and sold.

12

process it and then they sell it for about $5 a ton

13

for aggregate.

14

recovered because of the redemption law, it'll still

15

be ground up and used as aggregate.

16

any plans of doing anything else with it.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. HARDER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We pay them to

While we anticipate more glass being

We don't have

Oh, okay.

Once you pay -- Once you pay the nickles -It's not like it used to be where

20

you gave it back to the soda company so they could

21

refill the bottles?

22

MR. HARDER:

No, no.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

MR. HARDER:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

There's no
Reuse of that?

Yeah.
Okay.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

316

BF 04/15/04

1
2

MR. HARDER:

Nobody that rinses out bottles except for a

few beer bottles.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. HARDER:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Not like Primo even used to be.
Yeah.

Yeah, so -Oh, okay.

Yeah, I was concerned

6

that it would, you know, really take a decrease in

7

that pile.

Thank you.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

10

11
12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.
No.

Anything else under diversion, Members?

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah.

I have a question related to

13

landfill more in general, but more so, I guess, in

14

terms of costs, you know, with the openings of the

15

Phase IV and the coverings and all those additional

16

costs involved.

17

what it, you know.

18

non -- I guess the non-commercial people who dump

19

rubbish in the landfill?

20

there's no fees for people, for nonresidents; right?

21

I know

22

like a $5 fee and I guess one amnesty day.

23

guys thought about eventually because of these

24

rising costs to ask,the Councilor Committee to

25

consider implementing back those fee -- I guess

You know, you gave us an average of
How is it going to impact the

Currently right now

I think a couple of years ago there was
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1

charges to nonresidents without getting into any

2

more specific details on fees, Chair.

3

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I think the Department was under the

4

impression that that $5 waiver was for a short

5

period and would be restored, but we haven't been

6

able to persuade anyone that that's a good idea at

7

this point.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Just thought I'd

check.

10
11

Okay.

Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Anything else under landfill, either

12

disposal or diversion?

13

folks want a short break, or let's just get into

14

residential collection?

15

into residential collection.

16

Mr. Director.

17

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Okay.

Seeing none, you

You guys okay?

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Let us go

The significant

18

change in the residential collection area is to move

19

the amount that was allocated towards the Olowalu

20

hauling contract and to move that to -- from out --

21

from the Lahaina collections budget to the Central

22

Maui operations budget in the landfill budget.

23
24
25

That's about it; right?
MR. HARDER:

You want to talk them, or you want me to talk

to them?
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1

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Oh.

The only other adjustment we

2

would like the Council to consider is the budget as

3

proposed does fund two Refuse Collector positions

4

and de-funds two LTA Refuse Collector positions.

5

would suggest that it's not a change in the amount

6

appropriated, but that the limited term appointments

7

actually be funded rather than the -- rather than

8

the Refuse Collector positions, one of which is in

9

Wailuku and one in Makawao.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So just so that we're clear on what

11

your request is, one is for Makawao and one is for

12

Wailuku?

13

MR. HARDER:

We

The positions that we're discussing are PW

14

397 and PW 599.

Those positions are currently

15

vacant and they were zeroed out in last year's

16

budget.

17

positions, PW 611 and 612, continue to be funded

18

basically to allow us some flexibility once we

19

automate Upcountry.

20

shifted around to meet oUr needs more easily.

21

we start to have excess positions, whether we could

22

transfer them to the landfill or to fill my clerical

23

position in the administration.

24

continue to keep those as LTA's, that would give us

25

more flexibility down the road.

And at that time we asked that the two LTA

That way these positions can be

So if we could
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Staff, are you clear on the positions that

2

the Department has proposed?

3

contact Mr. Harder and the Director, please.

4
5
6

Okay.

If you need to,

Mr. Molina, questions regarding residential
collection?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Chair.

I guess

7

I -- So those are the positions on details 18-105

8

and 18-107, 397 and 599, yeah.

9

As far as residential collection, no,

10

Chairman, most of my questions were answered earlier

11

when we were going and doing the administration

12

program go-around.

13

answered earlier.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Okay.

So for me, my questions were
Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No, thank you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Kane.
No.

Ms. Tavares.
Nope.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Yeah, just one.

For

23

Collection, Lahaina Refuse, detail sheet 18-108, is

24

there any figures for Collective Bargaining Fee

25

Adjustments?

I notice it's zero.
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MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

How did that happen?

Department.
You know, that does seem inconsistent,

4

because we do show a figure for the other -- for the

5

other baseyards, but not for Lahaina.

6

how that happened.

7

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I don't know

Is it going to be an adjustment,

Department?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

I would think that -- Well, we'll have

10

to work with the Budget Office and make -- provide

11

some figures, because it appears that there's been

12

adjustments in all the other baseyards for the

13

Refuse Collectors.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you.
These are all UPW, though, so it would

16

be a figure that's in anticipation of some kind of

17

award or adjustment that needs to be made.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We'll await the revised worksheets

19

from the Department for this division area of Solid

20

Waste.

21

On 18-109, details, Wailuku Program, you have

22

$30,000 for professional services.

23

a comment, please, on that 30,000?

24
25

MR. HARDER:

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

Can you give us

Basically that's to

reflect the costs of processing our bulky items.
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Over the last couple of years with changes in Maui

2

Scrap Metal not accepting appliances with freon in

3

them anymore, we've had to take our appliances to a

4

local refrigerant contractor for freon extraction.

5

This year we had no budget money, budgeted money for

6

that, and basically this past month we scraped the

7

bottom of the barrel as far as finding funds in

8

other sources.

9

this -- into next year's budget to cover those

10
11

So we're trying to put that in

costs.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

o

Okay.

Does it make sense for us to have

12

one of our people trained to take care of this CFC's

13

and chloroform fluorocarbons and other things that

14

this freon, freon II liquids need to be dealt with

15

whereby if recycled, the County could use it?

16

it make sense?

17

MR. HARDER:

It is something we're looking at.

Does

It's

18

basically something that also requires some

19

discussion with the unions because right now all of

20

our employees within refuse program are Ukupau and

21

basically Refuse Collectors.

22

looking at that.

23

it's not as simple as just training somebody who is

24

a Refuse Collector.

25

this for a living are either already

But we have been

The -- Part of the question is

Generally the people that do
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air-conditioning repairmen or auto mechanics or

2

something like that.

3

So it's something we are going to look at;

4

however, Mr. Chairman, there is a caveat on that.

5

You cannot reuse the material internally.

6

Clean Air Act, only allows that material to be

7

reused in the appliance that it was taken out of;

8

that is, you can drain it from an appliance, fix the

9

appliance, and put it back in the appliance.

Law,

If

10

not, you've got to send it to like California to

11

have the PCB's removed or whatever else might be in

12

there, so -- But We are looking at it.

13

automate and free up those LTA positions, that could

14

be one of the things we do with one of the LTA

15

positions.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

Okay.

And as we

Thank you.

On 110 I believe you made the comment already

18

that you've zeroed out your freight and hauling?

19

One of the members may have asked that earlier.

20

MR. HARDER:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22
23
24
25

Yeah.
Okay.

Fine.

We don't need to -- We don't

need to revisit that.
Members, anything else under residential
collection?

Mr. Molina, question?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Mr. Mateo.
No.

Mr. Kane.
Ms. Tavares.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9
10
11

Mr. Pontanil1a.

Okay.

program areas.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

I think we've gone through the
Shall we go to and deal with CIP?
I'm sorry.

Do you want to do CIP

now?

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

the uncollected?

15

No.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

There's not a whole lot.
So after that we're going to do

Oh, we can do that right now, yeah.

fine.

17

did.

18

delinquent accounts, Ms. Tavares.

19

No, I was

~-

16

That's

Not that I did forget, but I

Yes, you may ask your questions about

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

The so-called 1 million in

20

uncollected revenue, I know we talked about this a

21

little bit.

22

list of the accounts and the amounts that were

23

delinquent.

24

status of the collections of these and what can

25

if anything, can we as a Council do to help collect

I think the last time you gave us a

Could you give us an update on the
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1

these or make these people accountable for what is

2

owed, or is that -- Yeah, I guess before I go

3

forward, maybe you can just give us an update.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. HARDER:

Department, if you would, please.
Council, all I will attempt -- It's really

6

more of a Finance question than a rate question.

7

The bulk of these accounts that are delinquent are

8

basically dealing with entities that no longer

9

exist.
The biggest debt that I know of is Valley

10
11

Isle Disposal -- what we call Valley Isle Disposal

12

I, which about a year and a half, two years ago was

13

sold to another person, retained the same name, but

14

became a new company, and the new owner basically

15

said he didn't have any responsibility for the old

16

debts.

17

II merged with Maui Disposal, and those guys are

18

claiming they don't have responsibilities for their

19

old debts.

20

Valley Isle Disposal II because we have still a

21

handle on Maui Disposal, who needs to use our

22

facility.

23

Disposal I -- and 1 think Finance can probably

24

explain this better than I can, but they're the most

2S

difficult debt that we have.

Since that time, then, Valley Isle Disposal

We are collecting slowly the debts from

But the partnership that was Valley Isle
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Some of the other debts that showed upon

2

that, and I think there was

Aloha Waste was one

3

of them, it was basically a contractual dispute

4

error made either by our office or by Finance that

5

we had a contract with them, they had a contract

6

with us.

7

their position was they weren't going to pay us

8

until we started paying them.

9

rectified so that debt's pretty cleared up.

Our contract with them got hung up, and so

That has been

Another -- There's a few other debts, but

10
11

they're basically that same thing, older companies

12

that no longer exist and I think now Finance is

13

going to litigation to collect.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So some of it's been paid back, so

15

is that 1 million still accurate, or should we check

16

with Finance?

17

MR. HARDER:

Well, I think the bulk of the 1 million is

18

still accurate, yes.

19

companies, so we canlt like shut them down from

20

using the facility, because they don't use the

21

facility anymore.

22
23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But they're not existing

Wasn't a big portion of what was

owed part of operations on Lanai?

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Was it Lanai?

Yes.
Or am I thinking of the wrong

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

326

BF 04/15/04

1

2

thing?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, no.

Lanai has, I think, two delinquent

3

accounts that I had the Deputy -- through Mr.

4

Agaran's support, the Deputy did come to Lanai.

5

did review one of the accounts, and I believe

6

there's a good faith effort between the County and

7

that company to work it out.

8

involved because on one hand for that account, yes,

9

you're correct, that entity owes the County money,

We

There's a lot more

10

but the County also owes that entity money.

11

it's -- there's a lot of details involved with this

12

and it's not as simple as someone just not paying

13

their bill, Ms. Tavares, on that one.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

Okay.

I appreciate the

update, because I think that's always, you know --

16

18

Okay.

So

Yeah.
-- on people's minds.

Well, some

people's minds.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And then the other one is with, of course,

20

the company on the island, and, you know, it still

21

needs to be worked out.

22

out to our benefit whereby we will have a new site

23

downwind of the road as a new facility for landfill

24

or solid waste requirements that overall, in the

25

long run the County will benefit, the community will

But hopefully it will work
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benefit, and we'll be able to get that company's

2

account squared away.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Director.
Just one slight clarification on the

7

description that Mr. Harder gave.

8

the

9

longer in existence, I believe that the County is

~-

EVen for some of

one of the entities I believe that's no

10

still in litigation with that entity about the

11

amounts that are owed.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.
Thank you for that question.

Anything else regarding the delinquent

14
15

accounts?

At least we appreciate the Department

16

doing their best to deal with these delinquencies

17

and to get some settlement to those accounts.
Members, let us quickly move to --

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

Chair.

Yes, ma'am.
One more -- I'm sorry.

No, not a problem.
You know, we talked -- The bulky

item pickup is free; is that correct?
MR. HARDER:

Yes.
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1
2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

from condos and things for bulky item pickups?

3

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5
6

Yes.
So why don't we charge them and

pick it up?
MR. HARDER:

Two things:

7

to charge.

8

fees,

9

mechanism.

10

And you said you've had requests

One, we don't have a mechanism

We could discuss that under rates and

I guess, and look at implementing the

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, we could pretend it was

11

delivered to the landfill, you know, and charge by

12

the piece, you know, six bucks a trip or whatever

13

our tipping fee is for a residential person.

14

MR. HARDER:

The -- I think the original intent of the

15

bulky item program, you know, was basically to stop

16

those things from

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

-- getting illegally dumped, thrown off the

19

side of the road.

20

didn't assume that condo owners did that.

21

bigger issue is that currently we operate the bulky

22

item pickup program on weekends using premium payor

23

overtime, and we scrape up the monies for the freon

24

wherever we can scrape it up.

25

And I guess the original intent
But the

So if we did run a condo program, it would
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1

quickly eat up all of our resources.

2

not so much if we could somehow limit it to

3

residential apartments, but so many of these condos

4

are, you know, transient and turnover fast.

5

every time they turn them over, they pullout of all

6

of the old appliances and old furniture and buy all

7

new.

8

overwhelm us.

9

address in the future if the Council wanted us to

1.0

set up a program, but I -- it would probably mean

11

dedicating two people full time just to pick up

lL

bulky items, not just once a week.

13

I mean, it's

And

The quantity of material would just completely
It would be something we could

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, but, you know, those are the

14

people that are going to be willing to pay.

15

can afford to rip everything out and redecorate,

16

they can pay.

17
18

MR. HARDER:

But they can pay now.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. HARDER:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

from the County?

24
25

There's people that

will come and pick it up from them.

19

23

If they

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

Oh.

They don't use them?

They just don't want -Oh.

They want the free service

They want the free service.

They don't want

to hire somebody to come and
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, I see.

Oh, okay.

Okay.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well, we could maybe ask Mr. Kane to see if

2

through the State legislature, what you do is make

3

anyone that sells an appliance pay for the pickup.

4

Because most of them on the delivery pick it up and

5

dispose it, and it's already included in the

6

purchase price of the new appliance.

7

GOUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

Just like the batteries.

Just like batteries.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Just like the tire --

Right.

That's just how the tires program is

11

supposed to work.

12

paying for that --

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

When you buy a new tire, you're

Yeah.

-- disposal.

But somehow that part doesn't

15

really work, but -- Bulky items, you can just toss

16

it yourself normally.

17

Members, 25-40 under CIP.

This is under

18

Solid Waste, Central Maui Landfill, Phase I and II

19

Closure.

20

comments, please.

21

The request is $5 million.

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yes.

Department,

As I noted at the beginning,

22

while we are requesting 5 million, we anticipate

23

that the total cost will actually be 10 million, and

24

so we will be requiring an additional $5 million

25

next year as well.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well, thank you for sharing that.

2

That's not

It doesn't show future projections.

3

Would that

part of those monies include

4

monitoring considerations?

5

MR. HARDER:

No.

This is basically for construction of

6'

the closure system itself.

7

operational cost that, you know, would have to be

8

built into our operating budget every year for the

9

next 30 years.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Monitoring would be an

And, again, the 30-year period is as set by

Federal standards?

12

MR. HARDER:

Yes.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I knew that.
Okay.

14

I had to ask that.

Members, questions on this part

15

request?

Mr. Molina.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

I think we've talked about it

17

enough in Committee as well, Public Works Committee,

18

too.

19

Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

Ms. Tavares.
No.

Mr. Kane.
No.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Let us go over down right next to 25-41,

4

Central Maui Landfill, Phase IV-B.

5

request for design is $100,000.

6

Department?

7
r.

o

9

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

No comment.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This is the second phase

Mr. Molina, questions?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

Comment,

of the new line landfill complex.

10

20

This year's

No, no questions, Chair.

Mr. Pontanilla.
No.

Ms. Tavares.
No.

Mr. Kane.
No.

Mr. Mateo.
No.

Let us go to page 25-46, Waiale Dump

Disclosure, $100,000 Design.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Comments, Department?

The funds are to cover additional

22

design work required to complete the closure plans

23

for the old Waiale Dump off Waiinu Road.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Does this figure take into account the

County's current use of storage and anything else at
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1

the Waiale site?

2

MR. HARDER:

3

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

4
5
6
7
8
9
10

No, not that site.

The storage site is the old Waikapu Landfill.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you tell us -- Then help me, I -- where

this site is?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

This is a site closer to the graveyard

going up the road towards Maui Memorial.
MR. LEE, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

It's the corner of Maui Lani

Parkway with (inaudible).

11

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

12

then it's --

13

This is actually a different site.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

If you're coming down Mahalani,

I know you have a lot of voice, Mr. Lee,

14

but we still need you on the record.

15

happy to have you join us if you -- if you

16

MR. LEE, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18
19

Okay.

No, we'd be

John knows where it is.

Mr. Harder, if you can give us a

little bit more information, please.
MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

I guess it's the -- Waiinu Road is, I

20

guess, the new -- or relatively new bypass that

21

collects Maui Lani with --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. HARDER:

Waiale.

-- Waiale Road.

And as it winds around over

2-1

the -- over the hill, comes up from Mahalani, where

25

Mahalani now dead-ends, as it reaches the top there,
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1

down towards -- looking down towards the hospital

2

from there, that embankment had -- used to be an old

3

dump and burn site.

4

waste in 30 years, 40 years.

5

forgotten until they started excavating that road.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

I think it was long

The water tank.

So we're past the 30 years monitoring

phase, huh?

8

9

Oh.

It probably hasn't received

?:

Yeah.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I mean, I don't mean to make light, but,

11

you know, gosh, this must be in the Territorial days

12

and during the Board of Supervisors.

13

we -- What has kicked off the need for us to now

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17
18

19

20

So why now are

Mr. Lee.

Mr. Lee.
He's the historian among us.

He's

the man with the history.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Help us, because we're looking at a couple

of million dollars here.
MR. LEE:

Well, when we did the Mahalani and Waiinu Road

21

extensions, we had to go through the landfill as

22

part of the design.

23

landfill at that time was owned by Maui Lani

24

Partner -- oh, before Maui Lani Partner, A&B, as

25

part of the

And because actually the

entry, they told us that we had to
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1

address the closure of that landfill.
So when we started to do the road design, we

2
3

were planning to go over the top of the landfill and

4

escape the process of closure.

5

some soil studies, we found out that they determined

6

that -- the Department of Health determined that we

7

had some ash products there and, therefore, it was

8

hazardous to general public.

9

the alignment of the road around the landfill, and

However, when we did

So we had to redesign

10

DOH requirement is that we're required to close it.

11

And this is like six, seven years ago.

It

12

was still in

13

it wasn't really an approved landfill.

14

roadside landfill.

15

the Maui Trucking site before.

16

electric substation, above the new retaining wall we

17

put in.

18

around the corner.

19

you're looking at the Haliimaile Subdivision, you're

20

looking -- actually, Ma'alaea side of the landfill

21

is right there.

22
23

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

still functioning at that time, but
It was just

There was dumping right next to
But it's above the

It goes all the way to Maui Lani Parkway,

Okay.

So you're standing in the park,

I'm aware of the site now.

Thank

you for that comment.
Questions, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Oh, thank you, Chairman, just the
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1

one question.

2

it.

3

role, again, in this agreement?

4

specifics we need to know about?

5

MR. LEE:

I think Mr. Lee kind of touched on

On the Maui Lani Properties, what is their

Yeah.

Are there any
Sorry, Lee.

As part of the, I guess, land exchange,

6

they gave us the right to maintain the land and,

7

therefore, we got everything.

8

we're liable for the -- By State law, the landowner

9

is responsible to closure.

So, in other words,

But what the County

10

accepted, the previous Council accepted as far as

11

dedication was take the whole property.

12

therefore, since we accepted it as County property,

13

we're responsible to close it.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

17
18

All right.

Okay.

And,

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo, questions for Mr. Lee?

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Council?

"Previous Council," talking last term

Previous Council talking 1996?

19

MR. LEE, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. LEE, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

About eight years ago.
Thank you.

Okay.
Before your time.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Questions, Ms. Tavares, on this?
Before my time, too.
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1
2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Pontanilla, questions on this

one?

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA;

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

'5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. HARDER:

No.

(Inaudible. )

Okay.

Mr. Harder, comments?

Yeah, if I could just make one comment, kind

7

of referring back to one of Council Tavares's

8

earlier comments, this would make an ideal site for

9

a landfill to be used as a park.

10

I've been up on

top of it and the views are fantastic, so -And, secondly, the future funds we're looking

11
12

for for closure, we've already initiated some

13

discussions with EPA as part of their Brownfields

14

Cleanup Projects, and we may be able to get partial

15

funding or a good portion of that funding from the

16

Feds to help if we develop it for a beneficial use.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. HARDER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. HARDER:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Public purpose.

Like a public purpose, like a park.
How big is the site, please?
About six acres.
Six acres.

We should develop it and sell

22

it back to the previous owner as improved

23

property --

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Inaudible. )

-- and recover our cost.
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Any further questions on this project?

1
2
3

Ms.

Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, Chair.

If you could help me

4

understand what the ash part of it is.

5

burn site before, is that what it was, and the ash

6

is not acceptable for -- I mean, you can't just

7

build on -- Wouldn't building a road on top of it

8

like close it or something like that?

9

go with the liner thing, or just cover?

10

11

MR. HARDER:

You have to

My understanding, and I -- Mr. Lee probably

knows more about it than I do.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. HARDER:

14

It was a

Mr. Lee has to come back.

But that the road was going to have to be cut

through it.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MR. HARDER:

Oh, through it.

And that would have meant removing a lot of

17

this material.

18

the ash was if it got airborne and dust.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE;

And I think the main concern about

And, Mr. Lee, before you talk, you

20

don't need to talk loud into the mike.

21

you.

We can hear

He was blasting us over here.

22

MR. LEE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MR. LEE:

25

Yeah.

Sorry about that.
That's all right.

In dealing with DOH, Gary Siu, as far as this

landfill closure, basically on a test that we ran,
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1

which cost us about $100,000 to do that, it was

2

determined that we would put a 2-foot cover on it

3

with impervious 6-inch topsoil.

4

just a straight cover, no liner requirements,

5

nothing.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MR. LEE:

So that would be

Oh.

The only other thing is that we're supposed to

8

fence it in after the closure to limit public use,

9

but if they're doing something else, well, that's

10

possible.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

fine with the 24 inches?

12
13

MR. LEE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.
And that's going to cost 1.75

million to do that?

15
16

So the Department of Health is

MR~

HARDER:

Yeah.

We had

As part of -- I guess as

17

part of the road design project, Lloyd had gotten a

18

grading plan, closure plan done for the site.

19

year ago, this was a year ago, year and a half ago,

20

we took those plans and bid them out.

21

in the discussion here, there was $350,000 budgeted

22

for that project.

23

million.

24

even at that level, there were some concerns among

25

all the bidders of the side slopes, because they are

And a

And as noted

Our low bid came in at 1.5

So that's where we come up with the -- And
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1

rather steep and they're unconsolidated and there's

2

lots of big things in them, you know, pieces of car

3

bodies and stuff.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

current rubbish?

6

7

MR. HARDER:

No, no.

So it's not compacted pile of

This was a site where people dumped

off the side of the road.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. HARDER:

Oh, okay.

They burned the trash and then pushed it a

10

little further, then burned the trash and then

11

pushed it a little further.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. HARDER:

14

is --

Yeah.

Oh, okay.

Okay.

Like I say, this is 40 years ago, this

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MR. HARDER:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

A long while.

The old way of doing it.

The real, real old way.
That's the place I was looking I'd

19

like to buy and build my house over there.

20

view.

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

What a

Yo~'d

have six acres.

Six acres.

Hey, you won't get weeds.
Okay.

Since you gentlemen brought up some

comments from Department of Health, would this
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1

project be able to qualify for State Revolving Fund

2

loans instead of our regular bond request?

3

MR. HARDER:

I don't know of any State Revolving Fund for

4

solid waste.

5

wastewater.

6

for solid waste.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

State Revolving Fund is basically
I wish there was a State Revolving Fund

Is there an opportunity for you to request

8

and get a formal comment back from the appropriate

9

State agency to see if they would consider it?

10

MR. HARDER:

You mean as far as revolving fund?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. HARDER:

Yes.
I mean, no, I can tell you there is no State

13

Revolving Fund.

14

wastewater was basically funded from EPA, from the

15

Feds, as part of the clean water program.

16

of the things, comments I always make when I talk

17

about solid waste is after they handle clean air and

18

clean water and they got around to solid waste,

19

there was no money left.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. HARDER:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The State Revolving Fund for

So there is no

If you make a tie-in that
There is no Federal money for solid waste.
If you make a tie-in that it could possibly

23

sit on a

24

Maui aquifers that does have potable water.

25

MR. HARDER:

And one

one of our more shallow, but Central

As I mentioned, weare talking with EPA about
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1

Brownfields money, and that seems to be -- you know,

7

to clean up contaminated sites, it seems like

3

there's money there if it's put back into a use for

4

public purpose.

5

the best chance of getting some money is.

6

not have to cover the total cost of that closure.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So there's -- that's where I think
So we may

If you could get back to us sometime

8

next week, please, Department, before we make final

9

decisions.

10

If there's any additional information

that could assist us, we would appreciate it.

11

Okay.

Members, the next project for this

12

Division is on 29-16, Molokai Left Cell III,

13

$50,000.

14

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Oh, excuse me.

The funds requested

15

will be developing a new unlined waste-receiving

16

cell for the Molokai Landfill.

17

we will need the new cell by spring of 2006.

18

this cell will provide an additional five years of

19

capacity.

20
21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We anticipate that
And

Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No questions, Chair, except I think

23

this cell III was -- I think was in need about two

24

years ago.

25

catchup at this point until we can bring the

And this is like just trying to play
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1

landfill up to, I guess, a better standard.

2

you.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Thank

Thank you.
Mr. Molina.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Pontanilla.
No.

Ms. Tavares.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Kane.
No.

Okay.

Is there anything else that you

13

would bring up?

14

program area is for 2006 and beyond, so the Chair at

15

this time is not willing to entertain bringing it

16

up.
Okay.

17

The other projects under this

Department, anything else that you may

18

want the Committee to consider this evening

19

regarding the Solid Waste Program?

20
21

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Yes.

We do have one piece of

equipment in the equipment bond.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

please?

Thank you.

24

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Yes.

Can you refer that to us,

That's on page 30-35.

Thank you.
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1

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

And that's for a compactor.

Okay.

Explain to us what is an 826

compactor, please.

4

MR. HARDER:

826.

5

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

You want to explain it?

6

MR. HARDER:

Yeah, the compactor replacement for

Okay.

(Inaudible.)

7

our existing 826 Caterpillar compactor, the existing

8

compactor is about a 1992 machine.

9

past year

And over the

well, over the past few years it's been

10

continually breaking down more and more often, and

11

over the past year experienced about 50-percent

12

downtime.

13

repairs that we have had to make plus the loss of

14

compaction when we haven't been able to have that

15

compactor, you ,know, it makes it economically

16

beneficial for us to get this new machine.

17

Currently we have two compactors, both of them are

18

fairly old, but this is the bldest one.

19

the one piece of equipment within our system that I

20

guess is most in need of replacement.

21

. CHAIR HOKAMA:

The downtime, you know, including the

Okay.

And it's

So when -- So when your breakdown is

22

so regularly consistent, do you rent or lease

23

another piece of equipment?

24

MR. HARDER:

When we have to, we do.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What kind of costs are you incurring for
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1

those, those situations?

2

year?

3

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Hold on.

5

MauL

6

MR. HARDER:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. HARDER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

150,000 a

Back to -I presume this is for Central

Oh, sorry, I'm looking at the wrong page.
Okay.

We can, Mr. Harder, you know --

Yeah, I think I'd need to get
Yeah, if you can, you know, just contact

the appropriate people for you and --

11

MR. HARDER:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

100,000 a year?

Yeah.
-- if you can get that back to us, please,

that would help make the case for your request.

14

Okay.

15

And we're assuming this is Central Maui

16

Landfill, right, Mr. Harder?

17

MR. HARDER:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

Anything else, Department?

Yeah.
Okay.

Anything else from the Department at

this time?

20

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

No, not for this program.
I believe we are through with this

22

Department, Members, except for rates and fees

23

and -- Are there other CIP we need to consider?

24
25

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

The other CIP would be from -- for

Engineering Division.
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1
2
3
4

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We'll take that up Monday, Members.

I would love to see Mr. Lee again.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Well, we need a wake-up

call to (inaudible).
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Plus, I think we have had a nice long week.

6

The Chair appreciates you willing to work this

7

evening to help basically finish up the Department.

8
9

Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I've got one more question.

You

10

talked about the tire disposal program and the grant

11

revenue from that is $100,000.

12

to process the tires in Maui County?

13

to go on the record.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

MR. BARDER:

Okay.

What's it costing us
Oh, you've got

Sorry.

We're still in session, Members.

Currently we're not -- we have not received

16

any grants from the State this past year under that

17

program.

18

the -- the Dengue Fever Cleanup where we received

19

about $130,000 over a two-year period or split over

20

two fiscal years to primarily clean up a whole lot

21

of Dengue Cleanup tires.

22

to the State a couple of times about getting tire

23

grants.

24

enough for us to get the money.

25

It was initiated a couple years ago during

Since then I have talked

The bureaucracy just hasn't worked fast

We do not handle tires to any large extent in
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1

Central Maui.

Our biggest problems are at Hana and

2

Molokai and Lanai where there is no other outlet for

3

the tires.

4

have to handle in those areas, it's probably costing

5

us 20 to $30,000 a year.

I would guess that for the tires that we

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MR. HARDER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MR. HARDER:

For each site?

No, for total.
Oh, total.

For total.

But that doesn't really happen

10

all at once.

11

5,000, 10,000 tires, which will probably cost us

12

about 30,000 right there, you know, in the scrap

13

metal contract.

14

years, so --

15

Like Molokai, we'll be cleaning up

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But these have accumulated over

Maybe we need a separate fee for

16

Lanai and Molokai, since it costs more to dispose of

17

the tires there because they've got to be shipped

18

back to Maui.

19

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

The problem with that is

especially

20

for Lanai and Hana and Molokai is that if we charged

21

fees, they'd end up on the side of the roads.

22

crews would pick them up anyway, then we -- besides

23

not getting a fee, weld have to pick them up.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

I mean when you sell the

tire.
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1

MR. HARDER:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3
4
5
6

Oh, when they sell the tire.

transported -MR. HARDER:

Oh, you mean a -- That really isn't the case.

It's the fact that the State has all the money.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

that?

8

MR. HARDER:

9
10

When the tire is bought and

No.

We cannot assess a County fee for

I think we'd need legislative authority

to assess a County fee.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because every other county is one

11

island.

12

three-island -- four-island county, actually.

13
14

We have a unique situation with a

Thank you, Mr. Harder.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Okay.

Thank you for that response.

Anything else for the Department, Members?

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
On a side note, if any of you recall,

19

we had one young Hawaiian gentleman came up to

20

testify from -- I think he was a micro enterprise

21

guy who talked about his tires, about his business

22

as a tire -- What was his business?

23

aware of this gentleman?

24

MR. HARDER:

25

here.

Yeah.

Are you folks

We work with Mr. Andrew that was up

I can't remember his last name.

It's
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1

Hawaiian Tire Recycling or something like that.

2

He's got a business site out at Central Maui

3

Baseyard and some of the tires that we end up

4

which are not a whole lot, but that we end up

5

picking up either through bulky item pickup or

6

Highways cleanup, Community Workday cleanup, or that

7

end up at our landfill, at Central Maui landfill, we

8

do take to Andrew.
So he basically handles tires.

9

His largest

10

volumes are from the commercial dealers that, you

11

know, when they sell tires, they take them back.

12

But, yeah, he basically chops them

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MR. HARDER:

Cuts them up.

-- quarters them, and ships them out, I'm not

15

sure where, some to Honolulu and some to other

16

places where they're used as tire fuel.

17

?:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:No, that's all right.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Smart guy.
Just was curious, Chair.

I don't know if that's an economic

21

development issue for Molokai or Hana or Lanai, so

22

you can get a couple more of those Hawaiian

23

brothers, go get into business and start doing their

24

thing just like Mr. Andrew is doing.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for your comment.
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Anything else, Members?

1

~-

2

we will get

3

Monday, 9:00 a.m.

4
5

Okay.

Seeing none,

come -- return back in session on

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just an announcement that, Members,

6

we have Council meeting tomorrow, so if you can have

7

your desks clear so we can look sharp for our

8

meeting tomorrow.

9

10
11

12
13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

At least the desks will look

sharp.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
everyone.

Thank you, Department.

This meeting is adjourned.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

17

and WKN)

18
19

ACTION:
ADJOURN:

Thank you,

Thank you, Chairman.

(Gavel.)

(excused:

DEFER pending further discussion.

9:21 p.m.
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